

# The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

**Published by Authority** 

Established 1665

# Contents

State/

Parliament/

Ecclesiastical/

- \*Public Finance/995
- \*Transport/997
- \*Planning/1006

Health/

- \*Environment/1009
- \*Water/1010

Agriculture & Fisheries/ Energy/

\*Notices published today

Post & Telecom./

\*Other Notices/1011

Competition/

- \*Corporate Insolvency/1012
- \*Personal Insolvency/1042
- \*Companies Regulation/1051
- \*Partnerships/1051
- \*Societies Regulation/1052
- \*Personal Legal/1053
- \*Government Tracker/1063

All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

# **Public Finance**



# **National Savings**

2-YEAR FIXED INTEREST NATIONAL SAVINGS CERTIFICATES—NEW ISSUE

12th Issue 2-Year Fixed Interest Savings Certificates went on sale on 25 January 2002. A Certificate will grow in value at a guaranteed rate each year as follows:

Year 1 3.00% Year 2 3.51%

If a Certificate is held for two years, these rates will give a tax-free and guaranteed return equal to  $3\cdot25\%$  pa compound.

# 5-YEAR FIXED INTEREST NATIONAL SAVINGS CERTIFICATES—NEW ISSUE

63rd Issue 5-Year Fixed Interest Savings Certificates on sale on 25 January 2002. A Certificate will grow in value at a guaranteed rate each year as follows:

Year 1 3·10% Year 2 3·20% Year 3 3·40% Year 4 3·60% Year 5 3·96%

If a Certificate is held for five years, these rates will give a tax-free and guaranteed return equal to 3.45% pa compound.

# 2-YEAR INDEX-LINKED NATIONAL SAVINGS CERTIFICATES—NEW ISSUE

11th Issue 2-Year Index-linked Savings Certificates went on sale on 25 January 2002. The value of a Certificate will move in line with the rate of inflation as measured by the Retail Prices Index (subject to the detailed rules set out in the terms and conditions), plus extra interest as follows:

Purchase price + Index-linking + 1.35% of = 1st Anniversary for year l Purchase price Value

Anniversary Value

If a Certificate is held for two years, these rates will give a tax-free and guaranteed return equal to 1.65% pa compound in addition to index-linking.

### 5-YEAR INDEX-LINKED NATIONAL SAVINGS CERTIFICATES—NEW ISSUE

23rd Issue 5-Year Index-linked Savings Certificates went on sale on 25 January 2002. The value of a Certificate will move in line with the rate of inflation as measured by the Retail Prices Index (subject to the detailed rules set out in the terms and conditions), plus extra interest as follows:

Purchase price +	Index-linking for year 1	P	20% of Purchase price		1st Anniversary Value
1st Anniversary + Value	Index-linking for year 2	1 A	·30% of st Anniversary Value		Anniversary
2nd Anniversary + Value	Index-linking for year 3	2 A			Anniversary
3rd Anniversary + Value	Index-linking for year 4	3 A			4th Anniversary Value
4th Anniversary + Value	Index-linking for year 5	4 A	2·21% of th Anniversary Value	=	Maturity Value

If a Certificate is held for five years, these rates will give a tax-free and guaranteed return equal to 1.60% pa compound in addition to index-linking.

### NATIONAL SAVINGS CAPITAL BONDS—NEW SERIES

Series 5 Capital Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002. Bonds held for five years will grow in value at a guaranteed gross rate each year as follows:

Year 1 4.05% Year 2 4.35% Year 3 4.65% Year 4 4.95% Year 5 5.26%

These rates will give a guaranteed return equal to 4.65% pa compound. The interest is credited gross and is taxable.

# NATIONAL SAVINGS CHILDREN'S BONUS BONDS—NEW ISSUE

Issue 2 Children's Bonus Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002. For the first five years each £25 unit will earn interest at 2.5% pa compound.

On the fifth anniversary of purchase it also earns a bonus of £2·57 (10·28% of purchase price). At these rates a Bond will earn a tax-free return equal to  $4\cdot30\%$  pa compound over the first five years.

# NATIONAL SAVINGS FIXED RATE SAVINGS BONDS—NEW ISSUES

New Issues of Fixed Rate Savings Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002 as shown in the table below. The rate of interest earned by a Bond will be determined by its capital value at any time—the original investment plus any interest added to the Bond less any repayments. The rate is determined by whether the interest is paid monthly or at maturity. Interest is paid net of tax.

Term	Capital value	Gross Annual Rates			
	of Bond	Monthly interest option	Annual interest option		
1 year	£500 to £19,999.99	3.75%	3.85%		
Issue 12	£20,000 to £49,999.99 £50,000 and above	3·95% 4·15%	4·05% 4·25%		
3 years Issue 5	£500 to £19,999·99 £20,000 to £49,999·99	4·10% 4·30%	4·20% 4·40%		
	£50,000 and above	4.50%	4.60%		
5 years	£500 to £19,999.99	4.20%	4.30%		
Issue 3	£20,000 to £49,999.99 £50,000 and above	4·40% 4·60%	4·50% 4·70%		

# NATIONAL SAVINGS PENSIONERS GUARANTEED INCOME BONDS

### 1-YEAR TERM—NEW SERIES

Series 9 1-year Pensioners Guaranteed Income Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002. The interest rate, fixed and guaranteed for thefirst year a Bond is held, is 4·15% pagross. The interest is paid gross and is taxable.

# NATIONAL SAVINGS PENSIONERS GUARANTEED INCOME BONDS

### 2-YEAR TERM—NEW SERIES

Series 15 2-year Pensioners Guaranteed Income Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002. The interest rate, fixed and guaranteed for the first two years a Bond is held, is  $4\cdot30\%$  pa gross. The interest is paid gross and is taxable.

# NATIONAL SAVINGS PENSIONERS GUARANTEED INCOME BONDS

### 5-YEAR TERM—NEW SERIES

Series 24 5-year Pensioners Guaranteed Income Bonds went on sale on 25 January 2002. The interest rate, fixed and guaranteed for the first five years a Bond is held, is 4.55% pa gross. The interest is paid gross and is taxable.

Issued by National Savings on behalf of the Treasury. (1006)

# **Bank of England**

An Account pursuant to the Acts 7 & 8 Vict. ch. 32, 18 & 19 Geo. 5. ch.13 and 19 & 20 Eliz. 2 ch. 24, for the week ending on Wednesday, the 23rd day of January 2002

### ISSUE DEPARTMENT

Notes Issued: In Circulation In Banking Department	 	 £ 29,104,228,740 5,771,260	Government Debt Other Government Securities Other Securities Coin other than Gold Coin	 	 £ 13,552,649,275 15,557,350,725
			Amount of Fiduciary Issue Gold Coin and Bullion	 	 £29,110,000,000
		£29,110,000,000			£29,110,000,000

Dated the 24th day of January 2002. *Ms M V Lowther*, Chief Cashier

	Banking D	EPARTMENT
Capital	£ 14,553,000 — 372,622,793 11,756,438,128 —	Governme Other Sect Notes Coin
_	£12,143,613,921	

					t
Governmen	t Secu	rities	 	 	1,800,965,144
Other Secur	ities		 		10,336,808,224
Notes			 	 	5,771,260
Coin			 	 	69,293

£12.143.613.921

Dated the 24th day of January 2002. Ms M V Lowther, Chief Cashier

(1001)

# **Transport**



### **Road Traffic Acts**

### Heathrow Airport Limited

**ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** HEATHROW AIRPORT LIMITED (PROHIBITION OF DRIVING) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2001 ADDITION OF ELECTRA AVENUE AND EAGLE ROAD

Notice is hereby given that Heathrow Airport Limited (being a wholly owned subsidiary of BAA plc) has made an Order, under sections 6 and 7 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, having effect by virtue of sections 1, 2 and 65 of the Airports Act 1986. This Order will come into force on 1 March 2002 and the effect of the

Order is as described in the proposal notice published in The London Gazette issue dated 29 November 2001.

A copy of the Order, a plan illustrating the proposals and a statement of reasons may be inspected between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm, Monday to Friday, at the offices of the Director of Planning and Environment, Heathrow Airport Limited, Heathrow Point, 234 Bath Road, Harlington, Middlesex UB3 5AP.

Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the relevant enabling Act or that a requirement of any such enabling Act or of any regulations made thereunder has not been complied with may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, make application to the High Court.

A Dryland, Director of Planning and Environment 24 January 2002. (916)

## Heathrow Airport Limited

**ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** HEATHROW AIRPORT LIMITED (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2001 PROHIBITION OF RIGHT TURN—EASTCHURCH ROAD INTO ELECTRA AVENUE

Notice is hereby given that Heathrow Airport Limited (being a wholly owned subsidiary of BAA plc) has made an Order, under sections 6 and 7 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, having effect by virtue of

sections 1, 2 and 65 of the Airports Act 1986. This Order will come into force on 1 March 2002 and the effect of the Order is as described in the proposal notice published in The London Gazette issue dated 29 November 2001.

A copy of the Order, a plan illustrating the proposals and a statement of reasons may be inspected between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm, Monday to Friday, at the offices of the Director of Planning and Environment, Heathrow Airport Limited, Heathrow Point, 234 Bath Road, Harlington, Middlesex UB3 5AP.

Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the relevant enabling Act or that a requirement of any such enabling Act or of any regulations made thereunder has not been complied with may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, make application to the High Court.

A Dryland, Director of Planning and Environment 24 January 2002.

### Heathrow Airport Limited

**ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** HEATHROW AIRPORT LIMITED (WAITING & LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2001 ADDITION OF ELECTRA AVENUE AND EAGLE ROAD

Notice is hereby given that Heathrow Airport Limited (being a wholly owned subsidiary of BAA plc) has made an Order, under sections 6 and 7 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, having effect by virtue of sections 1, 2 and 65 of the Airports Act 1986.

This Order will come into force on 1 March 2002 and the effect of the Order is as described in the proposal notice published in The London Gazette issue dated 29 November 2001.

A copy of the Order, a plan illustrating the proposals and a statement of reasons may be inspected between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm, Monday to Friday, at the offices of the Director of Planning and Environment, Heathrow Airport Limited, Heathrow Point, 234 Bath Road, Harlington, Middlesex UB3 5AP.

Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the relevant enabling Act or that a requirement of any such enabling Act or of any regulations made thereunder has not been complied with may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, make application to the High Court.

A Dryland, Director of Planning and Environment 24 January 2002. (918)

### Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames THE KINGSTON UPON THAMES 20 MPH SPEED LIMIT) (NO 1) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

### THORNHILL ROAD, TOLWORTH—20 MPH

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames, on 24 January 2002, made the above mentioned Order under sections 84 and 124 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended).

- 1. The general effect of the Order, which will become operational on 4 February 2002, would be to introduce a 20 mph speed limit on Thornhill Road, Tolworth, from its junction with Hook Road to its junction with Red Lion Road.
- 2. A copy of the Order, a plan which indicates the location and effect of the Order, a copy of the press notice and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order may be inspected until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made at:

The 2nd Floor Reception area, Guildhall 2, Kingston upon Thames KT1 1EU (between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm, on Mondays to Fridays inclusive); and at

Tolworth Community Library, 37-39 The Broadway, Tolworth (during normal opening hours)

- 3. Copies of the Order may be obtained from the Directorate of Environmental Services (Engineering and Transportation), Guildhall 2, Kingston upon Thames KT1 1EU.
- 4. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or that any of the relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may within 6 weeks of the making of the Order make application for the purpose to the High Court.

CJ Hamshar, Head of Highways and Transportation

25 January 2002. (812)

### Royal Borough of Kingston Upon Thames BARNSBURY LANE/FIRDENE/WARREN DRIVE SOUTH, TOLWORTH

ELGAR AVENUE/GRAND AVENUE/RAEBURN AVENUE, SURBITON

### INTRODUCTION OF WAITING RESTRICTIONS

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames on 24 January 2002 made the Kingston upon Thames (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 1/2002) Traffic Order 2002 under sections 6 and 124 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended).

1. The general effect of the Order which will come into operation on 4 February 2002 will be:

to introduce "at any time" waiting restrictions in the lengths of roads specified in the Schedule to this notice.

2. The Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order, including plans showing the locations and effect of the Order, are available for inspection at;

2nd Floor Reception Area, Guildhall 2, Kingston upon Thames KT1 1EU, between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive; Tolworth Community Library, 37-39 The Broadway, Tolworth, during normal opening hours; and

Surbiton Library, Ewell Road, Surbiton during normal opening hours.

- 3. Copies of the Orders may be obtained from the Directorate of Environmental Services (Highways and Transportation), Guildhall 2, Kingston upon Thames KT1 1EU.
- 4. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that they are not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or that any of the relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the making of the Order, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C J Hamshar, Head of Highways and Transportation

- 1. Barnsbury Lane, both sides, between its junction with Warren Drive South and the rear party fence of Nos 92 and 94 Warren Drive South.
- 2. Elgar Avenue:
- (a) the north-west side:
- (i) between a point 6 metres south-west of the party wall of Nos 86 and 88 Elgar Avenue and a point 6 metres north-east of a point opposite the party wall of Nos 57 and 59 Elgar Avenue;
- (ii) between a point 8·3 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Grand Avenue and a point 8·2 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Grand Avenue:
- (b) the south-east side, between the eastern kerbline of Raeburn Avenue and a point 6 metres north-east of the party wall of Nos 57 and 59 Elgar Avenue.
- 3. *Firdene*, both sides, between its junction with Barnsbury Lane and a point 10 metres south-east of that junction.
- 4. *Grand Avenue*, both sides, between its junction with Elgar Avenue and a point 10 metres north-west of that junction.
- 5. Raeburn Avenue, both sides, between a point 5 metres south of the common boundary of Nos 56 and 58 Raeburn Avenue and a point 9 metres north of the common boundary of Nos 53 and 53A Raeburn Avenue.
- 6. Warren Drive South, both sides, between a point 9.5 metres east of the common boundary of Nos 98 and 100 Warren Drive South and a point 4.7 metres west of the party wall of Nos 103 and 105 Warren Drive South.

25 January 2002. (813)

### London Borough of Camden

# THE CAMDEN (DISABLED PERSONS) AND (DEDICATED PERMIT PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO ) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Camden propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general effect of the (Disabled Persons) Order will be to create new disabled persons' free parking places in Cubitt Street, Fitzroy Square, Grove Terrace, Iverson Road, Lissenden Gardens, Mornington Street, Sarre Road, and South Grove and to provide that the vehicles which

may be left in those parking places shall be those displaying a valid permit issued by any Council.

The general effect of the (Dedicated Permit) Order will be to convert the existing bays to exclusively personal dedicated parking places in Priory Road, Cubitt Street, Arkwright Road and to provide that the vehicle which may be left in that parking place shall be that displaying a valid permit issued by this Council.

A copy of the proposed Orders, the Camden (Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons) (No 1) Order 1993 and of the Camden (Disabled Persons) (Dedicated Permit Parking Places) (No 1) Order 1999, plans showing the location and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders, may be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at the Environment Reception, Fifth floor, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, London WC1H 8EQ. Any person wishing to object or make other representations to the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing of their objection and specify the grounds thereof and address it to the Director of Environment Department, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street Entrance, London WC1H 8EQ, to reach us by 15 February 2002 within a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published.

P Bishop, Director, Environment Department (819)

### London Borough of Camden

# THE CAMDEN (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS) (SPA) (AMENDMENT NO 80) TRAFFIC ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Camden on 16 January 2002 made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991, the details as previously published in *The London Gazette* on 16 November 2001, under Ref No 502.

The general effect of the Order will be to introduce additional "at any time" waiting restrictions on the north side of Burghley Road outside the entrance to Acland Burghley School, from a point 36.5 metres west of Dartmouth Park Road, westward for a distance of 53 metres. To reduce some of the existing loading restrictions outside 222 High Holborn and the Marriott Hotel, Kilburn High Road to create a space to load/unload for a maximum period of 20 minutes.

A copy of the Order, which will come into force on 28 January 2002, together with details/plan showing the location, may be inspected during normal office hours on Monday to Fridays inclusive at the Environment Reception, Fifth Floor, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, London WC1H 8EO.

Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the order may, within 6 weeks of the making of the Order, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

P Bishop, Director, Environment Department (820)

### London Borough of Camden

THE CAMDEN (PRESCRIBED ROUTE) (NO 1) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

# THE CAMDEN (PRESCRIBED ROUTE) (NO 2) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Camden propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under section 6 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985, and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general nature and effect of the (No 1) Order will be to prohibit all vehicles the overall width of which, together with the load (if any) carried thereon exceeds 7 feet from entering that length of Church Row which lies between a point 17 metres west of the eastern flank wall of St John's Church and a point 7 metres west of that point, except for Emergency Service vehicles in an emergency or anything done at the direction of a police officer.

The general nature and effect of the (No 2) Order will be to close that

The general nature and effect of the (No 2) Order will be to close that part of Polygon Road which lies between its junctions with Ossulston Street and Purchese Street to all vehicles, except pedal cycles travelling in either direction within the cycle lane provided, except for Emergency Service vehicles in an emergency or anything done at the direction of a police officer.

A copy of the Order, a plan showing the location and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, may be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the

Environment Department Reception Desk, Fifth Floor, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, London WC1H 8EQ.
Any person wishing to object or make other representations to the

proposed Order should send a statement in writing of any objection and specify the grounds thereof and address it to the Director of Environment Department, Engineering & Traffic Service, Fourth Floor, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, London WC1H 8EQ to reach us by 15 February 2002 within a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published.

P Bishop, Director, Environment Department (821)

### London Borough of Camden

# THE CAMDEN (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPA) (AMENDMENT NO ) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Camden propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by section 8 of and Part 1 of Schedule 5 to the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general nature and effect of the (Waiting and Loading) Order will

- (i) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting restrictions on the south-west side of Chalk Farm Road, between Camden Lock Place and a point opposite Hawley Street;
  (ii) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting and loading
- restrictions on the north-east side of Maida Vale at the junction with Greville Place;
- (iii) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting restrictions on the north-east side of Haverstock Hill and on both sides of Ornan Road between the junctions with Haverstock Hill for a distance of 14.8 metres in a south-west direction:
- (iv) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting restrictions outside No 50 Weavers Way for a distance of 14-5 metres in an easterly direction; (v) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting restrictions in York Rise, across the vehicle entrance of Faraday House for a distance of 15 metres: and
- (vi) introduce double yellow "at any time" waiting restrictions in St Alban's Road junctions with Croftdown Road and Brookfield Park and in Brookfield Park junctions with St Alban's Road and Swain's Lane.

A copy of the proposed Order, a plan showing the locations and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, may be inspected during normal office hours on Monday to Friday inclusive, at the Environment Department Reception, Fifth Floor, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street Entrance, London WC1H 8EQ.

Any person wishing to object of make other representations to the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing of their objection and specify the grounds thereof and address it to the Director of Environment Department, Engineering & Traffic Service, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street Entrance, London WC1H 8EQ, to reach us by 15 February 2002, within a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published.

P Bishop, Director, Environment Department (822)

### London Borough of Ealing

THE EALING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING) AREA (AMENDMENT NO ) ORDER

### (NOTICE OF PROPOSAL)

- 1. Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Ealing, hereinafter called the Council, proposed to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be to further amend the Ealing (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No 1) Order 1994, so as to impose waiting and loading restrictions, operative at any time, in order to accommodate proposed footway parking, on the lengths of Lady Margaret Road specified in the Schedule to this notice; Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the original Order of 1994.
- 3. A copy of the proposed Order, of the Order being amended, of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Consultancy,

Transportation Section, 22-24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP. Copies of the Order may be purchased at this address.

4. Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection and the grounds thereof or of their representation to Parkman Consultancy, Transportation Section, 22-24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP, within 21 days of the date on which this notice is published.

J Birch, Director of Environment Group

SCHEDULE

Lady Margaret Road, Southall, Middlesex, both sides, between northern kerbline of The Broadway and a point 10 metres north of a point opposite to the common boundary of properties Nos 71 and 73. 25 January 2002.

### London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO 1) (AMENDMENT NO ) **ORDER 200** 

THE HAVERING (PROHIBITION OF STOPPING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO )

THE HAVERING (FREE PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO 2) ORDER 200

### THE HAVERING (FREE DOCTOR PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO 1) ORDER 200

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.
- The effect of the Waiting and Loading Order and the Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools Order would be to further amend the Havering (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No 1) Order 1994 and the Havering (Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools) (Special Parking Area) (No 1) Order 1994 so that:
- (a) waiting restrictions operative at any time would be imposed on the lengths of streets specified in Schedule 1 to this notice;
- (b) waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Saturdays would be imposed on the streets or lengths of streets specified in Schedule 2 to this notice;
- (c) waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 9.30 am on Mondays to Fridays would be imposed on the streets or lengths of streets specified in Schedule 3 to this notice;
- (d) waiting restrictions operative between 11.00 am and 1.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays would be imposed on the streets or lengths of streets specified in Schedule 4 to this notice;
- (e) waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 9.15 am and between 3.00 pm and 4.15 pm on Mondays to Fridays would be imposed on the streets or lengths of streets specified in Schedule 5 to this notice; and
- (f) School-Keep-Clear markings operative between  $8.30\,\mathrm{am}$  and  $9.15\,\mathrm{am}$  and between  $2.45\,\mathrm{pm}$  and  $3.30\,\mathrm{pm}$  on Mondays to Fridays during term time would be imposed on the north side of Marlborough Gardens from a point 7 metres west of the eastern boundary of No 13 Marlborough Gardens extending westward for a distance of 32 metres.

Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the original Orders of 1994.

- 3. The effect of the Free Parking Places Order would be:
- (a) to revoke the Havering (Free Parking Places) (Special Parking Area) (No 1) Order 1994 and reinstate the free parking places from that Order to the new Order:
- (b) to join and extend the existing free parking places on the north side of Dunster Crescent into one continuous parking place commencing from its present position outside No 7 Dunster Crescent and extending north-eastward for a distance of 131-90 metres;
- (c) to designate a new free parking place:
- (i) operative between 8.00 am and 9.30 am on Mondays to Fridays, on the east side of Leasway from a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Park Drive extending northward for a distance of 35 metres: (ii) operative between 8.00 am and 9.30 am on Mondays to Saturdays, on the north side of The Shrubbery, from a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Fairfield Avenue extending westward for a distance of 36 metres:
- (d) to revoke the existing free doctors' parking places and reinstate those parking places in a new Doctors Parking Places Order.

- 4. Copies of the proposed Orders and copies of the Orders being amended or revoked, together with the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders and plans showing the locations and effects of the Orders can be inspected until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Orders, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the Building and Technical Services Reception, Whitworth Centre, Noak Hill Road, Harold Hill, Romford, Essex RM3 7YA.
- 5. Any person desiring to object to the proposed Orders or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection or representations and the grounds thereof to the Council's Agents, TMO Services, 4 Snell Gardens, Herne Bay, Kent CT6 7SU, quoting Ref LBH/229, to arrive by 15 February 2002.

C J Dooley, Head of Legal Services

### SCHEDULE 1

Acacia Drive, both sides, between the southern kerbline of South View Drive and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

Ardleigh Green Road:

- (a) the south-east side:
- (i) from a point 20 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of the unnamed road situated between Nos 184 and 186 Ardleigh Green Road and a point 20 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of the unnamed road situated between Nos 184 and 186 Ardleigh Green Road;
- (b) the unnamed road situated between Nos 184 and 186 Ardleigh Green Road.
- (i) the north-east side, from the south-eastern kerbline of Ardleigh Green Road and a point 35 metres south-east of that kerbline;
- (ii) the south-west side, from the south-eastern kerbline of Ardleigh Green Road and a point 75 metres south-east of that kerbline.

Ashlyn Grove, both sides, between the north-western kerbline of Squirrels Heath Lane and a point 10 metres north-east of that kerbline.

(a) both sides, between the south-western kerbline of Westbury Terrace

and a point 20 metres south of that kerbline; (b) the east side, between the party wall of Nos 9 and 11 Ashvale Drive and its junction with Ashvale Gardens.

Ashvale Gardens, the north side, between the western boundary of No 1 Ashvale Gardens and its junction with Ashvale Drive.

*Birch Crescent,* both sides, between the southern kerbline of Cecil Crescent and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

Brentwood Road, the south-east side, from a point 15 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Great Gardens Road and a point 15 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Great Gardens Road.

*Bridge Avenue*, both sides, between the northern kerbline of South View Drive and a point 10 metres north of that kerbline.

### Cecil Avenue:

- (a) both sides, between a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerblines of Harwood Avenue and Macdonald Avenue and a point 10 metres south-west of the south-western kerblines of Harwood Avenue and Macdonald Avenue;
- (b) the south side, from a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Birch Crescent and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Birch Crescent.

Corbets Tey Road:

- (a) the north-west side:
- (i) between a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of the unnamed access road leading to the St Laurence Church Car Park and a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of the unnamed access road leading to the St Laurence Church Car Park;
- (ii) both sides of the unnamed access road leading to the St Laurence Church Car Park, between the north-western kerbline of Corbets Tey Road and a point 10 metres north-west of the kerbline;
- (b) the south-east side, from a point 34 metres north-east of the northern kerbline of Springfield Gardens and a point 32 metres southwest of the southern kerbline of Springfield Gardens.

Cranham Road, the north-east side, from a point 46 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Brentwood Road extending south-eastward for a distance of 20 metres.

Dorkins Way, both sides, between the western kerbline of Front Lane and a point 10 metres west of that kerbline.

Front Lane, the west side, from a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Dorkins Way and a point 10 metres south of the southern kerbline of Dorkins Way.

*Great Gardens Road,* both sides, between the south-eastern kerbline of Brentwood Road and a point 15 metres south-east of that kerbline.

Harwood Avenue, both sides, between the north-western kerbline of Cecil Avenue and a point 10 metres north-west of that point.

*Haynes Road,* between the south-eastern kerbline of Squirrels Heath Lane and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

Kingsley Gardens, both sides, between the south-eastern kerbline of Squirrels Heath Lane and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

Leasway, both sides, between the northern kerbline of Park Drive and a point 10 metres north of the kerbline.

*Lee Gardens Avenue,* both sides, between a point opposite the common boundary of Nos 22 and 24 Lee Gardens Avenue and a point opposite the north-western flank wall of No 24 Lee Gardens Avenue.

### Lichfield Terrace:

- (a) the north side, between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Winchester Avenue and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Winchester Avenue:
- (b) the south side, 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Winchester Avenue and a point 23 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Winchester Avenue.

Macdonald Avenue, both sides, between the south-eastern kerbline of Cecil Avenue and a point 10 metres south-east of that kerbline.

Maple Avenue, both sides, between the southern kerbline of South View Drive and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

*Oak Avenue*, both sides, between the southern kerbline of South View Drive and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

*Park Drive*, the north side, from a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Leasway and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Leasway.

St Mary's Lane, the north side, between a point 32 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Winchester Avenue and a point 8 metres west of the western kerbline of Winchester Avenue.

South View Drive.

- (a) the north side, between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Bridge Street and a point 5 metres east of the party wall of Nos 24 and 26 South View Drive;
- (b) the south side:
- (i) between a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Acacia Drive and a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Acacia Drive; (ii) between a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Sycamore Avenue and a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Sycamore Avenue:
- (iii) between a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Maple Avenue and a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Maple Avenue;
- (iv) between a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Oak Avenue and a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Oak Avenue.

Springfield Gardens, both sides, between the south-eastern kerbline of Corbets Tey Road and a point 15 metres east of that kerbline.

Squirrels Heath Lane:

- (a) the north-west side, between a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Ashlyn Grove and a point 10 metres southwest of the south-western kerbline of Ashlyn Grove;
- (b) the south-east side:
- (i) between a point 10 metres north-east of the eastern kerbline of Haynes Road and a point 10 metres south-west of the western kerbline of Haynes Road;
- (ii) between a point 10 metres north-east of the eastern kerbline of Kingsley Gardens and a point 10 metres south-west of the western kerbline of Kingsley Gardens.

Sycamore Avenue, both sides, between the southern kerbline of South View Drive and a point 10 metres south of that kerbline.

Westbury Terrace:

- (a) the north side, between a point opposite thewestern boundary of No 1 Westbury Terrace and a point opposite the common boundary of Nos 7 and 8 Westbury Terrace;
- (b) the south side, between the common boundary of Nos 5 and 6 Westbury Terrace and the common boundary of Nos 7 and 8 Westbury Terrace; including both sides of the access road in the central reserve, opposite No 1 Westbury Terrace, leading to St Mary's Lane.

Winchester Avenue, both sides, between the northern kerbline of Lichfield Terrace and a point 10 metres north of that kerbline.

SCHEDULE 2

Abraham Court, St Mary's Lane, the whole street.

### SCHEDULE 3

Leasway, both sides, between a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Park Drive and the common boundary of Nos 24 and 26

South View Drive:

- (a) the north side, between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Bridge Avenue and a point 5 metres east of the party wall of Nos 24 and 26 South View Road;
- (b) the south side
- (i) between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Acacia Drive and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Sycamore Avenue; (ii) between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Sycamore Avenue and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Maple
- (iii) between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Maple Avenue and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Oak
- (iv) between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Oak Avenue and a point 5 metres east of the party wall of Nos 24 and 26 South View Road.

### SCHEDULE 4

Park Drive, the north side, between a point 20 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Corbets Tey Road and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Meadow Way.

### SCHEDULE 5

Ashvale Drive, the west side, between a point opposite the party wall of Nos 9 and 11 Ashvale Drive and its junction with Ashvale Gardens.

Ashvale Gardens, the south side, the party wall of Nos 6 and 8 Ashvale Gardens and its junction with Ashvale Drive.

Westbury Terrace, the south side, between the common boundary of Nos 5 and 6 Westbury Terrace and the western boundary of No 1 Westbury Terrace.

25 January 2002. (818)

### London Borough of Lambeth

### INTRODUCTION OF WAITING RESTRICTIONS (DOUBLE YELLOW LINES) IN BLENHEIM GARDENS, HALLIWELL ROAD AND TIERNEY ROAD

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on 23 January 2002, made the Lambeth (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 52) Order 2002 under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
- 2. In brief, the general nature and effect of the Order will be to prohibit waiting by vehicles at any time in the lengths of Blenheim Gardens, Halliwell Road and Tierney Road specified in the Schedule to this notice. Exemptions will apply for vehicles waiting for loading and unloading purposes, subject to certain conditions and time limits.
- 3. The prohibition is necessary to prevent parking which obstructs vehicular accessways and in the case of Blenheim Gardens and Halliwell Road the prohibition is also necessary to allow safer manoeuvrability of vehicles
- 4. If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone the Council's Transport and Highways Group on 020-7926 2620.
- 5. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order (including a map) are available for inspection between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays until the last day of a period of 6 weeks beginning with the date on which the Order is made, at the offices of the Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, London SW9 9SP.
- 6. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or of any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any Instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

M Bridgeland, Head of Transport and Highways (Interim)

### SCHEDULE

Blenheim Gardens:

- (a) the north side, between the common boundary of Nos 16 and 18 Blenheim Gardens and its western extremity;
- (b) the south side, between a point 1 metreeast of the party wall of Nos 27 and 29 Blenheim Gardens and its western extremity;
- (c) the west side.

Halliwell Road, between Blenheim Gardens and a point 7 metres north of Blenheim Gardens.

Tierney Road, the west side, between a point 5 metres south of the northern boundary of No 43 and a point 5 metres north of the southern boundary of No 45 Tierney Road.

25 January 2002. (825)

### London Borough of Lambeth

# EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC RESTRICTIONS IN LARKHALL

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth, on 23 January 2002, made the Lambeth (Prescribed Routes) (No 2) Experimental Traffic Order 2002, under sections 9, 10 and 124 of and part IV of and Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Order will come into force on 1 February 2002, and will continue in force for up to 18 months.

The general nature and effect of the Order will be:

- (a) to suspend the existing prohibition on all vehicles using Larkhall Rise as a through route and to prohibit vehicles exceeding 7 feet in width and vehicles the maximum gross weight of which exceed 3 tonnes, from using Larkhall Rise as a through route instead (consequently the existing barriers in Larkhall Rise by the railway bridge will be modified); and
- (b) to impose one-way working for vehicles in that length of Larkhall Rise which lies between Edgeley Road and the south-western boundary of No 63 Larkhall Rise. (This one-way working will not apply to pedal cycles using the contra-flow cycle lane to be provided in this length of Larkhall Rise and all vehicles, other than pedal cycles, will be prohibited from using the cycle lane.)

If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone Lambeth Borough Council's Transport and Highways Group on 020-7926 2208. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection from 9.30 am until 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays from 25 January 2002, until the Order ceases to have effect at the offices of Lambeth Borough Council's Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW9 9SP

The Council will be considering in due course whether the provisions of the experimental Order should be continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order made under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. Any person may object to the making of the Order for the purpose of such indefinite continuation within a period of 6 months beginning with the day on which the experimental Order comes into force or, if the Order is varied by another Order or modified pursuant to section 10(2) of the 1984 Act, beginning with the day on which the variation or modification or the latest variation or modification came into force. Any such objection must be in writing and must state the grounds on which it is made and be sent to Hazel Game, Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW9 9SP. Any objection may be communicated to, or be seen by, other persons who may have an interest in this matter.

If any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any Instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

M Bridgeland, Head of Transport and Highways (Interim)

25 January 2002. (826)

### London Borough of Lambeth

# EXPERIMENTAL ONE-WAY WORKING FOR VEHICLES IN PART OF LARKHALL LANE

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on 22 January 2002, made the Lambeth (Prescribed Routes) (No 1) Experimental Traffic Order 2002, under sections 9 and 10 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Order will come into force on 1 February 2002, and may continue in force for up to 18 months.

The general nature and effect of the Order will be to prohibit vehicles, except pedal cycles, from using Larkhall Lane as a through route in a north-easterly direction. This would be achieved by imposing one-way working for vehicles, from north-east to south-west, in the length of Larkhall Lane which lies between two island sites to be constructed at the junction of Larkhall Lane with Jeffrey's Road and Priory Grove. The one-way working will not apply to pedal cycles using the contra-flow cycle lane to be provided adjacent to the island sites and all vehicles, other than pedal cycles, will be prohibited from using the cycle lane.

If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone Lambeth Borough Council's Transport and Highways Group on 020-7926 2620. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection from 9.30 am until 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays from 25 January 2002, until the Order ceases to have effect, at the offices of Lambeth Borough Council's Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW9 9SP.

The Council will be considering in due course whether the provisions of the experimental Order should be continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order made under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. Any person may object to the making of the Order for the purpose of such indefinite continuation within a period of 6 months beginning with the day on which the experimental Order comes into force or, if the Order is varied by another Order or modified pursuant to section 10(2) of the 1984 Act, beginning with the day on which the variation or modification or the latest variation or modification came into force. Any such objection must be in writing and must state the grounds on which it is made and be sent in to Hazel Game, Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW99SP. Any objection may be communicated to, or be seen by, other persons who may have an interest in this matter. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or of any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any Instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

*M Bridgeland*, Head of Transport and Highways (Interim) 25 January 2002.

### London Borough of Merton

# (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO 196) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2002

### **EDGE HILL, LONDON SW19**

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Merton after consulting the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, have made the above-mentioned Order under section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Order shall become operational from 4 February 2002.

  2. The general effects of the Order will be to introduce waiting
- 2. The general effects of the Order will be to introduce waiting restrictions at all times in the roads detailed in the Schedule to this notice.
- 3. Nothing in the Order will apply to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform.
- 4. Exemptions are provided in the Order to permit vehicles to wait:
- (a) for up to 20 minutes for the purpose of delivering and collecting goods or loading/unloading the vehicle at premises adjacent to the street;
- (b) if they are being used to maintain the road or the services therein or by local authorities or the Post Office in pursuance to statutory powers and duties;
- (c) if they are being used for fire brigade, police or ambulance purposes.
- 5. The Orders provide that pursuant to section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Director of the Environmental Services Department of the London Borough of Merton or some person authorised in that behalf by him, may, if it appears to him or that person, essential in the interest of convenient, expeditious, and the safe movement of traffic or for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which any road affected by the Orders run, modify or suspend the Order or provisions thereof.

- 6. A copy of the Order, a plan identifying the area affected by the Order, and the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at the London Borough of Merton, main reception, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey.
- 7. The London Borough of Merton as the Order making authority will consider in due course whether the provisions of the proposed Experimental Order should be continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order made under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. If the experimental Order is eventually made, further comments will be invited as to whether the Council should make the provisions therein permanent.
- 8. Any person desiring to object to such an Experimental Order being made under section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, should send a statement in writing of their objections and grounds thereof to the Director of Environmental Services at the Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX no later than 24 July 2002, quoting Ref ES/SGE.

R Rawes, Director of Environmental Services

Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX.

SCHEDULE

Edge Hill:

- (a) the north-east side:
- (i) from its junction with Ridgway to a point 37 metres south-east of that junction
- (ii) from a point 7 metres north-west of the party wall of 84 and 86 Edge Hill to a point opposite the north-east corner of 34 and 36 Oakhill Court (iii) from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Darlaston Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Darlaston Road.
- (b) the south-west side
- (i) from its junction with Ridgwayto a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Hannah Court;
- (ii) from a point opposite the party wall of 35 and 37 Edge Hill to a point opposite the south-eastern flank wall of 33 Edge Hill;
- (iii) from a point opposite the south-eastern corner of 37 and 39 Oakhill Court to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Darlaston Road.

Darlaston Road:

- (i) from its junction with Edge Hill north-eastwards for a distance of 10 metres:
- (ii) from a point 7 metres south-west of the north-eastern flank wall of 16 Darlaston Road to a point opposite the north-western flank wall of 1 and 2 Buckingham Court.

24 January 2002. (814)

### London Borough of Merton

LONDON BOROUGH OF MERTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTE) (NO 130) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

LONDON BOROUGH OF MERTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTE) (NO 131) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

LONDON BOROUGH OF MERTON (PARKING PLACES) (NO 10) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002

### MILNER ROAD AND MORDEN ROAD, SOUTH WIMBLEDON

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Merton after consulting the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, have made the above-mentioned Orders under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Orders were made on 23 January 2002 and shall come into effect on 4 February 2002.
- 2. The general effects of the Orders shall be:
- (a) to close Milner Road to all through traffic by the installation of a gate across the carriageway. The gate shall be located 1 metre east of the eastern flank wall of No 7 Milner Road;
- (b) to amend the London Borough of Merton (Controlled Zone) (Parking Places) (No 18) Order 2001 so that the parking bay designated on the north side of Milner Road is revoked. The bay revoked is designated as lying from a point opposite the party wall of Nos 2 and 4 Milner Road eastward for a distance of 35 metres. A parking bay sufficient for 8 vehicles is designated as a parking place on the north side of Milner Road. This bay lies between the party wall of Nos 8 and 10 Milner Road and the western boundary wall of No 24 Milner Road;
- (c) to designate an additional parking bay on the south side of Milner Road opposite Nos 11 to 19 Milner Road sufficient to accommodate up to 5 vehicles;
- (d) the bays referred to above shall be available for use betwen the hours of  $8.30~\rm am$  and  $6.30~\rm pm$  on Mondays to Saturdays by passenger vehicles and goods carrying vehicles less than  $5.25~\rm metres$  in length and less than

Proposed New Charge

Over 2 hours, £3.50

- 2.28 metres in height which display a valid permit issued by the Council provided the vehicle is a private motor vehicle, passenger vehicle or goods carrying vehicle.
- (e) to suspend the prohibition on certian vehicles turning left from Morden Road into Kingston Road. Only those vehicles with a maximum gross weight of less than 7.5 tonnes shall be permitted to turn left from Morden Road into Kingston Road;
- (f) to include an exemption to allow cyclists to pass the gated closure when using pedal cycle gaps. Further, exemptions are provided for the Police, Fire Brigade and Ambulance Services
- 3. A copy of the Orders, a plan identifying the area affected by the Orders, and the Council's statement of reasons for making the Orders may be inspected at the Main Reception, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, during normal office hours on Mondays to
- 4. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or any provision contained in them on the ground that it is not within the powers conferred by the Act or that any requirement of the Act or any Instrument made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Orders, may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders were made apply to the High Court for such purpose

R Rawes, Director of Environmental Services, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX.

24 January 2002. (815)

### London Borough of Merton

THE LONDON BOROUGH OF MERTON (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO ) TRAFFIC ORDER

### MORDEN TOWN CENTRE

Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Merton, after consulting the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, propose to make the above-mentioned Order under section 32 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

- 1. The general effect of the Order will be to review the existing tariff charges, and amend the hours during which such tariffs will operate, as prescribed in the Schedule to this notice.
- Nothing in the Order will apply to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform.
   A copy of the proposed Order, and the Council's statement of
- reasons for making the Order can be inspected during the Council's normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays at the main reception, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey
- 4. The Council welcomes the views of both those for and against the proposal and asks that they respond in writing to The Director of Environmental Services, Ref SGE, at the Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX, no later than 15 February 2002.

A Broom, Head of Street Management Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX.

1. Peel House Upper Current Charge Period

Monday to Friday 5.00 am to 5.00 pm Saturday

5.00 am to 1.00 pm Current Charge

Monday to Friday £3 for all day Saturday

Up to 2 hours, 40p Over 2 hours, £1.50

2. Peel House Lower

Current Charge Period Monday to Friday 8.00 am to 5.00 pm Saturday

8.00 am to 1.00 pm No changes to the current charges Proposed Charge Period Monday to Saturday 5.00 am to 6.00 pm

Proposed New Charge

Monday to Friday £3.50 for all day Saturday 1 hour, 50p 2 hours, £Î Over 2 hours, £3.50

Proposed Charge Period Monday to Saturday 8.00 am to 6.00 pm

3. Morden Station

Proposed Charge Period Current Charge Period Monday to Friday Monday to Saturday 5.00 am to 5.00 pm 5.00 am to 6.00 pm Saturday

5.00 am to 1.00 pm Current Charge

Monday to Friday Monday to Friday £2 for all day £3.50 for all day Saturday Saturday 1 hour, 50p Up to 2 hours, 40p Over 2 hours, £1.50 2 hours, £1

4. Kenley Road

Current Charge Period Proposed Charge Period Monday to Friday Monday to Saturday 5.00 am to 5.00 pm 5.00 am to 6.00 pm

Saturday

5.00 am to 1.00 pm

Current Charges Proposed New Charges Monday to Friday Monday to Friday £1.20 all day £2 all day Saturday Saturday 1 hour, 50p 1 hour, 40p 2 hours £1 2 hours, 80p Over 2 hours, £1 Over 2 hours, £2

5. York Close

Proposed New Charges Current Charges Monday to Saturday Monday to Saturday 1 hour, 40p 1 hour, 50p 2 hours, 80p 2 hours, £1 Over 2 hours, £2 Over 2 hours, £2.50

24 January 2002.

(816)

### London Borough of Southwark

LONDON BOROUGH OF SOUTHWARK (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS) (EXPERIMENTAL) ORDER 2002/

### NOTICE OF TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER

- 1. Notice is hereby given that, the Council of the London Borough of Southwark proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 9 and 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985, and of all other powers thereunto.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be to introduce 'At any time' waiting restrictions at the following locations:
- (a) Salter Road; Trafalgar Avenue.
- 3. Nothing in Article 2 of this Order shall apply:
- (a) to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform:
- (b) to any person who causes any vehicle to proceed in accordance with any restriction or requirement indicated by traffic signs placed pursuant to section 66 or 67 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984;
- (c) in relation to a vehicle being used for ambulance, fire brigade or
- police purposes in an emergency; (d) to an "authorised vehicle", as advised in writing by Southwark Regeneration and Environment Department.
- 4. A copy of the proposed Order which will come into operation on 1 February 2002, plans indicating the lengths of road affected and the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order can be inspected on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, during normal office hours until the expiration of a period of 18 months from the date on which this notice is published at the Southwark Regeneration and Environment Department, Council Offices, Chiltern House, Portland Street, London
- 5. Further information and a copy of the proposed Order may be obtained from, Geoff Harris at the above address (telephone 020-7525

- 6. If the provisions of the Order continue in operation of at least 18 months, the London Borough of Southwark will consider in due course whether provisions of the Order should be reproduced and continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order under section 6 of the said Act
- 7. Within a period of 18 months from the coming into force of the Order or if the Order is subsequently varied by another Order under section 9 or modified pursuant to sub-section (2) or section 1 of the 1984 Act from coming into operation of that variation or modification (whichever is latest), any person may object to the making of an Order for the purposes of such indefinite continuation and should send a statement in writing of their objection and grounds thereof to the Director of Regeneration and Environment Department, Council Offices, Chiltern House, Portland Street, London SE17 2ES
- 8. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

T Wilding, Manager, Transport Group

25 January 2002.

(827)

### London Borough of Southwark

LONDON BOROUGH OF SOUTHWARK (PROHIBITION OF STOPPING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS) TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT **ORDER 2001/095** 

### NOTICE OF TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER

- 1. Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Southwark proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended Schedule 5 Part 1 paragraph 4(3)(a) of the Local Government Act 1985, and of all other powers thereunto.
- 2. The general effect of the Order will be:
- (i) to extend and remark the length of the existing 'School Keep Clear' markings outside the main entrance along Alleyn Park; and (ii) to revoke existing 'School Keep Clear' markings along Alleyn Park.
- A copy of the Order which will come into operation on 25 January 2002, and plans to which the Order relates can be inspected on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, during normal office hours for a period of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made at Southwark Regeneration and Environment Department, Council Offices, Chiltern House, Portland Street, London SE17 2ES.
- 4. Further information and a copy of the proposed Order may be obtained from, Jill O'Meara at the above address (telephone 020-7525 5556).
- 5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

T Wilding, Transport Group Manager, Regeneration and Environment 25 January 2002.

### London Borough of Southwark LONDON BOROUGH OF SOUTHWARK (WAITING RESTRICTIONS) TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER 2001/094

NOTICE OF TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER

- 1. Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Southwark proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985, and of all other powers thereunto. 2. The general effect of the Order would be to introduce:
- (a) 'At any time' waiting restrictions to the defined lengths of Hunts Slip Road and Alleyn Park as described in the Schedule.
- 3. A copy of the Order which will come into operation on 25 January 2002, and plans to which the Order relates can be inspected on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, during normal office hours for a period of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made at Southwark Regeneration and Environment Department, Council Offices, Chiltern House, Portland Street, London SE17 2ES.

- 4. Further information and a copy of the proposed Order may be obtained from, Jill O'Meara at the above address (telephone 020-7525
- 5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

T Wilding, Transport Group Manager, Regeneration and Environment 25 January 2002. (912)

### London Borough of Southwark

BOUNDARY LANE (MOTORCYCLE BAY) TRAFFIC ORDER 2002/006

### NOTICE OF PROPOSAL TO MAKE A TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER

- 1. Notice is hereby given, that the Council of the London Borough of Southwark proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985, and of all other powers thereunto.
- The general effect of this Order will be to introduce Motorcycle bays in Boundary Lane and Red Lion Row.
- 3. Copies of the proposed Order, plans and a statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, can be inspected on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, during normal office hours for a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published at Southwark Regeneration and Environment Department, Council Offices, Chiltern House, Portland Street, London SE17 2ES.
- 4. Further information and a copy of the proposed Order may be obtained from, Chris Roberts-Wray at the above address (telephone 020-7525 5381) within the 21 days.
- 5. Any person wishing to raise objections to the proposed Order should do so in writing to reach the undersigned at the above address to arrive no later than 12.00 noon on 15 February 2002.

T Wilding, Transport Group Manager

25 January 2002.

(913)

# **Highways**

# Highways Agency

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

### THE BIRMINGHAM NORTHERN RELIEF ROAD (WISHAW HOLLY LANE TO CURDWORTH SECTION—BELFRY GOLF CLUB ACCESS) (SIDE ROADS) VARIATION ORDER (NO 1)

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under sections 12, 18 and 125 of the Highways Act 1990 providing that the \*Birmingham Northern Relief Road (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section) (Side Roads) Order 1998 be varied.

The Birmingham Northern Relief Road (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section) (Side Roads) Order 1998 to be varied authorises the Secretary of State to:

- (a) improve highways;
- (b) stop up highways:
- (c) construct new highways;
- (d) stop up private means of access to premises;
- (e) provide new means of access to premises,

all in the vicinity of the Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section of the Birmingham Northern Relief Road: and provides for the transfer of each of the new highways, except those referred to in article 3 of the Order, to the Warwickshire County Council as highway authority from the date on which he notifies them that they have been completed and is open for traffic.

The Birmingham Northern Relief Road (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section—Belfry Golf Club Access) (Side Roads) Variation Order (No 1) 200 will vary the inset of Site Plan 3 of the Made Order. The Variation Order will modify the roundabout design; facilitate the introduction of a new access to the Belfry Golf Club; maintain the continuance of footpath M6 (Wishaw) and modify the access arrangements to the adjacent properties of Grange Farm, Grange Farm Cottage and John Watts Farm.

\*Now known as the "M6 (Toll)"

Copies of the draft The Birmingham Northern Relief Road (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section—Belfry Golf Club Access) (Side Roads) Variation Order (No 1) 200, and The Birmingham Northern Relief Road (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section) (Side Roads) Order 1998 and the plans referred to in them have been deposited at the Highways Agency, Operations Directorate, Room G/44, St Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0TE; the Highways Agency, 5 Broadway, Broad Street, Birmingham B15 1BL; North Warwickshire Borough Council, Council House, South Street, Atherstone, Warwickshire; Coleshill Library, 141 High Street, Coleshill, Birmingham and Sutton Coldfield Library, Lower Parade, Sutton Coldfield, where they are open to inspection, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 25 January 2002 to 18 March 2002.

Any person may object to the making of the Birmingham Northern Relief Roads (Wishaw Holly Lane to Curdworth Section—Belfry Golf Club Access) (Side Roads) Variation Order (No 1) 200 not later than 18 March 2002, or within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, by notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions, Highways Agency, Operations Directorate, C5 Broadway, Broad Street, Birmingham B15 1BL, quoting Ref HA 065/009/000155 and stating the grounds of objection. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of grounds of objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

G P Rainbow, Highways Agency (807)

### Highways Agency HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

### THE A660 TRUNK ROAD (BURLEY HALL ROUNDABOUT TO **CITY BOUNDARY) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 20**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make the following

An Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980 which will provide that a length of the A660 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the Bradford Metropolitan District Council (who will become the highway authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force.

Copies of the draft Order and the plans referred to in it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 25 January 2002 until 15 March 2002, or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, at the Highways Agency, c/o Julia Florin, QP (QIM), Room G/44, St Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0ET; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and at the offices of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, Jacobs Well, Bradford BD1 5RW.

Any person may object to the making of this Order not later than 15 March 2002, or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, by notice to the Secretary of State at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR, quoting Ref HA65/30/73 and stating the grounds of objection. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of grounds of objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency 24 January 2002. (808)

### Highways Agency **HIGHWAYS ACT 1980**

### THE A629 TRUNK ROAD (CITY BOUNDARY TO HARDINGS **ROUNDABOUT) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 20**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make the following Order:

An Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980 which will provide that a length of the A629 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the Bradford Metropolitan District Council (who will become the highway authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force.

Copies of the draft Order and the plan referred to in it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 25 January 2002 until 15

March 2002, or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, at the Highways Agency, c/o Julia Florin, Room G/44, St Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0ET; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, Jacobs Well, Bradford BD1 5RW.

Any person may object to the making of this Order not later than 15 March 2002, or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, by notice to the Secretary of State at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR, quoting Ref HA65/30/83 and stating the grounds of objection. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of grounds of objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency 24 January 2002. (809)

### Highways Agency HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

### THE A65 TRUNK ROAD (BURLEY HALL ROUNDABOUT TO CITY BOUNDARY) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 20

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make the following

An Order, under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980, which will provide that a length of the A65 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the Bradford Metropolitan District Council (who will become the Highway Authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force.

Copies of the draft Order and the plan referred to in it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 25 January 2002 to 15 March 2002 or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, at the Highways Agency, c/o Julia Florin, QP (OIM), Room G/44, St Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0ET; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and at the offices of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, Jacobs Well, Bradford BD1 5RW.

Any person may object to the making of this Order not later than 15 March 2002, or within 7 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, by notice to the Secretary of State at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR, quoting Ref HA65/30/74 and stating the grounds of objection. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of grounds of objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency 24 January 2002. (810)

### Highways Agency HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

# THE A47 TRUNK ROAD (HARDWICK ROUNDABOUT) ORDER

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made the following Order: An Order under sections 10 of the Highways Act 1980 entitled the A47 Trunk Road (Hardwick Roundabout) Order 2001, which provides that the length of highway becoming a trunk road is part of the existing section of the old A47 from a point 79 metres north-west of the centre of the disused Constitution Hill railway bridge for a distance of 202 metres in a north-westerly direction shall become a trunk road from the date when the Order comes into force.

Copies of the Order as made and the plan referred to in it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at the following locations: Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich; Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Borough Council, King's Court, Chapel Street, Kings Lynn and the Highways Agency, The Library, St Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0TE. Any person aggrieved by the Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity or the validity of any provision in it, on the ground that:

(a) it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980; or

(b) any requirement of that Act or of any regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to that Order.

may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such application, the court may suspend or quash the Order or any provision in it.

WS C Wadrup, a Divisional Director in The Highways Agency

18 December 2001. (811)

### Borough Council of Sandwell

### HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF SANDWELL (BLACKHEATH EASTERN BYPASS) (A4034, A4099, A4100 CLASSIFIED ROADS) (SIDE ROADS) ORDER 2002

The Borough Council of Sandwell hereby give notice that they have made, and submitted to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions for confirmation, an Order under section 14 and section 125 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the Council to:

- (a) carry out improvements to Long Lane (unclassified section), Avenue Road, Park Street, Oldbury Road (unclassified section) and Cardale Street, Rowley Regis;
- (b) stop up lengths of Long Lane, Avenue Road, Park Street, Oldbury Road and Cardale Street, Rowley Regis;
- (c) construct new highways (footpaths) in Avenue Road and Park Street, Rowley Regis;
- (d) stop up private means of access to:
- (i) St Pauls Court, Long Lane;
- (ii) the Car Park at the rear of Nos 9 and 10 Long Lane;
- (iii) the Borough Council of Sandwell owned land adjacent to and to the
- rear of The Bible Hall, Park Street; (iv) the premises of W H Foster & Sons Limited in Park Street; (v) the rear of Blackheath Market, known as No 65 Market Place, the
- rear of Nos 12-32 (evens) Oldbury Road and the Borough Council of Sandwell Car Park situated between Oldbury Road and Park Street, from the access in Oldbury Road adjacent to No 32 Oldbury Road (vehicular only) and from the access in Park Street adjacent to the Coronation Social Club;
- (vi) Rowley Regis Garage, Oldbury Road from Oldbury Road and Cardale Street; and
- (vii) the Borough Council of Sandwell Car Park adjacent to the Telephone Exchange, Oldbury Road.
- (e) to provide new means of access to:
- St Pauls Court, Long Lane;
- The Car Park at the rear of Nos 9 and 10 Long Lane;
- The premises of WH Foster & Sons Limited, Park Street;
- (iv) Rowley Regis Garage, Oldbury Road from Cardale Street

all within the vicinity of the classified roads known as A4034, A4099 and A4100 which the council are proposing to improve/construct between Horner Way/Long Lane and Oldbury Road/Henderson Way, Rowley

Copies of the Order and of the relevant plan may be inspected free of charge at all reasonable hours from 23 January 2002 at the offices of the Head of Legal and Democratic Services, Sandwell Council House, Freeth Street, Oldbury, West Midlands B69 3DE and at the offices of the Head of Housing Direct, Blackheath Neighbourhood Office, Payne Street, Blackheath.

Any person may not later than 11 March 2002 object to the confirmation of the Order by notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions, Government Office for the North East, Local Authority Orders Section, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE1 4TD.

S J Cork, Head of Legal and Democratic Services

23 January 2002. (823)

### Council of the City of York HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

# STOPPING-UP OF PARTS OF PUBLIC HIGHWAY—DE GREY STREET IN THE CITY OF YORK

Notice is hereby given that application will be made to the Magistrates' Court sitting at the Law Courts, Clifford Street, York YO1 1RE, on 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am, for an Order that parts of the public highway known as De Grey Street, York comprising an area of carriageway amounting to 126 square metres, an area of paved footway amounting to 36 square metres and an area of grassed verge amounting to 36 square metres be stopped up on the grounds that they are unnecessar

The parts to be stopped up are shown on a plan which may be inspected, free of charge, at the reception of 9 St Leonard's Place, York during normal office hours.

The effect of the proposed Order will, if made, be to extinguish the public right of way for the purposes of all traffic over the said part of the highway

RF Clark, Head of Legal Services 2 Blake Street, York YO1 8QG.

24 January 2002. (824)

# **Planning**



# **Town and Country Planning**

# Government Office for the East of England

# TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act to auhorise the stopping-up of an area of highway land at East Quay, South Denes Road, Great Yarmouth,

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Mr J A Saddington of Great Yarmouth Port Authority by Great Yarmouth Borough Council on 26 October 2000 under Ref 06/00/0791/F.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonablehours during 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002, at the offices of Great Yarmouth Borough Council, Legal Services, Town Hall, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office for the East of England (Environment Group) (quoting Ref GT/U2615/35/1/15) at the address below.

Any person may object to the making of the Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002 by notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for the East of England (Environment Group), Heron House, 49-53 Goldington Road, Bedford MK40 3LL.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

L Caudrey, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the East of England.

Description of Development

Erection of 2 metre high fence with vehicle and pedestrian gates at the east side of Berths 4 and 5, East Quay, adjoining South Denes Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk.

(804)14 January 2002.

### Government Office for the North East **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby give notices that he proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, to authorise the stopping-up of the whole of Collingwood Court, Riverside Park, Middlesbrough.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Whittle Jones on behalf of Northern Trust Co Ltd by Middlesbrough Borough Council on 4 June 2001, under Ref M/FP/1547/00/P.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002, at the offices of Middlesbrough Council, PO Box 99A, Municipal Buildings, Town Hall, Middlesbrough TS1 2QQ and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Secretary of State at the offices of the Department for Transport, Local Government and the Regions (quoting Ref GO-NE/ 01/R0715/35/03) at the address stated below.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002 by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the offices of the Director Planning, Environment and Transport, Government Office for the North East, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

R Oldfield, Higher Executive Officer in the Department for Transport, Local Government and the Regions.

The planning permission granted is for 2.4 metres high Palisade Fencing Gates to boundary Collingwood Court, Riverside Park Middlesbrough.

### Government Office for the North East **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act to authorise the stopping-up of the integrated highway and footpath network system within the area bounded by West Farm Avenue, Blackfriars Way, Charnwood Avenue and Carrigill Place, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permissions granted to Yuill Homes, c/o Jane Darbyshire and David Kendall Ltd by North Tyneside Council on 18 September 2001 and 12 November 2001, under Refs 01/01256/FUL and 01/01858/FUL.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002 at the offices of North Tyneside Council, Department of Legal Services, 14 Northumberland Square, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE30 1PZ, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Secretary of State at the offices of the Department for Transport, Local Government and the Regions (quoting Ref GO-NE/01/5038/35/21) at the address stated

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002 by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the offices of the Director Planning, Environment and Transport, Government Office for the North East, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it. R Oldfield, a Higher Executive Officer in the Department for Transport,

Local Government and the Regions. SCHEDULE

The planning permissions granted are for:

Demolition of existing housing, pub, clinic, library, depot and retail development. Erection of new housing, retail development and associated works to the public realm. Stopping-up of existing highways, footpaths and open areas at land and buildings at Longbenton Estate, Central Area, West Farm Avenue, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne.

Erection of 22 new houses and 9 garages and associated external works. Stopping-up of existing highways and footpaths at land at junction of Greyfriars Way, Bishop Rock Road and Blackfriars Way, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne.

### Government Office for the North East **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (County of Tyne and Wear) (No 2) Order 2002", authorising the stopping-up of the integrated highways and footpath network system within the areas bounded by Chesters Avenue, West Farm Avenue and Lutterworth Road, and Monks Park Way, Pennine Way and West Farm Avenue at Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to North Tyneside Council, c/o Building Design Agency by North Tyneside Council on 10 November 2000 under

Refs 00/01545/LAREG3; 18 September 2001 under Ref 01/01260/ LAREG3; 18 September 2001 under Ref 01/01264/LAREG3; 18 September 2001 under Ref 01/01258/LAREG3 and to Yuill Homes on 18 September 2001 under Ref 01/01256/FUL.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Secretary of State at the offices of the Director Planning, Environment and Transport, Government Office for the North East, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD (quoting Ref GO-NE/01/5038/35/22) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of North Tyneside Council, Department of Legal Services, 14 Northumberland Square, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE30 1PZ.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 25 January 2002, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

R Oldfield, a Higher Executive Officer in the Department for Transport, Local Government and the Regions.

The planning permissions granted are for:

Construction of 8 No bungalows on site of demolished garages. Construction of brickwork and railings and timber fences to form garden areas. Provision of additional parking bays and tree planting. Creation of new access roads.

at: Land and Buildings at Nos 1 to 83 odds Lutterworth Road, 74 to 96 evens Chesters Avenue, 25 to 36 The Chesils, 1 to 6 Lutterworth Place, 1 to 12 and 37 to 41 Langdale Close, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne (Ref 00/01545/LAREG3).

Outline application for the construction of a community centre and associated office facilities, including an activity hall for sport and leisure activities. Full sized grass football pitch, all weather floodlit 5 a-side pitch, bowling green, play area and associated car parking. Structural landscaping and new access points to the existing highway. Siting of the building and means of access not reserved for subsequent approval. Stopping-up of existing highways and footpaths.

at: Land and Buildings bounded to the north by West Farm Road, to the south and east by The Chesils and to the west by The Stow, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne (Ref 01/01260/LAREG3).

Provide and renew property curtilage, install additional parking with turning areas and new paving, create mounding with tree planting. Provision of some timber garden sheds and demolition of flat roof garden stores

at: Land and Buildings at Nos 37-59 odds and 48-58 evens Clent Way, 1B and 1c Quantock Close, 242A-E, 300A-C and 266-380 evens Chesters  $Avenue,\,Longbenton,\,Newcastle\,upon\,\,Tyne\,(Ref\,01/01264/LAREG3).$ 

Demolition of 5 No properties. Erect brickwork with metal railings and timber fencing, enclose property curtilage as garden areas. Refurbishment of existing timber fencing, landscaping and new pedestrian accesses.

at: Land and Buildings at Nos 1-23 odds Blackfriars Way, 1012 and 37-42 Pennine Way, 2-18 evens and 1-23 odds Monks Park Way, 92-210 evens and 150A West Farm Avenue, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne (Ref 01/01258/LAREG3).

Demolition of existing housing, pub, clinic, library, depot and retail development. Erection of new housing, retail development and associated works to the public realm. Stopping-up of existing highways, footpaths and open areas.

at: Land and Buildings at Longbenton Estate, Central Area, West Farm Avenue, Longbenton, Newcastle upon Tyne (Ref 01/01256/FUL).

(806)

# Government Office for the North West **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

### PROPOSED STOPPING-UP OF THE OLD A6, KENDAL, **CUMBRIA**

The Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions hereby gives notice that, on the application of the Auk Investments Limited, he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of the old A6, Kendal, Cumbria. It is situated along the Northbound carriageway of A591 North East of Whetstone Lane, Kendal, Cumbria.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Auk Investments Limited by South Lakeland District Council on 5 December 2001, under Ref 5/01/2665.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 25 January 2002, at the offices of South Lakeland District Council, Shearman House, Allhallows Lane, Kendal Cumbria, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office of the North West (Transport) (quoting Ref GO/TNW 5049/35/1/56) at the address stated below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the proposed Order by writing to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions, quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for the North West (Transport), Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it. General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Garry Budsworth at the Government Office for the North West at the address stated above or by telephoning 0161-952-4110.

 ${\it G\ Tarr},$  a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the North West.

SCHEDULE

Change of use from public to private means of access.

(801)

### Government Office for the South West

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

LOCAL INQUIRY INTO PROPOSED STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAY AT THE FORMER OAKCREST SERVICE STATION, ADJACENT TO BOURNEMOUTH ROAD (A350), AT CHARLTON MARSHALL, DORSET

Notice is hereby given that, a local inquiry is to be held in connection with the proposal by the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions, to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, authorising the stopping-up of highway at the former Oakcrest Service Station, adjacent to Bournemouth Road (A350), at Charlton Marshall, Dorset, to enable development authorised by planning permission to be carried out

planning permission to be carried out. If authorised, the stopping-up Order would remove all rights of way by the public over the highway at the former Oakcrest Service Station, adjacent to Bournemouth Road (A350), Charlton Marshall, and would require the improvement of footway at Bournemouth Road (A350), and the provision of a new highway.

Copies of the proposed Order may be obtained, free of charge, upon application to the Government Office for the South West (Decisions), 4th Floor, The Pithay, Bristol BS1 2PB (quoting Ref SW/THM/8247/120).

The inquiry will be held at North Dorset District Council, Council Offices, Nordon, Blandford Forum, Dorset, on 20 February 2002, at 10.00 am, by a person appointed by the Secretary of State for the purpose

A J Wright, Senior Executive Officer, Government Office for the South West. (803)

### South Hams District Council

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF A LOCAL PLAN

### SOUTH HAMS LOCAL PLAN REVIEW (1995-2011)

South Hams District Council has prepared the above plan. If, and when, this plan is adopted it will form part of the development plan for the area of the South Hams (excluding the Dartmoor National Park). The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the plan and supporting documents are available for public inspection, free of charge, at Follaton House, Plymouth Road, Totnes on Monday to Thursday, 9.00 am to 5.00 pm and Friday, 9.00 am to 4.30 pm

Objections to, and representations in respect of, the plan should be sent in writing to the Forward Planning Unit, Environment and Development Services Group, South Hams District Council, Follaton House, Plymouth Road, Totnes, Devon TQ9 5NE, before 4.30 pm on Friday 8 March 2002. Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may also be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the plan.

Only objectors whose objections are made in writing and arrive at the address specified above within the 6 week period ending at 4.30 pm on Friday 8 March 2002 will have a right to have their objections considered at a local inquiry or other hearing.

Copies of the Deposit version of the South Hams Local Plan and supporting documents are available for purchase from the Environment and Development Services Group. Further information is available from the Forward Planning Team.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections to the plan are received during the period given for making objections South Hams District Council intends to adopt the plan on the expiry of that period.

A Robinson, Chief Environment and Development Officer 25 January 2002. (835)

### Westminster City Council

**TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990** 

NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF A REVISED REPLACEMENT UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN

# NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF REVISED PROPOSALS FOR THE REPLACEMENT OF A UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN CITY OF WESTMINSTER UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Westminster City Council have revised the proposals for the replacement of the above plan. If, and when, this revised plan is adopted it will form the development plan for the area of the City of Wesminster. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the revised plan are available for public inspection at libraries throughout Westminster and at the:

Planning Desk, One Stop Services, 62 Victoria Street, London SW1E 6QP, Monday to Friday, 8.30 am to 7.00 am and Saturday 9.00 am to 1.00 pm

1.00 pm. One Stop Services, 317 Harrow Road, London W9 3RS, Monday to Friday, 8.00 am to 5.00 pm.

One Stop Services, 91-97 Church Street, London NW8 8EV, Monday to Friday, 8.00 am to 5.00 pm and Saturday 9.00 am to 1.00 pm.

Objections to, and representations in respect of, the revised plan should be sent in writing to Barry Smith (Policy Manager—UDP), City Planning Group, Department of Planning and Transportation, Westminster City Council, City Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London SW1E 6QP, before Friday 1 March 2002. Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they aremade. They may also be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the plan.

Objections may only be made in respect of those parts of the plan which have been revised since the original plan was made available on 15 January 2001. Only objectors whose objections are made in writing and arrive at the address specified above within the 6 week period, ending on Friday 1 March 2002, will have a right to have their objection considered at a local inquiry or other hearing.

at a local inquiry or other hearing. Further information is available from the City Planning Group on 020 7641 2935, 3154, 2387, 2503, 3172, you can also fax the Group on 020 7641 3050, or e-mail udp@westminster.gov.uk or write to the City Planning Group at the above address.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections to the plan are received during the period given for making objections Westminster City Council intend to adopt the plan on the expiry of that period.

C Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation
December 2001. (829)

### **Environment**



### **Environmental Protection**

### Alcan Recycling

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2000

### INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Alcan Recycling has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the recovery of aluminium from aluminium scraps. The installation is located at Latchford Locks Works, Thelwall Lane, Latchford, in the borough of Warrington in the county of Cheshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment. Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to

operate the Latchford Locks Works is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Appleton House, 430 Birchwood Boulevard, Warrington WA3 7WD; and

Warrington Borough Council, New Town House, Bullermarket Street, Warrington WA1 2NH.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice:

The Environment Agency, Appleton House, 430 Birchwood Boulevard, Warrington WA3 7WD.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

### Calder Industrial Materials Limited

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

### INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Calder Industrial Materials Limited has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the melting of lead in a plant with a melting capacity of more than 4 tonnes per day.

The installation is located at Crescent House, Redheugh Bridge Road, Newcastle upon Tyne NE99 1GE, in the borough/district of Newcastle upon Tyne in the county of Tyne and Wear.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Calder Industrial Materials Limited is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR; and Newcastle City Council, Civic Centre, Barras Bridge, Newcastle upon Tyne NE99 2BN.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice:

The Environment Agency, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

### Calder Industries Ltd

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

### INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Calder Industries Ltd has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving a nonferrous recycling process. The installation is located at Repton Road, Willington, Derby DE65 6EW, in the district of South Derbyshire District Council in the county of Derbyshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Calder Industries Ltd site is held in registers at the following locations:

Environment Agency Office, Lower Trent Area Office, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA; and Environmental Health Department, South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the cost of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice:

Environment Agency Office, PIR/RSR Team, Lower Trent Area Office, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

### Timet UK Limited

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

### INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Timet UK Limited has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the melting of titanium, the surface treatment of titanium with acids, raw material handling and the handling and treatment of waste. The installation is located at Timet UK Ltd, PO Box 704, Witton, Birmingham B6 7UR in the borough of Birmingham in the county of West Midlands.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Timet UK Limited Witton plant is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Sentinel House, Wellington Crescent, Fradley Park, Lichfield, Staffordshire WS13 8RR; and Environment Services Department, Birmingham City Council,

Ladbrooke House, Bordesley Street, Birmingham B5 5BL

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above-stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC applications should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this notice:

PIR/RSR Team, Environment Agency, Sentinel House, Wellington Crescent, Fradley Park, Lichfield, Staffordshire WS13 8RR.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (838)

# Water



### Water Resources

### **Environment Agency**

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Banham Poultry Ltd of Bunns Bank, Attleborough, Norfolk NR17 1QB, are applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 7/34/13/G/169, which authorises the abstraction of water from 2 chalk boreholes at National Grid Ref TG 002 066, at The Farthings, Reymerston, Breckland, Norfolk.

The variations being applied for are: to increase the maximum daily rate from 32 cubic metres to 58·7 cubic metres, and increase the annual rate from 5,500 cubic metres to 15,682 cubic metres, for agriculture (poultry), commercial supply to Engineering works and private water undertaker. A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with them may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at The Farthings, Reymerston, Norwich NR9 4QZ, between 25 January 2002 and 28 February 2002.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Cobham Road, Ipswich, Suffolk IP3 9JE.

T. W. Page & Son Ltd, on behalf of Banham Poultry Ltd (839)

# **Environment Agency**

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Yeo Valley Farms (Production) Ltd, of Lag Farm, Blagdon, Bristol BS40 7SG, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 16/52/14/G/042, which authorises the abstraction of water from Mercia Mudstone between National Grid Refs ST 5154 5862 and ST 5145 5866, at Lag Farm in the parish of Blagdon in the administrative area of North Somerset.

The variation being applied for is right to abstract water from a new borehole within 10 metres of existing licensed borehole to replace original borehole.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Lag Farm, Blagdon, Bristol BS40 7SG, between 24 January 2002 and 21 February 2002.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Rivers House, East Quay, Bridgewater, Somerset TA6 4YS, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

C Hingley-Price, on behalf of Yeo Valley Farms (Production) Ltd 18 January 2002. (840)

### **Environment Agency**

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

### NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Schedule 10 of the above Act that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by D & N Moores, Blakeholme Wray, Newby Bridge, Cumbria LA12 8NR, to discharge a maximum of 2 cubic metres per day of treated sewage effluent from Blakeholme Wray, Newby Bridge, Cumbria to Lake Windermere at National Grid Ref SD 3832 8944.

Any persons wishing to make representations about the above application should do so in writing to Pam Barnes, Authorisations Officer, Environment Agency, Customer Services Section, Ghyll Mount, Gillan Way, Penrith, Cumbria CA11 9BP, not later than 8 March 2002, quoting Ref No N/45/P/01. A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at the office above between the hours of 9.00 am and 4.30 pm, Monday to Friday.

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible, improving water quality. If, after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the above aims are met.

P Barnes, Environment Agency

25 January 2002. (834)

### **Environment Agency**

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991 (as amended by the Environment Act 1995) that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Pubmaster Ltd of Greenbank, Hartlepool for consent to discharge 7.02 cubic metres per day of treated sewage effluent (replacing existing septic tank discharge) from the Black Bull Public House, Skipton Road, Kettlesing Head, near Harrogate into an unnamed tributary of Tang Beck at National Grid Ref SE 2181 5631.

Any person who wishes to make representations or objections with respect to the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Coverdale House, Aviator Court, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4GZ, for the attention of Mr P A Stevenson, quoting Ref No 27/21/0105, not later than 8 March 2002.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at the local Environment Agency office at Coverdale House, Aviator Court, Clifton Moor, York Y030 4GZ, on weekdays between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm up to 8 March 2002.

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible, improving water quality, If, after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the aims are met.

P A Stevenson, Team Leader, Water Quality Consents (833)

### **Environment Agency**

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Hampshire Waste Services Limited of Poles Lane, Otterbourne, Winchester, Hampshire SO21 2EA, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from The Tidal Reaches of the River Test, at National Grid Ref SU 3944 1148, at Marchwood Industrial Park, Normandy Way, Marchwood, Hampshire SO4 4ZB.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 3,200 cubic metres per hour, 76,800 cubic metres per day and 26,630,400 cubic metres per year. The water will be used for Non evaporative cooling and will be returned to The Tidal Reaches of the River Test.

A copy of the application and a map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable times at Marchwood Village Hall, between 8 February 2002 and 8 March 2002

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Water Resources Manager, Colvedene Court, Wessex Way, Colden Common, Winchester, Hampshire SO21 1WP, before the end of the said period.

P Golden, on behalf of Hampshire Waste Services Limited

25 January 2002. (832)

### **Environment Agency** WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT

Take notice that Tillers Turf Co. Ltd., of Grange Court, North Kelsey, Lincolnshire LN7 6EZ, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from a lagoon (river gravels) at National Grid Ref SK 8645 7314, at Springwood Farm in the parish of Thorney. The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 64 cubic metres per hour, 1,536 cubic metres per day and 24,100 cubic metres per year, between 1 April and 31 October each year. The water will be used for spray irrigation.

A copy of the application and any map, plans or other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable times at Harby Post Office, Low Street, Harby, Newark NG23 7EA, between 25 January 2002 and 25 February 2002.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, before the end of the said period.

S E Richardson, on behalf of Tillers Turf Co. Ltd.

22 January 2002. (831)

### Environment Agency—North East Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, AS AMENDED BY THE **ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995**

### NOTICE OF PROPOSED MODIFICATION OF CONSENT

Notice is hereby given that the Environment Agency, North East Region proposes to modify the consent given to Northumbrian Water Limited which relates to the discharge of secondary treated sewage effluent to the North Sea at National Grid Ref NZ 4304 5659 from Hendon [Sunderland] sewage treatment works.

The modification to the consent will include conditions to require the provision of Ultra Violet (UV) disinfection for flows receiving secondary treatment up to 1,856 litres per second by 1 April 2002. Details of the UV disinfection facilities to be provided can be inspected

at Sunderland City Library, Forcett Street, Sunderland, or the address below. Any person wishing to make representations about the proposed modification of consent should do so in writing to:

Malcolm Helm, Water Consenting Team Leader, Environment Agency, Northumbria Area, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR,

not later than 8 March 2002, quoting Ref 255/1144. (817)

# Environment Agency—Southern Region

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

### NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT IN PURSUANCE OF SCHEDULE 10

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that an application has been made to the Environment Agency, Southern Region by J. T. Mackley & Co. Ltd, for a consent to discharge up to 2,610 cubic metres per day of Trade Effluent comprising of De-watering Effluent into underground strata via a lagoon, at National Grid Ref SU 3565 1495, from land at Testwood WSW, Nutsey Close, Testwood, Totton.

Any person wishing to make representation about the application should do so in writing to the Area Environment Planning Manager, Environment Agency, Colvedene Court, Wessex Way, Colden Common, near Winchester, Hampshire SO21 1WP, not later than 8 March 2002, quoting Ref P.10545/H/01.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of the Environment Agency, at the address below between 10.00 am and

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible improving water quality. If after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is

decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the above aims are met.

J Adams, Area Environment Planning Manager Hampshire and Isle of Wight Area Office, Colvedene Court, Wessex Way, Colden Common, near Winchester, Hampshire SO21 1WP. 18 January 2002.

# Environment Agency—Thames Region

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

### NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that the Lee Valley Regional Park Authority of Abbey Mills, Highbridge Street, Waltham Abbey, Essex EN9 1BZ is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Holyfield Lake (underground strata—gravel) at National Grid Ref TL 3798 0424, at Holyfield, Waltham Abbey, Essex.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 130 cubic metres per hour, 420 cubic metres per day and 8,400 cubic metres per year, between January and December each year. The water will be used for maintenance of wetland wildlife habitats.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Lee Valley Regional Park, Park Operations Office, Abbey Mills, Highbridge Street, Waltham Abbey, Essex EN9 1BZ, between 25 January 2002 and 25 February 2002.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Team Leader Water Resources, Thames Region, North-East Area, Apollo Court, 2 Bishop Square Business Park, St Albans Road West, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL10 9EX, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

on behalf of T J Hill for Lee Valley Regional Park Authority 18 January 2002. (910)

# Other Notices



### **CHARITY COMMISSION**

(CHY-1161D)

Charity: Estate of the late Miss Doris Mabel Hellier (Animal Aid & Welfare Club and Animal Rescue League)

The Charity Commission has made a Scheme to amend the Trusts of this charity. A copy can be seen for the next month at:

Barclays Bank Trust Co Ltd, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Osbourne Court, Gadbrook Park, Rudheath, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR (Ref LD/E7706).

or can be obtained by sending a stamped addressed envelope to The Charity Commission, Woodfield House, Tangier, Taunton, Somerset TA1 4BL, quoting the above reference.

### VEHICLE INSPECTORATE EXECUTIVE AGENCY

Notice is given that at 2.30 pm on 21 January 2002 at Cook Road, Dagenham, Essex, the Vehicle Inspectorate Executive Agency, by virtue of powers under Regulation 3 of the Goods Vehicles (Enforcement Powers) Regulations 2001 (the "2001 Regulations"), detained the following vehicle:

Registration No: G914 XFC; Make: Leyland Daf; Type: 4 Axle Rigid Tipper.

At the time the vehicle was detained it bore the livery of (there was no livery on the vehicle) and was carrying Excavated Materials. Any person having a claim to the vehicle is required to establish their claim in writing, on or before 15 February 2002, by sending it by post to the Vehicle Inspectorate at HGVTS, Towpath Road, Lea Valley Trading Estate, London N18 3JR (Regulations 9, 10 and 22 of the 2001 Regulations).

If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the vehicle, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall be entitled to dispose of it as it thinks fit (Regulations 14 and 15 of the 2001 Regulations).

Any person having a claim to the contents of the above vehicle or any part thereof is also required to establish their claim in writing, on or before 15 February 2002, by sending it by post to the address given above. If, on or by the dategiven in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the contents, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall dispose of them as it thinks fit (Regulations 16 and 17 of the 2001 Regulations).

### VEHICLE INSPECTORATE EXECUTIVE AGENCY

Notice is given that at 2.30 pm on 21 January 2002 at Cook Road, Dagenham, Essex, the Vehicle Inspectorate Executive Agency, by virtue of powers under Regulation 3 of the Goods Vehicles (Enforcement Powers) Regulations 2001 (the "2001 Regulations"), detained the following vehicle:

Registration No: M820 VNU;

Make: M.A.N.;

Type: 4 Axle Rigid Tipper.

At the time the vehicle was detained it bore the livery of (there was no livery on the vehicle) and was carrying Excavated Materials. Any person having a claim to the vehicle is required to establish their claim in writing, on or before 15 February 2002, by sending it by post to the Vehicle Inspectorate at HGVTS, Towpath Road, Lea Valley Trading Estate, London N18 3JR (Regulations 9, 10 and 22 of the 2001

If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the vehicle, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall be entitled to dispose of it as it thinks fit (Regulations 14 and 15 of the

Any person having a claim to the contents of the above vehicle or any part thereof is also required to establish their claim in writing, on or before 15 February 2002, by sending it by post to the address given above. If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the contents, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall dispose of them as it thinks fit (Regulations 16 and 17 of the 2001 Regulations).

A Company Law Supplement to The London Gazette detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of The London Gazette at the address given on the back page.

# **Corporate Insolvency**



### Administration

### Administration Orders

POLARIS LASER SYSTEMS LIMITED

(Registered No 3382304)

Nature of Business: Manufacturer of Laser Systems and Optical Components

Trade Classification: 07 Engineering and Allied Industries.

Administration Order made: 18 January 2002.

J N Whitfield, (Office Holder No 9131), Joint Administrator (290)

### Meetings of Creditors FOSTER HIRE & SALES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of Creditors in the above matter is to be held at Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG, on Thursday 7 February 2002, at 11.00 am, to consider the Joint Administrators' proposals and if thought fit, to approve the statement of proposals under section 23(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, to consider whether or not to establish a Creditors' Committee, to approve the Administrators' remuneration and any other business. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meetingmust lodge a Proxy Form, together with a full statement of their debt by completing a proof of debt form, to the offices of Kroll Buchler Phillips, Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG. In order to be entitled to vote you must lodge your proxy form and proof of debt form no later than 12.00 noon on 6 February 2002.

J M Wright, Joint Administrator

16 January 2002.

(846)

# Receivership

# Appointment of Administrative Receivers

C. K. LITHO LIMITED

(Reg No 01550786)

Nature of Business: Printers. Trade Classification: 46

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 21 January

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: Bibby Factors Sussex Limited.

Joint Administrative Receivers: Mark Newman and Neale Jackson (Office Holder Nos 8723 and 8769), both of Smith & Williamson, First Floor, Holbrook House, 72 Bank Street, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1SN.

### CITY BUSINESS SYSTEMS LIMITED

(Reg No 01652125)

Nature of Business: Supplier of Computer Soft/Hardware.

Trade Classification: 36

Date of Appointment of Administrative Receivers: 18 January 2002. Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Lloyds TSB

Administrative Receivers: Allan Watson Graham (Office Holder No 8719), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 1 Waterloo Way, Leicester LE1 6LP, and Myles Antony Halley (Office Holder No 6658), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham. (896)

### CITY COMPUTER MAINTENANCE LIMITED

(Reg No 02256359)

Previous Name of Company: Nettle Computers Limited.

Nature of Business: Computer Maintenance.

Trade Classification: 36.

Date of Appointment of Administrative Receivers: 18 January 2002. Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Lloyds TSB Bank plc.

Administrative Receivers: Allan Watson Graham (Office Holder No 8719), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 1 Waterloo Way, Leicester LE1 6LP, and Myles Antony Halley (Office Holder No 6658), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham. (894)

### CITY COMPUTER SUPPLIES LIMITED

(Reg No 02258688)

Previous Name of Company: Eaves Computers Limited. Nature of Business: Supplier to Computer Industry.

Trade Classification: 36.

Date of Appointment of Administrative Receivers: 18 January 2002. Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Lloyds TSB Bank plc.

Administrative Receivers: Allan Watson Graham (Office Holder No 8719), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 1 Waterloo Way, Leicester LE1 6LP, and Myles Antony Halley (Office Holder No 6658), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham. (893)

### **DUNKIRK METALS LTD**

(Reg No 00947331)

Nature of Business: 2742, Aluminium Production.

Trade Classification: 06.

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 8 January

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: **GMAC** 

Joint Administrative Receivers: G S Johal (Office Holder No 5770), Kroll Buchler Phillips, Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG, and L A Manning (Office Holder No 6477), Kroll Buchler Phillips, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 3LN.

### INTOVATION LIMITED

(Reg No 03633018)

Previous Name of Company: Industrial Computer Systems Limited. Nature of Business: Supplier of Computer Software, Hardware and General Office Machinery.

Trade Classification: 36

Date of Appointment of Administrative Receivers: 18 January 2002. Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Lloyds TSB Bank Plc

Administrative Receivers: Allan Watson Graham (Office Holder No 8719), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 1 Waterloo Way, Leicester LE1 6LP, and Myles Anthony Halley (Office Holder No 6658), KPMG Corporate Recovery, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham.

### **OCF LIMITED**

(Reg No 2580877)

Nature of Business: Computer Hardware and Software.

Trade Classification: 15.

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 11 January

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: NMB-Heller Limited.

Joint Administrative Receivers: William Duncan (Office Holder No 6440) and Ian Schofield (Office Holder No 2647), both of Knowle House, 4 Norfolk Park Road, Sheffield S2 3QE. (291)

### **Meetings of Creditors** LINCOLN FLOOR MAINTENANCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 48 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Lincoln Floor Maintenance Limited will be held at the offices of Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, on Monday 4 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes of having the attached report laid before them and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Administrative Receivers and for the election of a Creditors Committee should the general body of Creditors require it. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting. A person is entitled to vote at the Meeting only if he has given to the Joint Administrative Receivers not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting, details of the debt that he claims to be due to him from the Company. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote in his stead. Proxy forms must be lodged at the offices of Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

R Horton, Joint Administrative Receiver

22 January 2002. (849)

# **Members' Voluntary Winding-up**

### Resolutions for Winding-up 1ST CHOICE STATIONERY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at the Parkland Business Centre, Albion Road, Greengates BD10 9TQ, on 17 January 2002, at 2.15 pm, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:
"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Edward

George Saville of Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110 Albion Street, Leeds LS2 8LA, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up.'

IR Dunn, Chairman

### **ELABSEUROPE LIMITED**

I, the undersigned, being the duly authorised representative of the sole Member of the Company entitled to attend and vote at General Meetings of the Company, hereby resolve (to the intent that such Resolution shall be deemed as effective as if passed as a Special Resolution, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively, at such General Meeting duly convened and held) as follows:

"That the Company cease to carry on business and be wound up voluntarily, and that the Liquidator be authorised to distribute amongst the Members in specie or kind the whole or any part of the asssets of the Company and may for such purpose set such value as he deems fair upon any property to be divided as aforesaid and may determine how such division shall be carried out as between the Members, and that Brian Reginald Anthony Callagham, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and that the remuneration of the Liquidator for his services in the winding-up be fixed by reference to the time properly given by the Liquidator and the staff of Chantrey Vallacott DFK in attending to matters arising in the winding-up and at the basic hourly charging rate for the Liquidator or Member of staff concerned together with all reasonable out-of-pocket expenses and proper disbursements, together with VAT at the applicable rate.'

Shareholder, duly authorised signatory on behalf of ElabsEurope AG 14 December 2001.

### FOTODISK LTD.

MECANIQUE PRODUCTIONS LTD.

VCI ENTERPRISES CORPORATION LTD.

VCI PROGRAMME SALES LTD.

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Companies, duly convened, and held at 76 Dean Street, London W1V 5HA, on 17 January 2002, the following Special Resolution was

"That the Companies be wound up voluntarily, and that Robin Arthur Ellis, of 2 The Elms, Church Road, Claygate, Surrey KT100JT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-ups.

R Green, Director

### **KOBI 35 LIMITED**

(formerly Lab Safety Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company duly convened and held at International Management Centre, 5000 Oxford Business Park South, Oxford OX4 2BH on 21 January 2002, the following Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Treharne of KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.'

J L Hewitt. Chairman (043)

### **KOBI 36 LIMITED**

(formerly RS Electrospeed Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at International Management Centre, 5000 Oxford Business Park South, Oxford OX4 2BH on 21 January 2002, the following Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Treharne of KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

J L Hewitt, Chairman

### **OIM LIMITED**

The following written Resolutions of the Members of OIM Limited were passed on 22 January 2002 as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary

Resolution respectively:
"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Yvette Diana Croucher of Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, be appointed as Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.

K Davis, Secretary

# Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 02920584

Name of Company: 1ST CHOICE STATIONERY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Distribution of Packaging and Office Products

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110

Albion Street, Leeds LS2 8LA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Edward George Saville, of Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110 Albion Street, Leeds LS28LA.

Office Holder Number: 7250.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 3856802.

Name of Company: ELABSEUROPE LIMITED. Previous Name of Company: Bashelfco 2626 Limited.

Nature of Business: General Trading.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell

Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF.
Liquidator's Name and Address: Brian Reginald Anthony Callaghan, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF.

Office Holder Number: 1582.

Date of Appointment: 14 December 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 2422230.

Name of Company: **FOTODISK LTD.** Previous Name of Company: Lanacrown Ltd.

Company Number: 3173706

Name of Company: MECANIQUE PRODUCTIONS LTD.

Previous Name of Company: Tontrade Ltd.

Company Number: 2844702.

Name of Company: VCI ENTERPRISES CORPORATION LTD. Previous Name of Company: Kilocare Ltd and Sound Image

Company Number: 2388843

Name of Company: VCI PROGRAMME SALES LTD.

Previous Name of Company: Alnery No. 914 Ltd.

Nature of Businesses: Dormant. Types of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 76 Dean Street, London W1D 3SQ. Liquidator's Name and Address: Robin Arthur Ellis, of 2 The Elms,

Church Road, Claygate, Surrey KT10 0JT.

Office Holder Number: 089.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members. (150)

Company Number: 2201041

Name of Company: KOBI 35 LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: LAB Safety Limited.

Nature of Business: Dormant.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London

EC4Y 8BB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Treharne, KPMG, PO Box

695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB. Office Holder Number: 6777.

Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 1586062

Name of Company: KOBI 36 LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: RS Electrospeed Limited.

Nature of Business: Dormant. Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London

EC4Y 8BB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Treharne, KPMG, PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB.

Office Holder Number: 6777.

Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members. (044)

Company Number: 02604748

Name of Company: OIM LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Orion Insurance Management Company Limited.

Nature of Business: Management Service Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 55 Gracechurch Street, London EC3V 0EE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Yvette Diana Croucher, 55 Gracechurch Street, London EC3V 0EE.

Office Holder Number: 8901. Date of Appointment: 22 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members.

(102)

### Notices to Creditors

### 1ST CHOICE STATIONERY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the last date for proving debts against the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up is 28 February 2002 by which date claims must be sent to the undersigned, Michael Edward George Saville of Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110 Albion Street, Leeds LS2 8LA, the Liquidator of the Company. This notice refers to Company No 02920584 which is solvent and has been dormant since June 1999.

MEG Saville, Liquidator (174)

### **ELABSEUROPE LIMITED**

In accordance with Rule 4.106 I, Brian Reginald Anthony Callaghan, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, give notice that, on 14 December 2001, I was appointed Liquidator by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Brian Reginald Anthony Callaghan, of Chantry Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

B Callaghan, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

18 January 2002. (161)

### FOTODISK LTD.

MECANIQUE PRODUCTIONS LTD. VCI ENTERPRISES CORPORATION LTD. VCI PROGRAMME SALES LTD.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Companies are required, on or before 26 February 2002, to send in their names and addresses with particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to the undersigned, Robin Arthur Ellis of 2 The Elms, Church Road, Claygate, Surrey KT10 0JT, the Liquidator of the said Companies, and, if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidators are by their Solicitors or personally to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved. This notice is purely formal and all known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

RA Ellis, Liquidator

(246)

(865)

### Final Meetings

### EDGWARE & PROVINCIAL SECURITIES PLC

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Parkville House, 16 Bridge Street, Pinner, Middlesex HA5 3JD, on 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Parkville House, 16 Bridge Street, Pinner, Middlesex HA5 3JD, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

ID Holland, Liquidator

21 January 2002.

### HENRY HILL (LIVERPOOL) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Langtons, Number One, Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, on Wednesday 6 March 2002, at 3.00 pm, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

N A Riley, Liquidator

23 January 2002. (260)

### ROMAN RENTALS 059 PLC

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at KPMG, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, on 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. Proxy forms, if applicable, must be lodged at 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL,  $\hat{\text{fax}} + 44 (0) 121 232 3500$ , by no later than 4.00 pm on 4 March 2002.

M A Halley, Liquidator

14 January 2002. (249)

### ROMAN RENTALS 090 PLC

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at KPMG, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, on 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. Proxy forms if applicable, must be lodged at 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, fax +44 (0) 121 232 3500, by no later than 4.00 pm on 4 March 2002.

M A Halley, Liquidator

14 January 2002. (247)

### **ROMAN RENTALS 097 PLC**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at KPMG, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, on 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. Proxy forms if applicable, must be lodged at 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, fax +44 (0) 121 232 3500, by no later than 4.00 pm on 4 March 2002.

M A Halley, Liquidator

14 January 2002.

### **ROMAN RENTALS 105 PLC**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at KPMG, 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, on 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. Proxy forms if applicable, must be lodged at 2 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DL, fax + 44 (0) 121 232 3500, by no later than 4.00 pm on 4 March 2002.

M A Halley, Liquidator

14 January 2002.

### ZETA HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at KPMG, Marlborough House, Fitzalan Court, Fitzalan Road, Cardiff CF24 0TE, on 28 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. Proxy forms if applicable, must be lodged at KPMG Corporate Recovery, Marlborough House, Fitzalan Court, Fitzalan Road, Cardiff CF24 0TE, fax 029 20468202, by no later than 4.00 pm on 27 February 2002.

RJ Hill, Liquidator

16 January 2002.

# **Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up**

### Resolutions for Winding-up ALBRY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Nunn Hayward, 66-70 Coombe Road, New Malden, Surrey KT3 4QW, on 17 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary

Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David A Butler of Nunn Hayward, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

J Hancock, Chairman (013)

### ARDEES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of BKR Haines Watts, 70-74 City Road, London EC1Y 2BJ, on 17 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Companybe wound up voluntarily, and that Edwin Kirkwood and John Travers, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up.

R Thorpe, Director (152)

### ARTWORK LICENSES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 14 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Rubin of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London  $N12\,8LY,$  be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

PG C Gottelier, Chairman (143)

### BERNLEIGH LEISURE LIMITED

(t/a K2)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 21 January 2002, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Michael Munn and Joseph Gordon Maurice Sadler of Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Deegan, Chairman (180)

### BIOSTAT CONSULTING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Menzies, Ashby House, High Street, Walton on Thames, Surrey KT12 1BW, on 17 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew Stoneman and Jason Godefroy of Menzies Corporate Restructuring, 17-19 Foley Street, London WIW 6DW, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding-up."

M Attwood, Chairman (162)

### **BRAIN TRAINING (HOLDINGS) LIMITED**

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, on 17 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Anthony Murphy and Robert Horton, of Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on 17 January 2002, the appointment of Anthony Murphy and Robert Horton as Joint Liquidators was confirmed

S Oren, Chairman (168)

### CENTRAL PRINT SERVICES (MIDLANDS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Moat House, Sheffield, on 18 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Bottomley of Wilson Phillips, 71 Preston New Road, Blackburn BB2 6AY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

M P Lees, Director (170)

### E-CARISMA LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held on 18 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and it is advisable to wind up the Company and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that P H Allen of HLB Kidsons, Bank House, 8 Cherry Street, Birmingham B2 5AD, be appointed as Liquidator."

J Louth, Chairman (297)

### **GOTTELIER LIMITED**

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 14 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

PG C Gottelier, Chairman (145)

### GROUND FORCE CONTRACTORS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 1 Grange Farm Business Park, Sandy Lane, Shedfield, Southampton SO32 2HD, on 18 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that J C Wade-Duffee be and she is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

VFry, Director (018)

### INTEK 2000 LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at London Chamber of Commerce, 33 Queen Street, London EC4R 1AP, on 14 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Clive Morris of Marshall Peters, 7-8 Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8AN, be and he is hereby nominated for the purpose of winding-up."

M J Lee, Director and Shareholder (141)

### IT'S AMAZING! LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 15 January 2002, at 11.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Gordon Craig of Begbies Traynor, I Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR18BU, be and is appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A Rosenberg, Director (164)

### JET VAC TANKERS LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, on 21 January 2002, the subjoined Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Company that this

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Company that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up; and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter O'Hara, of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such a winding-up."

R Kaye, Chairman (189)

### K T ENTERPRISES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Different Drummer Hotel, 92-94 High Street, Stony Stratford, Milton Keynes MK11 1AH, on 16 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly

passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Solomon Cohen, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator.

At a subsequent Meeting of the Creditors of the Company held at The Different Drummer Hotel, 92-94 High Street, Stony Stratford, Milton Keynes MK11 1AH, on 16 January 2002, the appointment of the said Solomon Cohen, of Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, as Liquidator was confirmed for the purposes of winding-up the Company.

### KINGLEA PLANT CENTRE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the Marriott Hotel, Half Hide Lane, Turnford, Broxbourne, Hertfordshire EN10 6NG, on 16 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mark Wilson, of Baker Tilly, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.'

### LARNACA PROPERTIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Sutherland House, 5-7 The Friars, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 5LX, on 18 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Anthony Horner, of David Horner & Co., 2A Pioneer Business Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4TN, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

### MAINAVENUE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 22 January 2002, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ninos Koumettou of Alexander Lawson & Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

### MOORLAND MECHANICAL SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of Moorland Mechanical Services Limited, duly convened, and held at Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2UH, on 14 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was passed:

"That it has been demonstrated to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Timothy Alexander Close of Milsted Langdon, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton TA1 2UH, be and he is hereby appointed, Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

### MULTIPLICITY MEDIA LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, on 17 January 2002, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Paul Hudson of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

$$R Sales$$
 (109)

### N B CLOTHING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on 21 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert W Keating of R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up.

### **OLD MARKET ENTERPRISES LIMITED**

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Begbies Traynor, 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, on 21 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that G W Rhodes, of Begbies Traynor, 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 IEE, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.'

### P & S (BIRMINGHAM) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, on 18 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that K J Watkin be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

### RESPECT AGENCIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on 21 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert W Keating of R W Keating & Company, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up.

### SANTORINIS LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, on 17 January 2002, the subjoined Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Company that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter O'Hara of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such a winding-up."

K Karakousis, Chairman (166)

### SHARPGIANT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 17 January 2002, at 10.45 am, the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"It has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up; and that the Company be wound up accordingly, that John Russell and Andrew Philip Wood of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S11WF, duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed the Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and that any act required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators is to be done by any one or more of the Liquidators for the time being in office." At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors duly convened and held pursuant to sections 98, 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Resolutions for Voluntary Liquidation and the appointment of John Russell and Andrew Philip Wood were confirmed.

D Mitchell, Chairman (300)

### T & CINDUSTRIAL (NO 1) LIMITED

(formerly Valve Technics Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 21 January 2002, at 10.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Rob Sadler and Gary E Blackburn of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

E A Brightmore, Director (178

### TECHNICAL DIRECTION (SWINDON) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 1 Mill Court, Mill Lane, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 5RE, on 15 January 2002, at 2.00 pm, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Robert Keyes and Frank Wessely of Chantrey Vellacott be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Robert Keyes and Frank Wessely was confirmed.

J Campbell, Chairman (016

### THE DOVER SIGN & GRAPHICS COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at County Hotel, Town Wall Street, Dover, Kent CT16 1SZ, on 16 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew White and Susan Agnes Maund of BDO Stoy Hayward, Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1JB, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up."

At a Meeting of Creditors held on 16 January 2002, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of Andrew White and Susan Agnes Maund as Joint Liquidators.

P J Stupples, Chairman (261)

### THREADWELL PLC

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 17 January 2002, at 11.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Acland of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR 18BU, be and is appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

RD Webster, Director (187)

### TRADEMET LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 18 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

respectively:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Kelmanson of The Kelmanson Partnership, Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

M Patel, Chairman (002)

### TWENTY20 CBH LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company convened, and held at RSM Robson Rhodes, on 10 January 2002, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, that John Neville Whitfield and Gerald Clifford Smith of RSM Robson Rhodes of Centre City Tower, 7 Hill Street, Birmingham B5 4UU, be appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of such winding-up, and that the Joint Liquidator's act jointly and severally."

D C Moore, Chairman (298

### YORKSHIRE TIME LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, on 17 January 2002, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Emanuel Merton Mond of Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

J G Mills, Director (154)

### **Meetings of Creditors** AIG CREDIT (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 120 Fenchurch Street, London EC3M 5BP, on 28 January 2002, at 2.50 pm, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged not later than 12.00 noon at the registered office of the Company, at KPMG Corporate Recovery, PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of KPMG Corporate Recovery, PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D Ogden, Company Secretary

(853)

### AMADEUS CONSULTING LIMITED

In pursuance of the provisions of section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, notice is hereby given that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3rd Floor, Britannia Buildings, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA, on Friday 1 February 2002, at 11.00 am. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be inspected at the offices of Rooney Associates, 3rd Floor, Britannia Buildings, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA on the two business days preceding the Meeting of Creditors.

By Order of the Board.

S R Bareham, Director

18 January 2002. (048)

### AUTO PAINT SUPPLIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the County Hotel, Birmingham Road, Walsall WS1 2NG, on Thursday 31 January 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is the nomination of a Liquidator, the appointment of a Liquidation Committee and consideration of the Directors' statement of affairs. Creditors should note that the Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and that the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of assistance with the preparation of the Directors' statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person), must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office of Carmella House, 3-4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, not later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 30 January 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Carmella House, 3-4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which is is assessed. Pursuant to section 98 (2) (b) of the Act a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection free of charge at Carmella House, 3-4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, on the two business days falling next due before the date on which the Meeting is to be held.

By Order of the Board.

J T Pike, Director

16 January 2002. (010)

### **BAYLITE LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, West Midlands WS9 8PH, on 1 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office of the Company which, for the purposes of winding-up, has been changed to the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, no later than 12.00 noon on 31 January 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the address shown above, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the address shown above between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A K Jenson, Director

18 January 2002.

(312)

### CJP CONTRACTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Booth White, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 5 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may also be passed at this Meeting with regard to the Liquidators remuneration and the costs of convening the Meeting. Alist of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 1 February 2002 and 4 February 2002.

By Order of the Board.

C Phillips, Director

18 January 2002. (847)

### CL SECURITY (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 1 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may also be passed at this Meeting with regard to the Liquidators remuneration and the costs of convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 30 January 2002 and 31 January 2002. By Order of the Board.

R Brown. Director

21 January 2002.

(857)

### CABIN HILL SAWMILL LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Holiday Inn, Castle Marina Park, Nottingham, on 1 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX. Secured Creditor should also lodge a statement giving details of their security, the date(s) on which it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL526QX, not later than 12.00 noon on 31 January 2002. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information, or to be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A J Findlay of Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, will, during the period before the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the affairs of the Company as they may reasonably require.

P A Gray, Director

3 January 2002 (308)

### CLARKE FAY HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 31 January 2002, at 12.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 29 January 2002 and 30 January 2002.

By Order of the Board.

B Clarke, Director

9 January 2002. (309)

### DQS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Nunn Hayward, Sterling House, 20 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8EL, on 5 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Nunn Hayward, Rycote Place, 30-38 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 1RS, not later than 12.00 noon on 4 February 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Nunn Hayward, Rycote Place, 30-38 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 1RS, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Robert Day of Nunn Hayward, Rycote Place, 30-38 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 1RS, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as is reasonably required.

By Order of the Board.

D A Quirle, Director

15 January 2002. (005)

### ELECTRAFLO ENGINEERING LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Stephen Conn & Co, 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW, on 31 January 2002, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Stephen Conn & Co, 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting.

B Bennett, Director

21 January 2002. (104)

### **ENGELBERT HUMPERDINCK TOURS 2001 LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 68 Middleton Place, London W1W 7AY, on 5 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Middleton Partners, 68 Middleton Place, London W1W 7AY, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy form at the offices of Middleton Partners, at the above address, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting.

A T Cartwright

16 January 2002. (009)

### EUROTRADE FASHIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, on Friday I February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at The Till Morris Partnership, 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, during the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, the Meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J Mittle, Director

15 January 2002. (311)

### EXPOTECHNIK SYSTEMS UK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 31 January 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 29 January 2002 and 30 January 2002.

By Order of the Board.

B Clarke, Director

9 January 2002. (310)

### FASHION RITE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B1 5HG, on 1 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A form of proxy must be duly completed and lodged, together with a written statement of claim at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG, not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day of the Meeting if you wish to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. Creditors requiring further information may apply to Gagen Dulari Sharma or K Mistry, at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG.

By Order of the Board.

P K Multani, Director

18 January 2002.

### FLAGSHIP TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Thursday 31 January 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of A Segal & Co., Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, beween 10.00 am and 4.00 pm as from Tuesday 29 January 2002.

(861)

N F Wastling, Director

16 January 2002. (117)

### GLS 164 LIMITED (in Administration)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Breckenridge House, 274 Sauchiehall Street, Glasgow G2 3EH, on 1 February 2002, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of convening the Meeting and the assistance provided in preparing the statement of affairs. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of HLB Kidsons, Breckenridge House, 274 Sauchiehall Street, Glasgow G2 3EH, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person) a proxy, at Breckenridge House, 274 Sauchiehall Street, Glasgow G2 3EH, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

E Blackburn, Joint Administrator

22 January 2002. (851)

### HOTEL SUPPLIERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea. Essex SS1 2EG, on 11 February 2002, at 11.45 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is the noimination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company is situated at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, not later than 12.00 noon, on 8 February 2002. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Peter Gotham, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Resolutions also to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution conferring upon the duly appointed Liquidator the powers contained in Schedule 4, Part I of the Insolvency Act 1986.

By Order of the Board.

P A Jeary, Director

22 January 2002. (112)

### INGLEBY ROOFING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BKR Haines Watts, Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, on 18 February 2002, at 11.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, not later than 12.00 noon, on 15 February 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board

J Butler, Director

### KINGSHILL ELECTRONIC PRODUCTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, on 31 January 2002, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 98 et seq. N A Bennett, of Leonard Curtis, One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12.00 noon, on 30 January 2002, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

H Herbst, Director

17 January 2002. (907)

### LS KEMP (MOTORS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at HLB Kidsons, Friars Courtyard, 30 Princes Street, Ipswich, on 7 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act and Rule 4.53 of the Insolvency Rules 1986. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection on the two business days next preceding the Meeting at HLB Kidsons, Friars Courtyard, 30 Princes Street, Ipswich IP1 1RJ.

M P Kemp, Director

18 January 2002. (128)

### LEACROFT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Radfords, 12 Portland Street, Southampton, on 7 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. In accordance with the provisions of Section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, Paul Barrett, of Radfords, 12 Portland Street, Southampton SO14 7EB, being a qualified Insolvency Practitioner, will furnish Creditors with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

J C Bremner, Director

21 January 2002. (126)

### LINDALE CREAMERY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Lindale Creamery Limited will be held at Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2UH, on 12 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Milsted Langdon, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2UH, on 8 February 2002 and 11 February

By Order of the Board.

H Dixon, Director

18 January 2002. (854)

### MAGIC TOUCH PRODUCTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of CBA, 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN, on 8 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of CBA, Insolvency Practitioners, 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN, on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting.

K L Clarke, Chairperson

18 January 2002. (848)

### MANTAPHASE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tenon Recovery, Sherlock House, 73 Baker Street, London W1U 6RD, on 12 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions proposed at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator or Liquidators' are to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about, or be asked to approve, the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Sherlock House, 73 Baker Street, London W1U 6RD, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Tenon Recovery, Sherlock House, 73 Baker Street, London W1U 6RD, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Tenon Recovery, Sherlock House, 73 Baker Street, London W1U 6RD, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

A Confravreux. Director

17 January 2002. (844)

### MARK O TAPES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of RZQ, Parade House, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford WD17 1NS, on 31 January 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, RZQ, Parade House, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford WD17 1NS, not later than 12.00 noon on 30 January 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at RZQ, Parade House, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford WD17 1NS, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at RZQ, Parade House, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford WD17 1NS, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. Please note that Resolutions considered at the Meetings may include Resolutions vis-a-vis the remuneration of any Liquidator appointed. By Order of the Board.

J Oldfield, Director

### MEDICATE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on 8 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in the sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors should forward a statement of their claim by 12.00 noon on 7 February 2002 to M. T. Coyne, of Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, who will, free of charge, supply to those Creditors whose claims have been lodged in writing by the prescribed time on that day such information concerning the company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

RE Smith, Director

18 January 2002. (307)

### MOORGATE DESIGNS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K J Watkin & Co. Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, West Midlands WS9 8PH, on 31 January 2002, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office of the Company which, for the purposes of winding-up, has been changed to the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, no later than 12.00 noon on 30 January 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the address shown above, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the address shown above between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

J S Sahota, Director

18 January 2002. (313)

### NETCO TRADING LIMITED

(t/a Priory Media)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, on Thursday 31 January 2002, at 11.00 am Notice is also given pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, between 10 am and 4 pm, at Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, from 29 January 2002.

By Order of the Board.

RM Kenny, Director

21 January 2002. (856)

### NICHE PUBLISHING SYSTEMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on Tuesday 5 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, on the two business days preceding the date of the Creditors' Meeting. Any information required by the Creditors concerning the Company's affairs, may be obtained from M Solomons, of Sorskys, situated at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, being a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner. By Order of the Board.

(862) R Melville, Director

22 January 2002. (855)

### ODD INVESTMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, on 6 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is, the nomination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company situated at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, not later than 12.00 noon on 5 February 2002. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to Section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Mark Robert Fry, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Resolutions also to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution conferring upon the duly appointed Liquidator the powers contained in schedule 4, part 1, of the Insolvency Act 1986.

By Order of the Board.

D Fisher, as power of attorney for W E Saunders

5 December 2001.

### PETS EATS AND TREATS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY, on Wednesday 20 February 2002, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the Company will be available for inspection on the two business days prior to the above Meeting, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, at BBK Chartered Accountants, Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

By Order of the Board. R A Capener, Director

21 January 2002. (842)

### PRECIRC LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at St Andrews House Hotel, Worcester Road, Droitwich, Worcestershire, on 8 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the offices of Haden Insolvency, Haden House, 485 Birmingham Road, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B61 0HZ, are the place where on or from the two business days preceding the Meeting, a list of the above Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge. Resolutions to be put to the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the payment of the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

M King, Director

By Order of the Board.

21 January 2002. (006)

### PREMIUM SELECT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 120 Fenchurch Street, London EC3M 5BP, on 28 January 2002, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged not later than 12.00 noon at the registered office of the Company, PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of KPMG Corporate Recovery, PO Box 695, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D Ogden, Company Secretary

(852)

### PRINCE ESTATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 4 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee David Rubin, of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

L H Silver, Director

7 January 2002. (858)

### **OUINTO LTD**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Stephen Conn & Co, 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW, on 29 January 2002, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to Section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Stephen Conn & Co, 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M27PW, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting.

P Photinopoulos, Director

17 January 2002. (106)

### R B CONSTRUCTION (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St James Building, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT, on 18 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 and 101 of the said Act. A Resolution may be proposed at the Meeting to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is further given that B. F. C. Cook, of Hockey Young and Postners, St. Longo Politics, 70 that R E C Cook, of Hacker Young and Partners, St James Building, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT, is appointed to act as a qualified Insolvency Practitioner who will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information as they may reasonably require pursuant to section 98

By Order of the Board.

W T Roscoe, Director

17 January 2002. (127)

### REDWOOD CUSTOM & COLLECTIBLES LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held 3rd Floor, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, on Wednesday 6 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, with the company at the offices of Muras Baker Jones & Co, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, not later than 12 noon on the last working day prior to the meeting. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

E R Bucknall, Company Secretary

18 January 2002. (256)

### RHINE COURT UTILITIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Bentley Hotel, Newark Road, South Hykenham, Lincolnshire LN6 9NH, on Monday 11 February 2002, at 12.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act, to receive a statement of the Company's affairs, to nominate one or more Insolvency Practitioner as Liquidator, and to consider the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. If a Liquidation Committee is not formed, the Meeting may be asked to consider other Resolutions, including the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and for the approval of the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meetings. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a form of proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office of the Company, 25 Harley Street, London W1G 9BR not later than 12.00 noon on Friday 8 February 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required, unless he surrenders his security, to lodge at the registered office of the Company as above, before the Meeting, a statement giving full particulars of his security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 25 Harley Street, London W1G 9BR, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

NR O'Brien, Director 17 January 2002. (863)

### ROBINSON CRUSOE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, 17 Paradise Square, Sheffield S1 2DE, on 5 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office Begbies Traynor, 17 Paradise Square, Sheffield S1 2DE, not later than 12 noon on the day before the Meeting. For the purpose of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the registered office, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the 1986 Insolvency Act 1986, that Michael R Wllingworth, of Begbies Traynor, 17 Paradise Square, Sheffield S1 2DE, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company and will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish all Creditors with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably request. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

G S Bath, Director

### SPEEDTHRIVE LIMITED

### BESPOKE ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at Chartered Accountants Hall, Moorgate Place, London, on 30 January 2002, at 11.30 am and 12 noon, respectively for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meetings may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition the Meetings will receive information about the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meetings. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Companies may be inspected at the offices of Antony Batty & Company, New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, telephone 020 7831 1234 between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on 28 January 2002 and 29 January 2002. For the purposes of voting a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meetings must be lodged with the Companies at their registered office, New House, Suite 24, 67-68, Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, not later than 12 noon on 29 January 2002.

By Order of the Board.

A O'Brien, Director 17 January 2002.

(007)

### SYMPLAN (SALES RESOURCE) LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1 V 2NJ, on 5 February 2002, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, not later than 12.00 noon of the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London ECIV 2NJ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that C M Iacovides, of Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

M Tweddle, Director

(020)

### T.D. NOVIS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Cornelius House, 178-180 Church Road, Hove, East Sussex BN3 2DJ, on 6 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes set out in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Cornelius House, 178-180 Church Road, Hove, East Sussex BN3 2DJ, during the two business days preceding the above-mentioned Meeting. A form of proxy, if to be used at the Meeting, must be returned to the offices of Brebner Allen & Trapp, situate at The Quadrangle, 180 Wardour Street, London W1F 8LB, by 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

By Order of the Board.

W J Novis, Director

21 January 2002.

(845)

### TELECOM CITY LIMITED

(t/a Flagship Telecoms)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on 31 January 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addressses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of A Segal & Co., Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm as from Tuesday 29 January 2002.

N Wastling, Director

17 January 2002.

(859)

(118)

### THE DESIGN & PRINT CORPORATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Holiday Inn Newcastle City, New Bridge Street, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 8BS, on 13 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Grant Thronton, Higham House, Higham Place, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 8EE, on 11 February 2002 and 12 February 2002, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

I Johnson, Director

21 January 2002. (860)

### WINDSOR TYRE & BRAKE CO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP, on 30 January 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The purposes of the Meeting are to receive a statement of affairs and a report on the Company from a Director and if the Creditors wish to do so, to nominate a Liquidator and appoint a Liquidation Committee. The Resolutions to be taken at this Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be returned to Rothman Pantall & Co, Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP by 12.00 noon on 29 January 2002, and claims must be made in writing and may be made to the same address. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected free of charge at Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A Stenning, Director

21 January 2002. (850)

### XEMPLIX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 12 Signet Court, Swann's Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA, on 4 February 2002, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, 12 Signet Court, Swann's Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA, not later than 12.00 noon on 1 February 2002. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodgeat 12 Signet Court, Swann's Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any information required by the Creditors concerning the Company's affairs may be obtained from Stephen M Rout, Stephen M Rout & Company, 12 Signet Court, Swann's Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA (telephone 01223 329392) being a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner. By Order of the Board.

V Massey, Director

14 January 2002. (129)

### Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 3608820.

Name of Company: ALBRY LIMITED. Nature of Business: Pine Furniture Retailers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 66-70 Coombe Road, New Malden, Surrey KT3 4QW.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David A Butler, Nunn Hayward, 66-70 Coombe Road, New Malden, Surrey KT3 4QW.

Office Holder Number: 08695.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (012) Company Number: 03651561.

Name of Company: **ARDEES LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Satellite TV Installers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple

Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S75 3DP. Liquidators' Names and Address: Edwin Kirkwood & John Travers, both of BKR Haines Watts, Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley.

Office Holder Numbers: 8096 and 3492.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(153)

Company Number: 2909305.

Name of Company: **ARTWORK LICENSES LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Knitwear.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David Rubin, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Office Holder Number: 2591.

Date of Appointment: 14 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Company. (144)

Company Number: 3666305.

Name of Company: BERNLEIGH LEISURE LIMITED.

Trading Name: K2

Nature of Business: Clothing Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John Michael Munn and Joseph Gordon Maurice Sadler, both of Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

Office Holder Numbers: 7859 and 9048. Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (181)

Company Number: 3924351.

Name of Company: BIOSTAT CONSULTING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Contract Research Organisation.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 17-19 Foley Street, London W1W 6DW. Liquidators' Names and Address: A G Stoneman and J J Godefroy, both of Menzies Corporate Restructuring, 17-19 Foley Street, London W1W 6DW.

Office Holder Numbers: 8728 and 9097. Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (163)

Company Number: 4006303.

Name of Company: BRAIN TRAINING (HOLDINGS) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Executive Recruitment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge

Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford GU1 4RA.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Anthony Murphy and Robert William Leslie Horton, both of Smith & Williamson, Onslow Bridge Chambers, Bridge Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA.

Office Holder Numbers: 8716 and 8922.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (169)

Company Number: 3648864. Name of Company: CENTRAL PRINT SERVICES (MIDLANDS) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Printing Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 71 Preston New Road, Blackburn BB2

Liquidator's Name and Address: David Bottomley, Wilson Phillips Limited, 71 Preston New Road, Blackburn BB2 6AY.

Office Holder Number: 005985.

Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (171) Company Number: 1004179.

Name of Company: **DEGG INDUSTRIAL MINERALS LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Suppliers to Pottery Industry.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW. Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen L Conn, Stephen Conn & Co., 17 St Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW.

Office Holder Number: 1762.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (105)

Company Number: 3852461.

Name of Company: E-CARISMA LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: E-Carisma.Com Limited.
Nature of Business: Website Developers & Retailers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: c/o HLB Kidsons, Bank House, 8 Cherry

Street, Birmingham B2 5AD.
Liquidator's Name and Address: Phillip Hartland Allen, HLB Kidsons,

Bank House, 8 Cherry Street, Birmingham B2 5AD. Office Holder Number: 6675.

Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 2988752. Name of Company: **GOTTELIER LIMITED.** 

Previous Name of Company: Art Productions Limited. Nature of Business: Knitwear.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards

Lane, London N128LY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David Rubin, Pearl Assurance House,

319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Office Holder Number: 2591.

Date of Appointment: 14 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Company.

(146)

Company Number: 3989847.

Name of Company: GROUND FORCE CONTRACTORS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Builders. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 1 Grange Farm Business Park, Sandy

Lane, Shedfield, Southampton SO32 2HD. Liquidator's Name and Address: J C Wade-Duffee, JWD Associates,

PO Box 166, Hedge End SO30 4WZ.

Office Holder Number: 8713.

Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03428898.

Name of Company: INTEK 2000 LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Joinery Installation.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Marshall Peters, 7-8 Chapel Street,

Preston PR1 8AN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Clive Morris, Marshall Peters, 7-8

Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8AN. Office Holder Number: 7534.

Date of Appointment: 14 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 03057125

Name of Company: IT'S AMAZING! LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Currentgate Limited.

Nature of Business: General Retail.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston

PR18BU.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gordon Craig, Begbies Traynor, 1

Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU.

Office Holder Number: 0978.

Date of Appointment: 15 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04139596.

Name of Company: JET VAC TANKERS LTD.
Nature of Business: Manufacture and Maintain Tankers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ. Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O Hara, O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.

Office Holder Number: 6371.

Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (190)

Company Number: 03149358.

Name of Company: K.T. ENTERPRISES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture/Supply Carnival Rides.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: Great Central House, Great Central

Avenue, South Ruislip HA46TS. Liquidator's Name and Address: Solomon Cohen, Pitman Cohen, Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex

HA46TS. Office Holder Number: 001751.

Date of Appointment: 16 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (021)

Company Number: 3834170.

(304)

(017)

(165)

Name of Company: KINGLEA PLANT CENTRE LIMITED Nature of Business: Plants and Bedding and Associated Items.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 19 Goldington Road, Bedford MK40 3JY. Liquidator's Name and Address: Mark John Wilson, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE.

Office Holder Number: 008612.

Date of Appointment: 16 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (176)

Company Number: 02799566.

Name of Company: LARNACA PROPERTIES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Property Management Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: David Horner & Co, 2A Pioneer Business

Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4TN.
Liquidator's Name and Address: David Anthony Horner, David Horner & Co., 2A Pioneer Business Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30

4TN. Office Holder Number: 008956.

Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (124)

Company Number: 3353278.

Name of Company: MAINAVENUE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Wholesale and Retail of Ladies Clothing and

General Importing/Exporting. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 641 Green Lanes, London N8 ORE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Ninos Koumettou, Alexander Lawson

& Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 ORE. Office Holder Number: 2240.

Date of Appointment: 22 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (116)

Company Number: 3276632

Name of Company: MOORLAND MECHANICAL SERVICES LTD.

Nature of Business: Supply of Heating, Plumbing and Ventilation

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton TA1 2UH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Timothy Alexander Close, Milsted Langdon, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset.

Office Holder Number: 8023. Date of Appointment: 14 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(157)

(110)

(186)

Name of Company: MULTIPLICITY MEDIA LIMITED. Nature of Business: Video Duplication.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Company Number: 03785780.

Address of Registered Office: The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch

Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG. Liquidator's Name and Address: David Paul Hudson, Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG.

Office Holder Number: 008977.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3221877. Name of Company: **N B CLOTHING LIMITED.** Previous Name of Company: Newstar Clothing Limited. Nature of Business: Clothing Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington,

Cheshire.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert William Keating, R W Keating & Company, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY.
Office Holder Number: 7703.
Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (186)

Company Number: 3702482. Name of Company: **OLD MARKET ENTERPRISES LIMITED.** 

Nature of Business: Other Business Activities.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: G W Rhodes, Begbies Traynor, 2-3

Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE. Office Holder Number: 2478.

Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (148)

Company Number: 2790931.

Name of Company: P & S (BIRMINGHAM) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Machine Tools.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road,

Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: K J Watkin, K.J.Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH.

Office Holder Number: 5276.
Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3712205

Name of Company: RESPECT AGENCIES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Staffing Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 JJY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert William Keating, R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY.

Office Holder Number: 7703.

Date of Appointment: 14 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (184)

Company Number: 04054764. Name of Company: **SANTORINIS LTD.** 

Nature of Business: Greek Restaurant.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O'Hara, O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.

Office Holder Number: 6371.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 02227737.

Name of Company: **SHARPGIANT LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Abattoir.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Liquidators' Names and Address: John Russell and Andrew Philip Wood, both of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1

(301)

(001)

1WF

Office Holder Numbers: 5544 and 9148. Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 2392518. Name of Company: T & C INDUSTRIAL (NO 1) LIMITED. Previous Name of Company: Valve Technics Limited. Nature of Business: General Mechanical Engineers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Rob Sadler and Gary Edgar Blackburn, both of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1

2OHOffice Holder Numbers: 9172 and 6234.

Date of Appointment: 21 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (179)

Company Number: 02984884.

Name of Company: TECHNICAL DIRECTION (SWINDON)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Educational Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 81 Station Road, Marlow,

Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Robert Keyes and Frank Wessely, both of Chantrey Vellacott, 81 Station Road, Marlow, Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX.

Office Holder Numbers: 1016 and 7788.

Date of Appointment: 15 January 202. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (015)

Company Number: 04078107.

Name of Company: THE DOVER SIGN & GRAPHICS COMPANY

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Signmakers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile Street,

Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1PH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Andrew White and Susan Agnes Maund, both of BDO Stoy Hayward, Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1PH.

Office Holder Numbers: 8066 and 8923.

Date of Appointment: 16 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (262)

Company Number: 02471849

Name of Company: THREADWELL PLC.

Nature of Business: Distributor of Industrial Fasteners.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston,

Lancashire PR1 8BU.

(167)

Liquidator's Name and Address: D R Acland, Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU.

Office Holder Number: 8894.
Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(188)

Company Number: 3921238

Name of Company: TRADEMET LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Software Consultancy and Supply.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Herts

EN4 9SH. Liquidator's Name and Address: John Kelmanson, The Kelmanson

Partnership, Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Herts EN4 9SH. Office Holder Number: 04866.

Date of Appointment: 18 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Name of Company: TWENTY20 CBH LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Mailwaste Limited.
Nature of Business: Sales Promotion Agency.
Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: Chalfont Hall, Gravel Hill, ChalfontSaint
Peter, Buckinghamshire SL9 0NP.
Liquidators' Names and Address: John Neville Whitfield and Gerald
Clifford Smith, both of RSM Robson Rhodes, Centre City Tower, 7 Hill
Street Birmingham B5 4 HILL Street, Birmingham B5 4UU

Office Holder Numbers: 9131 and 6355. Date of Appointment: 10 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 3711790

Name of Company: YORKSHIRE TIME LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Management of Public Houses.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: George House, 48 George Street,
Manchester M1 4HF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David E M Mond, Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF. Office Holder Number: 001234.

Date of Appointment: 17 January 2002. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(155)

### Annual Liquidation Meetings REG HEWITSON PAPER CO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Nyth Glyd, Ffrwd Road, Abersychan, Gwent NP4 8PF, on Friday 15 December 2002, at 10.45 am, to be followed at 11.00 am by a General Meeting of the Creditors, for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

W E Price, Liquidator

17 January 2002. (257)

### Final Meetings A. M. WASTE DISPOSAL (CARDIFF) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, on Friday 22 February 2002, at 10.00 am precisely, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at the offices of Stones & Co., 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, by 12.00 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

G Stones, Liquidator

21 January 2002.

### ANDIE JONES ASSOCIATES LTD POMPEY RECLAMATION LTD ANTHONY LABAN LIMITED SOS COMPUTERS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Companies will be held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on 28 January 2002, at 10.00 am, 10.30 am, 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Companies disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Companies and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. The Meetings of Creditors will be held 15 minutes later respectively. Please take notice that Resolutions proposed at the Final Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution or Resolutions agreeing the level of the Liquidator or Liquidator's remuneration. In accordance with Rule 4.186(b) and Rule 11.7(b) of the Insolvency Rules, I confirm that no Dividend will be made in relation to the Liquidation of any of the Companies. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding working day.

R Valentine, Liquidator

### ANTHONY JAMES (PROPERTY) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Gibson Hewitt & Co, 5 Park Court, Pyrford Road, West Byfleet, Surrey KT146SD, on 22 February 2002, at 10.15 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Meeting of Creditors for the purposes of receiving an account of the Joint Liquidators' acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at the above Meetings must be lodged at the address shown no later than 12.00 noon, on 21 February 2002.

L Gibson, Joint Liquidator

(303)

22 January 2002. (872)

### ASSORTED ALLOYS LIMITED

A Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts, and other records of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. The Meeting will be held at No 1 St Swithin Street, Worcester WR1 2PY, on 27 February 2002, at 10.30 am.

N F Hickling, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (107)

### ATYRE WAREHOUSE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Bank Chambers, 1 Central Avenue, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 4AE, on 22 February 2002, at 10.25 am, to be followed at 10.30 am, by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at their respective Meeting may appoint a proxy-holder to attend and vote instead of him or her and a proxy-holder need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Bank Chambers, 1 Central Avenue, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 4AE, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding day.

D J Cork, Liquidator

18 January 2002 (254)

### **BARCINO'S LIMITED**

(t/a "Barcino's")

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow, Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 26 February 2002, at 10.00 am, and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Report of the Liquidators showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy-holder to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidators at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding day.

JP W Harlow, Joint Liquidator

(004)

14 January 2002 (878)

### **BUDBROOKE LIMITED**

(formerly Neagron Plant Limited)

BUDBROOKE REALISATIONS LIMITED

(formerly Raymoore Engineering Limited) MOFFAT CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

MOFFAT JOINERS LIMITED

ROOKEBUD LIMITED

(formerly Express Insulation Limited)

TURRIFF MIDLANDS LIMITED TURRIFF NORTH LIMITED

TURRIFF PROPERTIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Companies will be held at Colmore Gate, 2 Colmore Row, Birmingham B3 2BN, on 1 March 2002, at 10.00 am and at 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing themanner in which the winding-up of the Companies has been conducted and the property disposed of and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

A P Peters, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (119)

### **BUILDING DIRECT (UK) LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, on 27 February 2002, at 2.30 pm, to be followed at 2.45 pm, by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding day.

J S French, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (884)

### CSS (HAULAGE) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of RSM Robson Rhodes, Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street M2 3BA, on 20 February 2002, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to RSM Robson Rhodes, Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, Manchester M2 3BA, by no later than 12.00 noon on 19 February 2002

G C Smith, Liquidator 16 January 2002.

(054)

**CALVERPOINT LIMITED** HIGHROSE (UK) LIMITED KINKWAY FASHIONS LIMITED VIBGYOR CLOTHING COMPANY LIMITED KATALIN ENTERPRISE LIMITED FASTDISK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Companies will be held at the offices of Alexander Lawson & Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 14 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am, 10.30 am and 10.45 am, 11.00 am and 11.15 am, 11.30 am and 11.45 am, 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm, 2.30 pm and 2.45 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Companies disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor or Member is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Creditor or Member.

N Koumettou, Liquidator

17 January 2002. (131) **CARELOOK LIMITED** ELLEMAN LIMITED **DURABUILD CONSTRUCTION LIMITED** ABBEYLODGE LIMITED DALEROD LIMITED

EDGEWISE ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Companies will be held at the offices of Alexander Lawson & Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 15 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am, 10.30 am and 10.45 am, 11.00 am and 11.15 am, 11.30 am and 11.45 am, 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm, 2.30 pm and 2.45 pm, 3.00 pm and 3.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Companies disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor or Member isentitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Creditor or Member.

N Koumettou, Liquidator

NOVOTURN LIMITED

17 January 2002. (130)

### **CARTER GRESTY LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 1JL, on 25 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 1JL, by not later than 12.00 noon on 22 February 2002.

K Bailey, Liquidator 22 January 2002. (051)

### COLOUR COAT (MIDLANDS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 27 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Report of the Liquidator(s) showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator(s). Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Liquidator(s) at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

JP W Harlow, Joint Liquidator

14 January 2002. (873)

### D & C CASES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mazars Neville Russell, on 8 March 2002, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Telford Way, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1HT, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

M D Pickard, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (317)

### DEVILLE ASSOCIATES LIMITED

(formerly Capital City Chauffeurs Limited)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mazars Neville Russell, on 8 March 2002, at 10.30 am, to be followed by a Final Meeting of Creditors at 11.00 am for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Telford Way, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1HT, not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

M D Pickard, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (315)

### ENSIGN MANAGEMENT SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ, on 25 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

F Khalastchi, Liquidator

21 January 2001. (253)

### EXHAUST AGENCY (NORTHERN) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 amrespectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before it showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explantion that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

D Bailey, Joint Liquidator (887)

### FACES CORPORATE TRAVEL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BKR Haines Watts, Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, on 11 March 2002, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley S75 3DP, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

E Kirkwood, Liquidator (890)

### FARO (GB) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am an 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator(s) showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator(s). Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Liquidator(s) at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Mistry, Joint Liquidator

17 January 2002. (879)

### FLEXIDRIVE TECHNOLOGY SERVICES LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, or 1 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator(s) showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator(s). Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Liquidator(s) at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

KMistry, Joint Liquidator

17 January 2002. (874)

# FREEDA LIMITED GIGA LIMITED DANCE-DJ-DIRECT LIMITED CLYDELADY LIMITED DESIGNSTYLE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of Members and Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at the offices of Alexander Lawson & Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 22 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am, 10.30 am and 10.45 am, 11.00 am and 11.15 am, 11.30 am and 11.45 am, 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Companies disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor or Member is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Creditor or Member.

N Koumettou, Liquidator

17 January 2002. (132)

### GAWNE AVANTI LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, Regent House, Heaton Lane, Stockport SK4 1BS, on 1 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, Regent House, Heaton Lane, Stockport SK4 1BS, by not later than 12.00 noon on 31 March 2002.

TA Askham, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (318)

### GOLDTIQUE COLLECTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator(s) showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator(s). Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator(s) at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

KMistry, Joint Liquidator

17 January 2002. (875)

#### **GOLF 4'S DISCOUNT LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of BKR Haines Watts, Elsworth House, 94 Alfred Gelder Street, Hull HU1 2SW, on 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the Meetings of Members or Creditors may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his or her stead. Such a proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

J R Hodkin, Liquidator

(108)18 January 2002.

#### HALLMARK HOME IMPROVEMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Liquidator at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Mistry. Joint Liquidator

18 January 2002. (876)

### HAWKINS TRANSPORT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at the Civic Offices, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, Surrey SM1 1EA, on Tuesday, 26 February 2002, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and how the Company's property has been disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on Monday 25 February 2002.

G Henderson, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (882)

### IDEAL IMPRESSIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Ideal Impressions Limited will be held on 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.30 am on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings will be held at Kroll Buchler Phillips, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1K3LN. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purpose of enabling the Joint Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. A form of proxy to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 3LN, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meeting.

G P Squires, Joint Liquidator

21 January 2002. (867)

#### IMPACTSEARCH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, on Friday 22 February 2002, at 10.00 am precisely, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the windingup of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, not later than 16.00 hours of the business day before the Meeting

A Kachani, Liquidator

18 January 2002. (251)

#### INTERACT ON-LINE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, on Friday 22 February 2002, at 10.30 am precisely, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at the offices of Stones & Co., at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, by 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

G Stones, Liquidator.

21 January 2002. (120)

#### JBT SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at the Civic Offices, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, Surrey SM1 1EA, on Tuesday 26 February 2002, at 10.30 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and how the Company's property has been disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on Monday 25 February 2002.

G Henderson, Liquidator.

22 January 2002. (886)

### JMH HEATING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JX, on 22 February 2002, at 2.30 pm, to be followed at 2.45 pm on the same day by a Final Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

J S French, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (889)

### LAMBERT BROTHERS (UNDERWRITING SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Stonecutter Court, 1 Stonecutter Street, London EC4A 4TR, on 27 February 2002, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote on his or her behalf. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

J R D Smith, Liquidator.

21 January 2002. (880)

#### LOOK LIVELY TV LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meeetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Haden Insolvency, Haden House, 485 Birmingham Road, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B61 0HZ, on 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A person entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

A G Haden, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (008)

#### MAE THAI RESTAURANT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 and 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, on Tuesday 26 February 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators. Any Member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such a proxy need not also be a Member.

P M Davis and N R Hood, Joint Liquidators

15 January 2002. (869)

### MARTIN & WILDING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, on Monday 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, to receive an account of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been concluded and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be furnished by the Liquidator.

D Moore, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (255)

### MODULAR LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, on Tuesday 5 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, to receive an account of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been concluded and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be furnished by the Liquidator.

G Huntington, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (252)

### NEW WORLD INSTALLATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at 1 Snow Hill, London EC1A 2EN, on 1 March 2002, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of determining whether the Liquidator should be granted his release under section 173(2)(e) of the Insolvency Act 1986; and receiving a final account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the respective Meetings may appoint another person to vote in his orher place. Proxies for use at the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon, on the business day preceding the respective Meetings.

M Cork, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (866)

### PENNY BLACK CITY DIRECT MAIL LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, on 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding day.

E J Kirkwood, Joint Liquidator

(868)

#### PROJECT POSTIVE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 22 February 2002, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before it showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon, on the business day before the Meeting.

G Bell, Joint Liquidator (883)

### RP LEAPER & CO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mazars Neville Russell, on 8 March 2002, at 10.30 am, to be followed by a Final Meeting of Creditors at 11.00 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Telford Way, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1HT, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding day.

M D Pickard, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (316)

### REAL TIME CORROSION MANAGEMENT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Spectrum House, 20-26 Cursitor Street, London EC4A 1HY, on Thursday 28 February 2002, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Spectrum House, 20-26 Cursitor Street, London EC4A 1HY, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

S P J Wadsted, Joint Liquidator

18 January 2002. (881)

#### ROBERT ANTHONY (INVESTMENT JEWELLERS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Freeman Rich, 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St Annes, Lancashire FY8 1LH, on Friday 8 March 2002, at 10.15 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, approving the Liquidator's remuneration and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at either Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St Annes, Lancashire FY8 1LH, not later than 4.00 pm on the business day before the Meetings.

R A Upton, Liquidator 21 January 2002.

#### SHARROWVALE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of Sharrowvale Limited will be held at the offices of K S Tan & Co., 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Friday 15 March 2002, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

K S Tan, Liquidator

23 January 2002. (050)

### TAYBAN PRECAST PRODUCTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of RSM Robson Rhodes, Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, M2 3BA, on 21 February 2002, at 10.30 am and 11.00 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to RSM Robson Rhodes, Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, Manchester M2 3BA, by no later than 12.00 noon on 20 February 2002

G C Smith, Liquidator 21 January 2002.

(046)

### TWYDELL DESIGN ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, on 28 February 2002, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

E J Kirkwood, Joint Liquidator

#### WADDELL SCAFFOLDING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, on 22 February 2002, at 11.30 am and 12.00 noon respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Ratcliffe & Co, 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, no later than 12.00 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

GN Ratcliffe, Liquidator 16 January 2002. (122)

#### WIRRAL INSULATION & RENDERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Jacksons Insolvency Practitioners, Clive House, Clive Street, Bolton BL1 1ET, on 25 February 2002, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of receiving a final account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the windingup. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Meeting: that the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account be agreed, that the Liquidator be released from all duties, and that the books and records be destroyed 12 months after the dissolution of the Company.

T.J. Hargreaves, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (908)

#### YAZZLES LIMITED

(t/a IT Systems)

(014)

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at New Guild House, 45 Charles Street, Queensway, Birmingham B3 2LX, on 6 March 2002, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 11.00 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidators shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidators at New Guild House, 45 Great Charles Street, Queensway, Birmingham B3 2LX, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

IJ Gould, Joint Liquidator (885)

## Notices to Creditors

### AGGREPAK LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, notice is hereby given that Colin Prescott, of Moore Stephens, 1-2 Little King Street, Bristol BS1 4HW, was appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Creditors on 9 January 2002.

All the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 12 April 2002, to send in writing their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors, if any, to Colin Prescott, of Moore Stephens, 1-2 Little King Street, Bristol BS1 4HW, the Liquidator of the said Company who is licensed to act as an Insolvency Practitioner by the Insolvency Practitioners Association, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, or by their Solicitors, or personally, to come in and prove their said claims at such time and place as may be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

C Prescott, Liquidator

17 January 2002. (192)

#### BERNLEIGH LEISURE LIMITED

(t/a K2)

Notice is hereby given that we, John Michael Munn and Joseph Gordon Maurice Sadler, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, were appointed Joint Liquidators of the said Company on 21 January 2002.

Notice is also hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 8 March 2002, to send their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitor (if any), to John Michael Munn, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notices, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

J M Munn and J G M Sadler, Joint Liquidators

21 January 2002. (182)

#### K.P BOOKBINDERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, David A Butler, of Nunn Hayward, Rycote Place, 30-38 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 1RS, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

D A Butler, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (011)

### KINGLEA PLANT CENTRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 25 February 2002, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, Mark John Wilson, of Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE, the Liquidator of the Company, and, if so required by notice in writing to prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proven. M J Wilson, Liquidator (177)

### MOORLAND MECHANICAL SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is herby given, that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 21 April 2002, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to the undersigned, Timothy Alexander Close, of Milsted Langdon, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton TA1 2UH, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

TA Close, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (158)

## **NELHANS AGENCIES LIMITED** (t/a Travel Goods International)

Notice is hereby given, that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of the debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Alex Kachani, of Crawfords Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, are by their Solicitors or personally to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

A Kachani, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (250)

#### P & S (BIRMINGHAM) LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, K J Watkin of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, give notice that, on 18 January 2002, I was appointed Liquidator of P & S (Birmingham) Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1 March 2002, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, K J Watkin, of Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

KJ Watkin, Liquidator

18 January 2002. (306)

### TWENTY20 CBH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 13 February 2002, to send their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts and claims to the undersigned, John Neville Whitfield and Gerald Clifford Smith, of RSM Robson Rhodes, Centre City Tower, 7 Hill Street, Birmingham B5 4UU, the Joint Liquidators of the Company, and if sorequired by notice in writing from the Joint Liquidators' either personally of by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice and in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proven.

J N Whitfield. Joint Liquidator

21 January 2002. (305)

### Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0858 of 2001

In the Matter of 7 LEISURE DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 75 Coleshill Street, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B72 1SH, presented on 4 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 4 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 1 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79598.) (286)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 2706 of 2001

### In the Matter of AGB PAINTING AND DECORATING SERVICES LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 212 Painswick Road, Gloucester, Gloucestershire GL4 4PH, presented on 28 December 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, LRU-Civil Recovery Unit, HMCE Liverpool, 3rd Floor Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4AA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 21 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 20 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is DLA, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.P./430334/34338.)

14 January 2002. (133) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1 of 2002

In the Matter of ABELS SHIPBUILDERS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Albion Dockside Estate, Hanover Place, Bristol BS1 6UT, presented on 2 January 2002 by L.E.C. Marine (Lowestoft) Limited of Edwards House, 327 Whapload Road, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 1QY, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-26 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref JL/L342-1.) (267)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7778 of 2001

In the Matter of ADDITION UK LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of The Old Mill, Park Road, Shepton Mallet, Somerset BA4 5BS (registered office), presented on 21 December 2001 by Jobsite UK (Worldwide) Limited, of Langstone Technology Park, Langstone Road, Havant, Hampshire PO9 1SA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Jeffrey Green Russell, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref AJB/RKK.) (270)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0903 of 2001

In the Matter of ALDERSLEY SELF DRIVE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 240-256 Aldersley Road, Aldersley, Wolverhampton, West Midlands, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 80034.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7693 of 2001

In the Matter of AMITEL CONSULTING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Fetcham Park House, Lower Road, Fetcham, Leatherhead KT22 9HD, presented on 18 December 2001 by TMP Worldwide Limited, Chancery House, 53-64 Chancery Lane, London WC2A 1QS, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lee Pomeranc, 33-35 Finchley Lane, London NW4 1BX. (Ref MSL/TMP.)

22 January 2002. (289) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7171 of 2001

In the Matter of ANGLO AMERICAN AGRICULTURE PLC and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

Notice is hereby given that a Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Third Floor, 40-42 Osnaburgh Street, London NW1 3ND, was presented on 27 November 2001 by R.E.A. Services Limited, of Third Floor, 40-42 Osnaburgh Street, London NW1 3ND, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, and was heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 16 January 2002, at 11.30 hours. The Petition was adjourned for a period of 21 days and will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Thursday 7 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Wednesday 6 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Ashurst Morris Crisp, Broadwalk House, 5 Appold Street, London EC2A 2HA. (Ref DHB/R547.00003.)

23 January 2002. (056)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7582 of 2001

In the Matter of ASHWOOD JOINERY LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Gainsborough House, Sheering Lower Road, Sawbridgeworth, Hertfordshire CM21 9RG, presented on 13 December 2001 by Peter Gorlov, of Gainsborough House, Sheering Lower Road, Sawbridgeworth, Hertfordshire CM21 9RG, the Supervisor of the company voluntary arrangement of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Taylor Walton*, 28-44 Alma Street, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 2PL. (Ref JAC/ARK/LAM/KIN170/7.)

23 January 2002. (292)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 47 of 2002

In the Matter of BLUEPRINT CORPORATE INTERIORS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 27 Mortimer Street, London W1N 8BL, presented on 4 January 2002 by WH Systems, WH House, 32 Bethnal Green Road, London E1 6HZ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Evans Dodd*, 5 Balfour Place, Mount Street, London W1K 2AU. (Ref JMH.)

22 January 2002. (244)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0922 of 2001

In the Matter of BREE DESIGN LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 94 Fore Street, Bodmin, Cornwall, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79981.) (277)

In the Gloucester County Court. No 28 of 2001

In the Matter of BUSBYS GARAGE (FAIRFORD) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of London Road, Brimscombe, Stroud, Gloucestershire GL5 2RJ, presented on 30 November 2001 by the Company, by Neil Henry, the Supervisor of its Company voluntary arrangement, will be heard at Gloucester County, Barton House, 121-127 Eastgate Street, Gloucester, Gloucestershire GL1 1QL, on Monday 4 March 2002, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday 1 March 2002.

The Solicitor to the Petitioner is *Andrew Jay and Co.*, 26 Lord Street, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 2DB. (Ref TJF/JD/16652.) (242)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 6758 of 2001

In the Matter of **CASTELLA COMPUTING LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 106 Gordon Avenue, Winchester, Hampshire SO23 0QH, presented on 9 November 2001 by Jewson Limited, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *J E Baring & Co,* First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref CASC080.) (139)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7682 of 2001

In the Matter of CHESHIRE INDUSTRIAL FLOORING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 23 Bollington Avenue, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 8SB, presented on 18 December 2001 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited of Lodgeway House, Lodgeway, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Irwin Mitchell*, Incorporating Braby & Waller, 150 Holborn, London EC1N 2NS. (Ref BW/MJ.)

23 January 2002. (136)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 957 of 2001

In the Matter of COLOURCRAFT 2000 LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 44 East Street, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1HQ, presented on 18 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 18 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 15 February 2002

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 80400.) (284)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 2599 of 2001

In the Matter of **COMEX 2000 (UK) LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Waverley Lodge Business Centre, 88 Nottingham Road, Derby DE21 6AQ, presented on 7 December 2001 by Morgan Page Limited of Fencote House, Little Fencote, Northallerton DL7 0RR, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 5 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 4 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Shulmans*, 120 Wellington Street, Leeds LS14LT.

23 January 2002. (288)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0927 of 2001

In the Matter of CUBA SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of The Old Bakery, 72A Tithe Barn Road, Stafford, Staffordshire, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79839.) (274)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 6877 of 2001

## In the Matter of ENTERPRISE SOLUTIONS MANAGEMENT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 53 William Road, Sutton, Surrey SM1 4QT (registered office), presented on 15 November 2001 by Jobsite UK (Worldwide) Limited, of Langstone Technology Park, Langstone Road, Havant, Hampshire PO9 1SA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the High Court sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

February 2002. A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref AJB/SLV.) (268)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0906 of 2001

## In the Matter of EUROPEAN CAR IMPORTATION & BROKERAGE LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of King Charles House, Castle Hill, Dudley, West Midlands, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79987.) (278)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0919 of 2001

In the Matter of FIELDFORMATT LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 70 Grampian Road, Penfields, Stourbridge, West Midlands, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79776.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 6843 of 2001

In the Matter of GLADLEYS LTD.

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 37 Wych Elm Close, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 3AJ, presented on 14 November 2001 by HM Customs and Excise of CRU, Legal Recovery Unit Reg. Bus. Services (Northern), 3rd Floor, North West Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref SM/RE/H00345-01480.) (049)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0021 of 2001

In the Matter of ICA MARKETING GROUP LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Sovereign House, 51 Vicarage Road, Poole, Dorset, presented on 3 January 2002 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 25 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 80804.) (280)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0920 of 2001

In the Matter of ISLAND FASHIONS LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Byfleet Close, Bilston, West Midlands WV149YL, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79746.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7738 of 2001

In the Matter of J.D. GROUNDWORKS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 92A Friern Gardens, Wickford, Essex SS12 0HD, presented on 20 December 2001 by Jewson Limited, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B 4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 1LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioners Solicitors are *J. E. Baring & Co.*, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/JDGR001.) (138)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0917 of 2001

In the Matter of K2 ADVERTISING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 5 Rosecroft Lane, Welwyn, Hertfordshire AL60UB, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79760.) (283)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7739 of 2001

In the Matter of KARONA LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 34 Station Road, New Barnet, Hertfordshire EN5 1NZ in Greater London, presented on 20 December 2001 by Jewson Limited, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *J. E. Baring & Co*, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/KARO004.) (137)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7740 of 2001

In the Matter of LANDSTONE PROPERTIES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 8 Hadleigh Road, Edmonton, London N9 7BX, presented on 20 December 2001 by Jewson Limited, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B 4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are J. E. Baring & Co, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/LAIP007.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0026 of 2002

## In the Matter of LEWIS TIMBER (COVENTRY) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Chapel Court, Holly Walk, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire, presented on 3 January 2002 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 25 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 80874.) (285)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7785 of 2001

## In the Matter of MACEY PRECISION GEARS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of All Saints Building, Corporation Street, Rotherham, South Yorkshire S60 1NX, presented on 21 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise of CRU, Legal Recovery Unit Reg. Bus. Services (Northern), 3rd Floor, North West Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref PC/1100347-00482.) (287)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0896 of 2001

## In the Matter of OPTIMUM STYLE RESOURCES INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 75 Warwick Street, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire CV32 4QG, presented on 11 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79830.) (273)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0905 of 2001

## In the Matter of PVH RUBBER & PLASTIC LINING AND MANUFACTURING LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 29 Tamworth Street, Lichfield, Staffordshire WS13 6JP, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79847.) (282)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 007732 of 2001

## In the Matter of **PERMANENT REPAIR SYSTEMS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1299-1301 London Road, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex SS9 2AD, presented on 20 December 2001 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, in the county of Northamptonshire, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97/126/TRA0100.1966.)

22 January 2002. (047)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Newcastle upon Tyne District Registry. No 8100 of 2001

## In the Matter of **PREMIER SPEDITION LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Transit Shed No 1, Liverpool Airport, Liverpool L24 1YD, presented on 11 June 2001 by Signal Vehicle Hire Limited, of Norflex House, Allington Way, Darlington DL1 4DY, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, Chancery Division, Newcastle upon Tyne District Registry, at The Law Courts, Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne, on 7 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Ward Hadaway*, Sandgate House, 102 Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DX. (Ref (L).PM.SIG006.2.)

18 January 2002. (103)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0926 of 2001

## In the Matter of **RSJ CHAUFFEUR LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Beechey House, 87 Church Street, Crowthorne, Bracknell, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79750.) (279)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 2685 of 2001

In the Matter of **R V WINDOWS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 136-138 Atkinson Road, Newcastle upon Tyne, presented on 20 December 2001 by Hurst Plastics Limited, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LSI 1BG, on 5 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioning Creditor/Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 4 February 2002.

The Petitioning Creditor's/Petitioner's Solicitors are *Ford & Warren*, Westgate Point, Westgate, Leeds LS1 2AX. (Ref PRA.) (091)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7681 of 2001

### In the Matter of REMLAND CONSTRUCTION LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 7 Stamford Square, Ashton under Lyne, Lancashire OL6 6QU, presented on 18 December 2001 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, of Lodgeway House, Lodgeway, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courtsof Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Irwin Mitchell Solicitors (Incoporating Braby & Waller)*, 150 Holborn, London EC1N 2NS. (Ref BW/MJ.) 23 January 2002.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7838 of 2001

### In the Matter of SPORTS PROGRAMME PROMOTIONS **LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office, 151 Wick Road, Bristol, Avon BS4 4HH, presented on 16 December 2001 by Warners Midlands Plc, of The Maltings, Manor Lane, Bourne, Lincolnshire PE10 9PH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 4 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Hegarty & Co, 48 Broadway, Peterborough, Cambridgeshire PE1 1YW. (Ref MAG.)

23 January 2002. (059)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7777 of 2001

### In the Matter of THE LINCOLN EQUATION LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of King and Company, 31 Horn Lane, London W3 9NJ (registered office), presented on 21 December 2001 by Jobsite UK (Worldwide) Limited, of Langstone Technology Park, Langstone Road, Havant, Hampshire PO9 ISA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the High Court sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Jeffrey Green Russell, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref AJB/RKK.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0921 of 2001

### In the Matter of TRADENETWORK LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Keresley Suite, Centre Court, 1301 Stratford Road, Birmingham, West Midlands, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79816.) (276)

In the Southampton County Court. No 753 of 2002

### In the Matter of TRAVERS TRANSPORT AND DISTRIBUTION LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Ashwood Gardens, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire SO40 8SZ, presented on 5 December 2001 by Sixt Kenning Limited, of 22 Millbrook Road, Southampton SO15 1HY, whose registered office is at Durrant House, 47 Holywell Street, Chesterfield, Derbyshire S41 7SJ, claiming to be a Tribrywin Street, Insternical, Scripping 37 73, chairing to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Southampton County Court, at Southampton Combined Court Centre, London Road, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2XQ, on 11 February 2002, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is N Esterkin, Durrant House, 47 Holywell Street, Chesterfield, Derbyshire S41 7SJ.

21 January 2002. (241)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 26 of 2002

#### In the Matter of WOMEN'S AUDIO VISUAL EDUCATION **SCHEME**

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 4 Wild Court, London WC2B 4AU, presented on 3 January 2002 by The London Borough of Camden, of Town Hall, Argyle Street, London WC1H8NJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether

to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Moon Beever, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref CMM/LV/L00264-000024.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 0913 of 2001

### In the Matter of WORCESTER ENGINEERING SUPPORT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 8 Edmonton Close, Worcester, Worcestershire WR2 4DQ, presented on 12 December 2001 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Team, Legal Recovery Unit, Regional Business Services (Northern), 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 11 February 2002, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 79864.) (275)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 7636 of 2001

## In the Matter of XTR (MIDLANDS) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 99 Bathurst, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough, Cambridgeshire PE2 5QJ, presented on 14 December 2001 by the Commissioners of Inland Revenue, of Somerset House, Strand, London WC2R 1LB, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Philip Ridd*, Somerset House, Strand, London WC2R 1LB, telephone 020 7438 7645. (Ref SLR 1072786/ 37/G.)

25 January 2002. (1003)

### Petitions to Wind Up (Partnerships)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 2622 of 2001

In the Matter of NORTHERN CABINETS

and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up the above-named Partnership of Vulcan Foundry, Haigh Park Road, Stourton, Leeds, presented on 11 December 2001 by Northern Cabinets acting by the Supervisor of its Partnership Voluntary Arrangement, Christopher Burford, of HLB Kidson, 41 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Leeds 1, on 5 February 2002, at 1030 hours (or as soonthereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 4 February 2002.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is  ${\it Brooke\ North},$  Crown House, Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3BR.

(450)

(2004)

21 January 2002.

### Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—4DEX PLC . Trading Name—4DEX Plc. Company Registration Number—4077031. Address of Registered Office—Ground Floor, Elizabeth House, 54-58 High Street, Edgware, , Middlesex, HA8 7EJ. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2001. No. of Matter—1626 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—21st January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2019)

Name of Company—BASE LEISURE PLC. Company Registration Number—03255680. Address of Registered Office—262 Holloway Road, London, N7 6NG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th November 2001. No. of Matter—007165 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2003)

Name of Company—BESTOBELL EASTERN LTD. Company Registration Number—03958234. Address of Registered Office—40 Anglia International Airpark, Rendlesham, Woodbridge, Suffolk, IP12 2TW. Court—NEWCASTLE DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—23rd October 2001. No. of Matter—80151 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—13th December 2001. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2065)

Name of Company—BTL OVERSEAS LTD. Company Registration Number—02973352. Address of Registered Office—Menzies Corporate Restructuring, 17-19 Foley Street, London, W1W 6DW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd November 2001. No. of Matter—007116 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2002)

Name of Company—BURNS LEISURE LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03256363. Address of Registered Office—24 Orchard Street, Bristol, Avon, BS1 5DF. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—5th November 2001. No. of Matter—1724 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—21st January 2002. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2029)

Name of Company—CHC BUILDERS LTD. Company Registration Number—03680236. Address of Registered Office—220 Northfield Avenue, Ealing, London, W13 9SJ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2001. No. of Matter—007214 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—CYBERGRANDAD LTD. Company Registration Number—03976872. Address of Registered Office—78/80 Mill Lane, London, NW6 1JZ. Court—HIGH COURTOF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th February 2001. No. of Matter—00726 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—4th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2017)

Name of Company—**DEADCERT PRODUCTIONS LTD.** Company Registration Number—03528545. Address of Registered Office—C/O David Lloyd & Co, The OLD Forge, High Street, Stanwell Village, Middlesex, TW19 7JR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd November 2001. No. of Matter—007103 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2009)

Name of Company—**HEMCO (UK) LTD.** Company Registration Number—01566650. Address of Registered Office—Unit 50 Vale Business Park, Llandow, Cowbridge, Vale of Glamorgan, CF71 7PF. Court—BRIDGEND. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2001. No. of Matter—17 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2035)

Name of Company—INTERNATIONAL COMMERCIAL FINANCE (UK) LTD. Trading Name—International Commercial Finance (Uk) Ltd. Company Registration Number—03459942. Address of Registered Office—Suite 5, Magenta House, 85 Whitechapel Road, London, E1 1DU. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th November 2001. No. of Matter—007137 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2001)

Name of Company—ISOSAFE LIMITED. Trading Name—Isosafe Limited. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th October 2001. No. of Matter—006075 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—19th December 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2021)

Name of Company—NORTHERN CASING CO. LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04025566. Address of Registered Office—Stephens Way, Warrington Road Industrial, Estate, Wigan, Lancashire, Wn3 6PH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th October 2001. No. of Matter—006073 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2077)

Name of Company—RANSTEAD LTD. Company Registration Number—02125644. Address of Registered Office—32 Brook Street, Warwick, Warwickshire, CV34 4BL. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th October 2001. No. of Matter—1561 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—17th December 2001. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2049)

Name of Company—**RETRIEVAL ENTERPRISE LTD.** Company Registration Number—03112222. Address of Registered Office—Technology Transfer Centre, Silwood Park, Buckhurst Road, Ascot, Berkshire, SL5 7PW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd December 2001. No. of Matter—007280 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2105)

Name of Company—SALAMANDER TRADING COMPANY LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03383361. Address of Registered Office—304 High Road, Benfleet, Essex, SS7 5HB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd November 2001. No. of Matter—007108 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX. (2124)

Name of Company—SINTRON SYSTEMS LTD. Trading Name-Sintron Systems Limited. Company Registration Number—03870115. Address of Registered Office—32 Victoria Court, Kingsbridge Avenue, London, W3 9AH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd November 2001. No. of Matter—007096 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver–Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (20

Name of Company—STUDIO COMPUTERS LTD. Company Registration Number—03203436. Address of Registered Office—39 Park Crescent, Barry, Vale of Glamorgan, CF62 6HE. Court-CARDIFF. Date of Filing Petition—15th November 2001. No. of Matter—47 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

Name of Company—**TELINEX LIMITED**. Company Registration Number—03866087. Address of Registered Office—Aldreth, Pearcroft Road, Stonehouse, Gloucestershire, GL10 2JY. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—19th March 2001. No. of Matter—25 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—5th June 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2106)

Name of Company—THE HURTWOOD TEA COMPANY LTD. Company Registration Number—02589610. Address of Registered Office—Little Farthing, Rowhook, Horsham, West Sussex, RH12 3PX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th November 2001. No. of Matter-007127 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—Croydon B, 5th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

Name of Company—TIBBETT PLC. Company Registration Number—03326509. Address of Registered Office—Morris Close, Park Farm, Wellingborough, Northants, NN8 6XF. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition— 19th November 2001. No. of Matter-1760 of 2001. Date of Windingup Order-7th January 2002. Official Receiver-Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2092)

Name of Company—TOLEDO SERVICE STATIONS LTD. Company Registration Number—02669552. Address of Registered Office—139 Mare Street, London, E8 3RH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th November 2001. No. of Matter—007249 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—UK EUROPEAN LEISURE LIMITED. Company Registration Number-03110636. Address of Registered Office—Pembroke House, 11 Northlands Pavement, Pitsea, Basildon, Essex, SS13 3DX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th November 2001. No. of Matter—006932 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX (2127)

Name of Company—WESTBOND INTERNATIONAL BANK LTD. Trading Name-Westbond International Bank Limited. Company Registration Number—n/a. Address of Registered Office—Carribbean Management & Trust Co, Limited, 60 Nevis street, City of St John's, Antigua & Barbuda, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2001. No. of Matter—005965 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—28th November 2001. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2020)

### Winding-up Orders (Partnerships)

Name of Partnership—JOHN FREDERICK JEFFELS & THELMA JEFFELS. Skelton in Cleveland, Redcar & Cleveland, TS12 2JD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—007185 of 2001. Date of Filing Petition—28th November 2001. Date of Windingup Order—16th January 2002. These proceedings are related to the following case:- Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NO. 007185 OF 2001. Re John Frederick Jeffels. In The High Court of Justice No. 8731 (2131)

### Appointment of Liquidators

In the High Court of Justice No 6403 of 2001

#### PS M ONLINE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that Mark Jones, of Mark Jones & Co, 114 Gaskarth Road, London SW12 9NW, was appointed the Liquidator of the above-named Company at a Meeting of Creditors held on 20 December 2001. All persons having in their possession any property of the Company must deliver it to me and all debts due to the Company must be paid to me. Creditors who have not proved their debts must forward their proof of debt to me.

M Jones, Liquidator 23 January 2002. (191)

### Notice of Intended Dividends

### **CHAMEBEL LIMITED**

(formerly Chamebel U.K. Limited)

Notice is hereby given that it is our intention to declare a First Dividend to unsecured Creditors of the above-named Company no later than within 4 months of 1 February 2002. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send their proofs of debt to Gerald Ian Rankin and Nicholas Edward Reed, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Bond Court, Leeds LS1 2SN, the Joint Liquidators of the Company, and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Joint Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

GI Rankin and N E Reed, Joint Liquidators

22 January 2002. (293)

### COUTTS CORPORATE FINANCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First Dividend to unsecured, non-preferential Creditors of the above-named Company no later than within 4 months of 28 February 2002. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send their proofs of debt to David Robert Wilton, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, Cornwall Court, 19 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DT, the Liquidator of the Company, and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

DR Wilton, Liquidator 22 January 2002. (293)

### RTA GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Joint Liquidators of the above-named Company intend paying a Dividend to Creditors. The Creditors of the Company are required, on or before 12 February 2002, to submit their proofs of debt to the undersigned, of Mazars Neville Russell, Lancaster House, 67 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1NG, the Joint Liquidator of the Company. The Dividend will be declared within 4 months from the last date for proving. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date mentioned above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the First Dividend or any other Dividend declared before his debt is proved.

D A Taylor, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (019)

#### S H INVESTMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First Dividend to unsecured, non-preferential Creditors of the above-named Company no later than within 4 months of 28 February 2002. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 28 February 2002, to send their proofs of debt to David Robert Wilton, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, Cornwall Court, 19 Cornwall Street, Birmingham B3 2DT, the Liquidator of the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

D R Wilton, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (294)

### THE SLOW COACH LTD

(Lately trading as Stray Travel Network, of 171 Earls Court Road, London SW5 9RF)

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—25 February 2002. Name of Liquidator and Address—Paul Appleton, David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

P Appleton, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (900)

### VIBRAFLO MATERIALS HANDLING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with the provisions of Rule 11.2 of the Insovlency Rules 1986, that a First Dividend will be paid within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. The last date for Creditors to prove claims in this Liquidation is 28 February 2002. Creditors of the above-named Company should send their addresses, descriptions and full particulars of their debt or claims to the undersigned, D Swaden, BDO Stoy Hayward BR, 5th Floor Commercial Buildings, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD. Under Rule 11.3(2) a Liquidator is not obliged to deal with claims lodged after the date of proving.

D Swaden, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (053)

## Notice of Dividends ANGLO-WELSH CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, notice is hereby given that the last date for proving debts against the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, is 28 February 2002, by which date claims must be sent to the undersigned, David Thomas, of Grant Thornton, 11-13 Penhill Road, Cardiff CF119UP, the Liquidator of the Company. Notice is further given that the Liquidator intends to pay a Second and Final Dividend within 4 months of the last date for proving.

D Thomas, Liquidator

21 January 2002. (125)

### Final Meetings

In the Southend County Court No 126 of 1999

### COMPLETE WASTE SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and Rule 4.125 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at Moriston House, 75 Springfield Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6JB, on 19 February 2002, at 10.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me no later than 12.00 noon on 18 February 2002 to entitle you to vote at the Meeting (together with a proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one.)

DR Beat, Liquidator

18 January 2002. (877)

In the Great Grimsby County Court No 4 of 1998

#### **GRIMSBY MARINA LIMITED**

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of receiving an account of the conduct of the winding-up pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174, of the Insolvency Act 1986. The following Resolutions will be presented to the Meeting: that the Liquidator's resignation is accepted, that the Liquidator is granted his release and that the books and papers of the Company are to be destroyed 15 months after the date of the Final Meeting. The Meeting will be held at 27 Osborne Street, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire DN31 1NU, on Wednesday 6 March 2002, at 10.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on 5 March 2002, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

S G Falconer, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (319)

In the High Court of Justice No 103362 of 1992

### IMPERIAL LEISURE CENTRES LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of receiving an account of the conduct of the winding-up pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 27 February 2002, at 11.30 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on 26 February 2002 to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

E E Cookey-Gam, Liquidator

17 January 2002. (870)

#### TRANS-GLOBAL SYSTEMS LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator, under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of the release as Liquidator under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at Moriston House, 75 Springfield Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6JB, on 19 February 2002, at 11.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 18 February 2002 to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

J S Pretty, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (871)

In the High Court of Justice No 4705 of 1994

### UMPTEEN ONE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meeting of Creditors of Umpteen One Limited will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Ashdown House, 125 High Street, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 1DQ, on 11 March 2002, at 11.00 am, to receive the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton by no later than 12.00 noon on Friday 8 March 2002.

J Earp, Liquidator

22 January 2002. (888)

## Personal Insolvency



### **Bankruptcy Orders**

ARMER, Peter, (occupation unknown) and residing at 10 Lynwood Drive, Poulton-le-Fylde, Lancashire, FY6 0PZ. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—10th September 2001. No. of Matter—238 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

ATKINSON, Henry James, of Anchor House, Staithe Street, Bubwith, Selby YO8 7LS, North Yorkshire. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—28th November 2001. No. of Matter—127 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

ATKINSON, Pauline, of Anchor House, Staithe Street, Bubwith, Selby YO8 7LS, North Yorkshire. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2001. No. of Matter—128 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

BELLOT, Caroline, Personal Assistant, of 2 Woodfarm Cottages, Bramdean Common, Alresford, Hampshire, SO24 0JL lately residing at North Lodge, Beauworth, Hampshire, SO24 0PF. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—3 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

BLAIR, Andrew Brownlee, 4a Redbourne Drive, Aspley, Nottingham, Unemployed. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition— January 2002. No. of Matter—47 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

BLAIR, Elizabeth, 4a Redbourne Drive, Aspley, Nottingham, Sales Assistant. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—46 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2099)

BOTTOMLEY, Andrew, unemployed of 2 Milligan Avenue, Swain House, Bradford BD2 1HU, lately carrying on business with another as Zodiac Fabrications at The Metal Works, Gower Street, Bradford BD5 7JF, as Metal Fabricators, lately a Company Director. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—30 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2069)

BOYD, Andrew Francis, - unemployed of 135 Milton Road, Hartlepool, TS26 8DX lately residing at 16 Templars Crescent Finchley, London. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—10 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's.
Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

BRADLEY, Jonathan Henry, Flexographic Printer, of 5 The Clockhouse, Churchill Avenue, Leominster, HR6 8HY, Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—6 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

BRENTON, Robin Derek, unemployed, residing at Flat 9, Polapit, Tamar, Werrington, Launceston, and lately carrying on business as "Xrs" at Unit 1, Cleaverfield Works, Launceston. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—15 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

BURTON, Phillip, of 65 Ashdown, Eaton Road, Hove, East Sussex BN3 3AR, whose place of residence was formerly not known and formerly carrying on a business as Burton Foods, trading at Block F, West Kent Coldstore, Sevenoaks, Kent TN14 5HB. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd November 2001. No. of Matter—722 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Official. Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2028)

CALOW, Peter, Hgv Driver of 16 Chester Place, Great Eccleston, Preston, Lancashire PR30XY, formerly a Company Director. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—10 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY44WB.

CARD, Danielle Louis, occupation unknown address unknown lately of and lately trading at 85 Cole Avenue Chadwell St Mary Grays Essex RM164JN as a provider of hairdressing services as Danielle Louis Card. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th June 2001. No. of Matter—5426 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS12AX.

CLARK, John William, merchant seaman, residing at 77 Thorganby Road, Cleethorpes DN35 0HL lately residing at 11B Rowston Street, Cleethorpes DN35 8QR both in North East Lincolnshire. Court-GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

CLEMENCE, John C, of 11 Poplar Way Attleborough Norfolk Nr17 2JR. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—23rd October 2001. No. of Matter—509 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA (2093)

CROSS, David Mervyn, unemployed, Ivy Cottage, Kirklington Road, Eakring, Nottingham, NG22 0AD, lately residing at Marquis of Granby Public House, Main Street, Hoveringham, Nottingham NG14 7JR also 18-22 Cromwell Crescent, Lambley, Nottingham, NG14 4PJ and lately carrying on business as a Publican at The Marquis of Granby, Main Street, Hoveringham, Nottingham, NG14 7JR. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—45 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whathar Debtoric or Condition 1. Printed States 1. Printed States 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.(2098)

DAVIES, Geoffrey, of and trading at 18 Regent Street East, Briton Ferry, Neath, Neath and Port talbot SA11 2RR as a Builder as Geoffrey Davies. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd December 2001. No. of Matter—8861 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliand House 166 167 St. Helens Road Swanses SA1 5DI House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2134)

DEAN, Paul John, (aka Paul John Beresford-Dean), unemployed of 2 West Cottages, Northbarn Farm, Littlehampton Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN12 6PB, lately residing at 13 Canterbury Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN13 1AQ, previously of 13 Northcourt Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN13 1AQ. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—46 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

DINSDALE, John Paul, a Mechanic of Flat 2, 21 Cranford Avenue Exmouth, Devon and lately residing at 46 Glebelands, Lympstone, Exmouth, Devon. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—7 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2047)

**DIXON**, Elisha Karen, of 194 Utting Avenue East, Liverpool L11 1DN (Administrator) lately residing at 80 Harewood Crescent, Plymouth, PL5 3PU. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—28 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

DOOLEY, Paul, of Gainsborough House, 109 Portland Street, Manchester M1 6ND and lately carrying on business at Fresh Outlook. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2001. No. of Matter—254 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2081)

**DURHAM,** Anthony Mark, of 18 Lordship Road, Northolt, Greater London, UB5 5TF unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th January 2002. No. of Matter—289 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2007)

EBDON, Andrew Stephen, a taxi driver, of 2 Avon Mews, 99A Avon Road, Charminster, Bournemouth BH8 8SH. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—17 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

EVES, Paul John, of 102 St Stephens Road, Hounslow, Greater London, TW3 2BN a Panel Beater. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—470 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2016)

FILMER, Colin William, currently a Van Driver of 11A Durham Close Maidstone Kent ME15 8DS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th November 2001. No. of Matter—8815 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2109)

FINCH, John Anthony, unemployed and residing at 18 Havelock Street, Desborough, Northants NN14 2LU. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—27 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2089)

GADSDEN, A, of 29 Alexandra Road, Ashton in Makerfield, Wigan, Lancashire, WN4 8LG and carrying on business as Newstart Enterprises at 20 Alexandra Road, Ashton in Makerfield, Wigan, Lancashire, WN4 8LG. Court—WIGAN. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2001. No. of Matter—152 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2073)

GARDINER, Michael James, 20 Buttermere Way, Barrow-Upon-Soar, Loughborough, Leics, LE12 8PG (Driving Instructor) and lately carrying on business as M G Discs (Records + Tapes), 52a London Road, Leicester, LE2 0QD. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF.

(2072)

GARDNER, Jane, also known as Jane Haskayne, unemployed, residing at 10 Belmont Close, Burscough, Nr Ormskirk, Lancashire L40 7TR, lately residing at 21 Priory Road, Seacombe, Wallasey, Wirral, Merseyside CH44 6PD and also latelyresiding at 25 Hero Street, Bootle, Merseyside L20 2HA. Court—BIRKENHEAD. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—4 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

GEORGE, Marie Bianca, of Top Flat, 55 Nightingale Grove, Hither Green, SE13 6ER, a secretary, also known as Marie Bianca French and lately residing at 18 Radley Court, 34 Beachborough Road, Bromley, BR1 5RL. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—22 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon B, 5th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2043)

GIBB-SMITH, Lynn Margaret, of 10 Meriden Court, Wallingford, Oxon, OX10 0SU, a Carer, and carrying on businessat 1 Alms Houses, Brightwell-Cum-Sotwell, Wallingford, Ox10 0RR. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—20 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2107)

GILCHRIST, Garry Richard, of Flat 3, 26 Minster Road, Cricklwood, London, NW2 3RB a Delivery Operative. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—449 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2014)

HARDING, Alexandra Jane, a cleaner of 45 Atlas Road, Earls Colne, Colchester in the county of Essex. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—13 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2064)

HARTGILL, Michael John, a seafood retailer, residing at 42 Stride Avenue, Portsmouth, Hampshire, PO3 6HL. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—16 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

(2120)

HILLS, Linda Mary, of 35 Penberthy Road, Helston, Cornwall, TR13 8AR, lately residing at 15 Sunland, Tregga Hill, Portreath, Redruth, TR16 4PE. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—17 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2101)

HOLDEN, Simon, a Labourer of 48 Hall Street BB2 3SD, formerly residing at 32 Railton Avenue BB2 4TH, both in Blackburn, Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—6 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 (2112)

HOPKINS, David, of Flat 16, St James's Court, Millgate Lane, Didsbury, Manchester M20 2SD and formerly carrying on business as a Publican at the East End Club, 74a Oldham Street, Manchester M3 and whose current occupation is unknown. Court-MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—19th October 2001. No. of Matter—368 of 2001. Date of Fining Fettion—17th October 2001. No. 020. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2083)

HOPKINS, Leslie James, unemployed of 14 Gardener Street, Portslade, East Sussex BN41 1SX, lately carrying on business as a Director at White Hart House, High Street, Limpsfield, Surrey RH8 0DT. Court— BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—47 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

HORSFALL, Kenneth, occupation unknown of 14 Caymer Road Eastfield Scarborough North Yorkshire YO11 3HH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th November 2001. No. of Matter—8824 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

HUDSON, Mark Henry, of Wheelwright Cottage, Aston Eyre, Shropshire, unemployed and lately carrying on business as Hudson's Fine Foods with another at 11 High Street, Much Wenlock, Shropshire, TF13 6AA, a Retail Food Shop and Cafe. Court—SHREWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

HUGHES, John Melvill, a machine operator, of 43 Caxton Road, Otley, West Yorkshire, LS21 3LL. Court—LEEDS. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—20 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2067) (2067)

**HUGHES**, Susan Jayne, a home care assistant, of 43 Caxton Road, Otley, West Yorkshire, LS21 3LL. Court—LEEDS. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—19 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

JEFFERY, Richard, residing at and care of Padstone, Leg Square Court, Shepton Mallet, Somerset, BA4 5NH and lately residing at Meredew, Leg Square Court, Shepoton Mallet, Somerset, BA4 5NH. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—16 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2031)

JOHNSON, Matthew Graham, an Engineer of 73 Jennings Street, Rodbourne, SN2 2BD, lately residing at 17 Primrose Close, Haydon Wick both in Swindon, Wiltshire formerly of 27A China Street, Llanidloes, Powys, Wales. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—7 of 2002. Date of BankruptcyOrder—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2052)

JONES, Colin David, occupation Unknown, of 35 Trallum Road, Llwynhendy, Carmarthenshire, SA14 9ER. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd December 2001. No. of Matter—8862 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official -2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Receiver-Swansea, SA1 5DL.

JONES, Philip Clinton, Dr. Philip Clinton Jones, Senior House officer of obstetrics and Gynaecology, lately a General Practitioner residing at 10 High Street, Cloughton, Scarborough YO13 0AE, in the County of North Yorkshire. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—6 of 2002. Date of BankruptcyOrder—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

KHAN, Afnan, occupation unknown of 54 Lister Lane Bradford West Yorkshire BD24LU lately trading at an unknown address as a Butcher as a Khan and Sons. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th November 2001. No. of Matter—8355 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

KITOUS, Ahmed, of Flat 17 Welbeck House 62 Welbeck Street London W1M 7HB occupation unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd November 2001. No. of Matter—8662 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

LEARY, Graham, of 31 Woodhall Rise, Werrington, Peterborough, PE4 5BY self employed in the manufacture of blinds and carrying on business as Designer Blinds and Curtains from 15 Benedict Square, Werrington, Industrial Estate, Peterborough, PE4 6GD in manufacture of blinds. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—27th November 2001. No. of Matter-303 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

LEGGE, David John, occupation unknown, of 34 Kingsway, Ferndown, Dorset BH22 9QW. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—26th November 2001. No. of Matter—282 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

LEWIS, Linda Janice, of 67 Bulford Road, Fazakerley, Liverpool, L9 6AX (Staff Nurse) lately residing at 34 Swallowfields, Fazakerley, Liverpool. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—4th January 2002. No. of Matter-3 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order-4th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, (2079) LINKE, Simon David, of 80 Hayter Road, London, SW25AB an Artist. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th January 2002. No. of Matter—233 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2005)

LUKES, Ian, of 30 Heathside Road, Withington, Manchester occupation unknown. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—27th November 2001. No. of Matter—432 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2082)

MASKELL, Zoe Anne, (Bar Person) of 5 Larch Avenue, Newtown Le Willows, Merseyside, WA12 8JF. Court—WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—13 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2039)

McCALL, Jeffrey Stephen, a Production Operative, residing at 16 Chaucer Road, Royston, Herts, SG8 5AP. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th January 2002. No. of Matter—8 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. 2452 Name of Company—Rock Bottom Clothing Company Ltd. Trading Name—Company Registration Number—02647346. Address of Registered Office—141 New Bedford Road, Luton, Bedfordshire, LU3 1LF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Petition filed on—22nd November 2001. No. of Matter—007063 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—16th January 2002. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, ALI 3HR

McDONALD, Patrick, a businessman, of 32 Rimbury Way, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 2RQ. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—27th March 2001. No. of Matter—83 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2023)

McLEAN, Mark Trevor, Civil Servant of 15 Newton Close Trowse Norwich Norfolk NR148TX and lately residing at Beacon House 9 St Andrews Close Norwich Norfolk. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—30 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2094)

MEREDITH, Elizabeth, also known as Miss Elizabeth Calthorpe, unemployed of 19 Meadows Road, Heald Green, Cheadle, Cheshire, SK8 3RS, lately residing at 16 Buckingham Avenue, Whitebield, Manchester, M45 6DJ, formerly residing at 8 Blenheim Avenue, Whalley Range, Manchester, M16 8JT, previously residing at 57 Coniston Road, Swinton, M27 5NT, and prior thereto at Flat 1,60 High Lane, Chorlton, M21 9DZ and 64 Willow Avenue, Cheadle, Hulme, SK8 6AX. Court—STOCKPORT. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—6 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 10R.

MIAH, Ala, of 18 Pristley House, Athlone Street, London, NW5 4LP unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th January 2002. No. of Matter—357 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2008)

MILNE, Karen Maria, 19 Martland Close, Woolavington, Somerset TA78HZ. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—7 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol, BS16BD. (2030)

MOADDEL, Mahmoud, of and trading at 24 Apex Close The Avenue Beckenham Greater London BR35TU as a Tv Salesman/Repairer lately of and lately trading at Garden Flat York House 18 York Grove Peckham Greater London SE15 2NY as a Tv Salesman/Repairer. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2001. No. of Matter—8766 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

MURPHY, Heather, unemployed of 5 James Street North, Radcliffe, Manchester M26 1QQ lately residing at 47 Pitmaston Court East, Goodby Road, Mosley, Birmingham B13 8RL. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2085)

O'CONNOR, David, of 9 Daresbury Close, Westvale, Kirkby, Liverpool, L32 0XH (Unemployed). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—15th January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2074)

PARNELL, Robert Frederick, unemployed, residing at Apt 16, Burgh Island Causeway, Bigbury-on-Sea, TQ7 4AS, lately residing at Hillside Cottage, Gullytown, Bere Alston, PL20 7BT, and lately residing at 4 Sortridge Park, Horrabridge, PL20 7UF. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—16 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2104)

PATCHETT, Anthony, unemployed, residing at 26 Danum Road, Fulford, York YO10 4LE and lately residing at 3 The Mews, Eaglescliffe, Cleveland, and formerly residing at 10 Hodgson Court, Eston, Cleveland. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—12 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

PICKERSGILL, Neil, of 59 Trelingle View, Bodmin, PL31 1PB, House Husband, lately residing at 12 Clifton Terrace, Bodmin and 16 Cherry Tree Close, Bodmin. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—16 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2102)

PREECE, Michael James, unemployed, 42 Royal Crescent, Coventry, CV3 3DZ. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—11 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2136)

RASUL, Parveen, unemployed of 46 Second Avenue, Heaton, Newcastle and lately residing at 5 Brunton Way, Bill Quay, Gateshead and lately carrying on business as J & R Beer Discount of 11-11a Front Street, Washington, Tyne & Wear. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter— 33 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear,

RILEY, John, a Postman of 12 Maple Avenue, Thurlby, Bourne PE10 OHF. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—16 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1

RILEY, Vivienne Anne, Shop Assistant of 12 Maple Avenue, Thurlby, Bourne PE10 0HF. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter-15 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order-22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

ROBINSON, Andrew John, Shop Assistant, of 7 Walter Scott Street, Oldham, Lancs, OL1 4MA. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—11 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

RUDD, William, Musician of 17 Bywell Grove, Shiremoor, Tyne & Wear, NE27 0LY and lately residing at 30 Killingworth Lane, Backworth, Tyne & Wear, NE27 0BB. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter-32 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

SAUNDERS, Claire Doreen Browne, Married Woman, also known as Claire Doreen Browne, also known as Claire Doreen Allen, also known as Claire Doreen Gregory, unemployed, of 11 Darnley Close, Walcot, SN3 3AN, and lately residing at 21 Edington Close, Toothill, SN5 8LF, both in Swindon, Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—9 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

SAUNDERS, Kenneth Paul, a Factory Worker, of 11 Darnley Close, Walcot, SN3 3AN, and lately residing at 21 Edington Close, Toothill, SN5 8LF, both in Swindon, Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—8 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

SHAER, Deborah Shoshana, of 25 Allington Road, Hendon, London, NW43EA an artist, writer and photographer. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—469 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

**SIMPSON.** Michael Andrew, whose current occupation is a long distance lorry driver and currently residing at no known fixed abode. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—5th October 2001. No. of Matter—112 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU13HA.

**SLATER,** Eric S, occupation unknown of 54 Grange Road, Rochester, Kent, ME2 4DB. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—30th November 2001. No. of Matter—364 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2110)

SMITH, Fraser Drew, Fraser D Smith of Kings Cottage, Foxley, Malmesbury, Wiltshire SN16 0JJ, occupation unknown. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—22nd November 2001. No. of Matter—159 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

SMITH, Stuart, occupation unknown, of Cockscombe Farm, Watley Lane, Twyford, Winchester, Hampshire SO21 1QX. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—21st August 2001. No. of Matter—34 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15

SPENCER, Stewart Colin, a Full Time Student presently living at 22 Lower Highland Road Ryde and previously residing at Flat 3 Thanet House Vernon Square Ryde all above addresses in the Isle of Wight. Court—NEWPORT. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—9 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

STINTON, Ashley James, occupation unknown of 28 Churchwood Road West Pontnewydd Cwmbran Torfaen NP441LR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTIČE. Date of Filing Petition—30th November 2001. No. of Matter—8813 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14

STIRZAKER, Gillian Diane, residing at 13 Dryden Close, Basingstoke, Hants, RG24 9DJ. Occupation: Unemployed. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—14 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

SWINDELLS, David, (Plumber/Hgv Driver) of 7 Secker Crescent, Warrington, Cheshire, WA4 2RQ and lately carrying on business T/A Cards Unique at same address. Court-WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—11 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

SWINDELLS, Karen Anne, (Customer Care Adviser) of 7 Secker Crescent, Warrington, Cheshire, WA4 2RQ also known as Karen Anne Reade and lately carrying on business T/A Cards Unique at same address. Court—WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—12 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

TURTLE, Alan, of and trading at Sandwath Lane Church Fenton North Yorkshire LS24 9QT as an Architectural Designer as A.T. Design and Drawing lately of 1 Low Garth Road Sherburn In Elmet North Yorkshire LS25 6DH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd November 2001. No. of Matter—8635 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2057)

UDDIN, Josim, of 24 Cuttlers Square, London E14 3RL a cook. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—21st January 2002. No. of Matter—502 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2015)

WATKINS, Arron Francis, of 39 Oakdale Place Pontnewynydd Pontypool Torfaen NP4 6PR Manufacturer. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—10 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2037)

WHITELEY, Ian Andrew, Production Line Worker of 137 Industrial Road, Sowerby Bridge, Halifax HX6 2RA. Court—HALIFAX. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—13 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2068)

WILKINS, Lisa Jane, 64 Bramley Avenue, Melbourn, Royston, Herts, SG8 6HG, housewife lately residing at 41 Elin Way, Meldreth, Royston, Herts. Court—CAMBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—8 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2032)

WILLEY, William, motor trader, residing at 14 Ingleton, Broadacre Meadows, Elloughton HU15 1SQ and lately residing at "Conifers" North Drive, Swanland HU14 3QU, and lately carrying on business under the style of Halfway Garage, from 191-193 Hull Road, Woodmansey, Beverley HU170TR, all in the East Riding of Yorkshire. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—21 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2059)

WORACKER, Elizabeth Ann, a Taxi Controller, also known as Elizabeth Ann Wight of 75 Southgate Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP33 2RJ, and previously of 14 Victoria Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP33 3BB, and 24 Oakeyfield Road, Thurston, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, and latley carrying on business as Miss a E Wight trading as Just The Job, a Recruitment Agency at 40 Churchgate Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP33 1RG. Court—BURY ST EDMUNDS. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2002. No. of Matter—8 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2095)

ZACCHIA, Mark Julian, unemployed of 16 Kings Road, Preston, Paignton, Devon, TQ3 2AW. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—18th January 2002. No. of Matter—15 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th January 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2048)

### **Amendment of Title of Proceedings**

AUDOIRE, Edward Albert, of 22 Holly Oak Court, Aldermoor Avenue, Southampton, SO16 5GT retired, previously a company director. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—206 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Edward Albert Audoirecurrently a Company Director of 22 Holly Oak Court Aldermoor Avenue Aldermoor Southampton SO165GT lately of 26A Richmond Road Southampton. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2121)

BOOTH, Christine Janice, unemployed of New House Farm, Bob Lane, Wilsden, Bradford BD15 OLQ. Court—BRADFORD. No. of Matter—282 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th December 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Christine Janice Booth of New House Farm, Bob Lane, Wilsden, Bradford and carrying on business as Gma Booth, the nature of which is a Farm and Livery Stables Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2070)

BOYD, Patrick, Casual Driver, of no fixed abode, lately residing at and carrying on business from 61 Abbotsford Road, Norris Green, Liverpool L11 5AY under the style P Boyd Pile Trimmers as Pile Breakers. Court—LIVERPOOL. No. of Matter—371 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th December 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Patrick Boyd of 61 Abbotsford Road, Norris Green, Liverpool, L11 5AY and carried on business as P. Boyd Pile Trimmer of 61 Abbotsford Road, Norris Green, Liverpool, L11 5AY. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2080)

GRAY, Jill Dene, formerly Jill Dene McCarthy of 5 Dean Court, Hedge End formerly carrying on business under the name of Compact Accountancy and subsequently Jill D Gray & Co from 5 Dene Court, Hedge End, lately Botley Mill Business Centre, Mill Hill, Botley, formerly 2 Botley Square, Botley and previously 7 Bader Close, Hedge End all in Southampton, Hampshire. Accountant. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—79 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th May 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Jill Dene Gray of and trading at 5 Dene Court Hedge End Southampton SO3 4EG as a book keeper and accountant as Compact Accountancy Services. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

(2119

HANNON, Marie Therese, Pensioner of 33 Salisbury Street, Liverpool L3 8DR lately carrying on business as The Peppers at 2-4 Islington, Liverpool L3 8LE as a Publican. Court—LIVERPOOL. No. of Matter—368 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th December 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mrs Marie Hannon of 33 Salisbury Street, Liverpool, Merseyside, L3 8DR and previously carrying on business as The Peppers, 2-4 Islington, Liverpool, Merseyside, L3 8LE Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2076)

HARRIES, Richard Paul, unemployed, of Church Cottage, The Roundabout, Merlins Bridge, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire, SA61 1XA. Court—HAVERFORDWEST. No. of Matter—2 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th February 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: R Pharries of Church Cottage, The Roundabout, Merlins Bridge, Haverfordwest, Dyfed, SA61 1XA. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2133)

HARRISON, Simon Warren, a grill chef, trading from a mobile burger van under the style of K J Snack Bar from the main road between Danbury and Chelmsford, of 2 Old Rose Cottage, London Road, Maldon, lately self employed as a builder and lately residing at 16 Pennine Road, Chelmsford, all in the county of Essex. Court—CHELMSFORD. No. of Matter—108 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Simon Warren Harrison, a chef at K J Snack Bar address 2 Old Rose Cottage, London Road, Maldon, Essex, CM9 6LY, residing at 6 Old Rose Cottage, London Road, Maldon, Essex, CM9 6LY and lately residing at 16 Pennine Road, Chelmsford, Essex Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX. (2128)

**HART,** Julie Yvonne, Care Assistant, of 172 Higher Lomax Lane, Heywood, Lancashire OL10 4SL. Court—BOLTON. No. of Matter—141 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—31st January 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Julie Hart, Care Assistant, of 172 Higher Lomax Lane, Heywood, Lancashire OL10 4SL Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2084)

MARSHALL, John Andrew, unemployed electrician, of no fixed abode, lately residing at 24 Burrfield Drive, St Mary's Cray, Orpington, Kent, formerly residing at 82 Bemstead Road, London, E17, previously residing at 125 Bullsmoore Way, Enfield, Middlesex. Court—ROMFORD. No. of Matter—195 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: John Marshall Court of the Court of t of 24 Burrfield Drive St Mary's Cray Orpington Kent BR5 4BZ occupation unknown and lately residing at 82 Bemstead Road London E17 5JZ and lately carrying on business as Marshall Electrics Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

MARTIN, Theophilus George Alexander, Motor Mechanic of 96 Priory Court, South Countess Road, Walthamstow, London E17 5LX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—6737 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th November 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Theophilus George Alexander Martin, Motor Mechanic of 96 Priory Court, South Countess Road, Walthamstow, London E174LX. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2011)

MELLOR, Paul William, (Delivery Driver) of 88 Cavour Street, Etruria, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffs ST1 5PL. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—281 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Paul Mellor, occupation unknown residing at 88 Cavore Street, Off Etruria Road, Hanley, Stokeon-Trent, Staffordshire Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1ÚE.

OLIVER, Simon Andrew John, of 193 Mill Road, Wellingborough, Northants NN8 1QT and previously of Flat 3, Mill Street, Irchester, Northants and previously of 12 Christie Way, Kettering, Northants and lately carrying on business as a service engineer under the style "Simon Oliver" from 193 MillRoad, Wellingborough, Northants NN81QT and previously a company director. Court-NORTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—373 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—28th November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Simon Andrew John Oliver, occupation unknown, residing at 193 Mill Road, Wellingborough, Northamptonshire Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ.

PATERSON, Lee Christopher, unemployed of 32 Creasen Butt Close, Heybridge, Essex, CM9 4QD previously trading as Specialised Parcel Distribution also known as S P Distribution from the same address and lately residing at 6 Garden Close, Althorne, Essex. Court—CHELMSFORD. No. of Matter—105 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Lee Christopher Paterson, unemployed, residing at 32 Creasen Butt Close, Heybridge, Essex, CM9 4QG. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

PES, Luigi, of 56 Macklin Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Painter and decorator and previously trading in parthership with 3 others as The Gondola from 155 Fisherton Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Court—SALISBURY. No. of Matter—68 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd November 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Luigi Pes a chef of 56 The London Gazette under the description. Long. Macklin Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Official Receiver—Western Range, 2015 2SH (2117) 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

**RAHMAN**, Ashikur, unemployed, of 30 Monmouth Close, Bedford, Bedfordshire, and of 37a Jedburgh Road, Plaistow, London, formerly trading on his own account as a restaurateur using the style "Rajdhani" from 2a St Neots Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire. Court—BEDFORD. No. of Matter-86 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order-3rd September 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London* Gazette under the description: Ashikur Rahman, unemployed, of 30 Monmouth Close, Bedford, formerly trading on his own account as a restaurateur using the style Rajdhani from 2a St Neots Road, Sandy, both addresses Bedfordshire Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St  $Katherines\ Street,\ Northampton,\ NN1\ 2QZ.$ (2091)

RICHARDS, Paul Anthony, a Press Operator, of 113 Glan Gors, Queens Park, Wrexham, LL13 9PG, lately of 11 Mycetin, Brintey, Wrexham, formerly of 120 Coed Aben, Wrexham, LL13 9NY, and previously of 42 Napier Square, High Town, Wrexham. Court—WREXHAM. No. of Matter—114 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th October 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Paul Anthony Richards of 113 Glan Gors, Queens Park, Wrexham LL13 9PG a Press Operator lately residing at 120 Coed Aben, Wrexham, LL13 9NY Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2041)

ROBINSON, Adele Mary, also known as Adele Mary Davies, unemployed, 6 The Priors Way, Monkwood, Ropley, Alresford, Hants SO24 0HG, lately residing at Flat 2, 7 Atlingworth Street, Brighton, Sussex BN2 1PL formerly of Flat 7, 19 Lower Rock Gardens, Brighton BN2 1PG, previously of 8 Nestor House, Old Bethnal Green Road, London E2 6QU. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—751 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th December 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Adele Mary Robinson, also known as Adele Mary Davies, unemployed, 6 The Priors Way, Monkwood, Ropley, Alresford Hants SO24 0HG, lately residing at Flat 2,7 Atlingworth Street, Brighton, Sussex BN2 1PL Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

SMITH, Stephen William, of 2 Woodham Road, Northern Moor, Manchester M23 0NT lately trading from Gate 1, Riverside Unit, Excelsior House, Hulme Hall Road, Greater Manchester M15 4LY as an iron worker under the style of Vulcan Engineering. Court—MANCHESTER. No. of Matter—193 of 1999. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th June 1999. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Stephen William Smith address unknown currently an engineer lately trading at Gate 1 Riverside Unit Excelsior House Hulme Hall Road Greater Manchester M15 4LY as an unknown occupation Official Receiver-1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2086)

WALDUCK, Peter Stanley, unemployed of 87A Broad Street, Dagenham, RM10 9HP lately a Self-employed salesman of 150 Sterry Road, Dagenham both in the county of Essex. Court—ROMFORD. No. of Matter—9 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Peter Stanley Walduck currently a subcontractor in the construction ind of 87A Broad Street Dagenham London Rm10 9HP lately of 150 Sterry Road Dagenham Greater London Rm10 8QA lately trading at an unknown address as a Self-employed window salesman as Crystal Windows Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

WALLEN, Philip Charles, a Double Glazing fitter, of 65 Angelica Gardens, Horton Heath, Eastleigh, SO50 7DA trading as Pioneer Windows & Conservatories, from 2 Doncaster Road, Eastleigh, and formerly trading and residing at Willow Whispers, Winchester Road, Fair Oak, Eastleigh, SO50 7HA, all in Hampshire. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—153 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th October 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Philip Wallen formerly T/A Pioneer Window & Conservatory Company of 65 Angelica Gardens, Horton Heath, Eastleigh, Hampshire, SO50 7PA and lately carrying on business at The Willow Whispers, Fair Oak, Eastleigh, Hampshire, SO50 7HA. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2118)

### **Notices to Creditors**

In the High Court of Justice No 2173 of 1998

### STEVEN MARTIN LEVETT

98 Bury Street, Edmonton, London N9 7JR.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named estate in Bankruptcy, are required, on or before 15 February 2002, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Donald Phillip Gendall, of Sterling Ford, Stanhope House, 4-8 Highgate High Street, London N6 5YH, the Trustee in Bankruptcy of the said estate and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Trustee in Bankruptcy, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

D P Gendall, Trustee

18 January 2002. (003)

### **Notice of Intended Dividends**

In the Luton County Court No 182 of 1995

### PETER ANTHONY BUXTON

I intend to declare a First Dividend in the above matter. All Creditors who do not prove their debt by 21 February 2002 will be excluded from the Dividend. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months from the above date. Claims, or queries in respect of claims, should be directed to Kingston Smith & Partners, 105 St Peters Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 3EJ.

TJ Bramston, Trustee

21 January 2002. (295)

In the Derby County Court No 66 of 2000

### MARY ELLEN GARTON

A Dividend to Creditors is intended to be declared in the above matter. Anyone claiming to be a Creditor who has not lodged with me a proof of debt must do so on or before 22 February 2002, otherwise he will be excluded from the Dividend. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months of the final date for proving. Proofs should be submitted to Mabe Allen, 50 Osmaston Road, Derby DE1 2HU.

J P Allen, Trustee (055)

In the Neath and Port Talbot County Court No 56 of 1996

### RICHARD LEYSHON GRIFFITHS

(t/a Bryngroes Dairy)

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—18 February 2002. Name of Trustee and Address—V L Neave, V Neave & Co, The Grange, Aston on Carrant, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire GL20 8HL.

VL Neave, Trustee

19 January 2002. (245)

In the Brighton County Court No 11 of 1996

### VICTOR PROUSE

Also known as William Prouse, Victor Frimpong and Kwaku Frimpong, 14 Berriedale Avenue, Hove, East Sussex and formerly of Flat 3, 4-5 Palmeira Square, Hove, East Sussex.

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with the provisions of Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Trustee of the above-named Bankruptcy estate of Victor Prouse intends, within 4 months from 25 February 2002, to declare a First Dividend to Creditors of the above Bankruptcy estate and that any such Creditor wishing to participate in such Dividend must, on or before that date, send in their full name and address and full particulars of their debt or claim to the undersigned, Ms R Bajjon, of Begbies Traynor, 1 Liverpool Terrace, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1TA, the Trustee of the Bankruptcy estate of Victor Prouse. Under Rule 11.3(2) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, a Trustee is not obliged to deal with claims lodged after the last date of proving being 25 February 2002. All Creditors who do not prove their debt by 25 February 2002 will be excluded from the Dividend.

R Bajjon, Trustee

22 January 2002. (898)

### **Notice of Dividends**

In the High Court of Justice No 11167 of 1992

### SAMUEL CURZON

(formerly known as Samuel Entwistle)

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named Debtor no later than 21 March 2002. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 25 February 2002, to send their proof of debt to the undersigned, N Koumettou, of Alexander Lawson & Co, 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, the Trustee of the above-named Debtor and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear necessary to the Trustee.

N Koumettou, Trustee

22 January 2002. (114)

In the Medway County Court No 282 of 1999

### MARTIN GEORGE HALL

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that I, Michael William Young, of Morton Thornton & Co, Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1HD, Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above-named individual intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors in this matter within 4 months from the last date of proving as specified below. Creditors who have not yet already proved must forward full details to me at the above address no later than 28 February 2002 or in default thereof, they may be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made.

M W Young, Trustee

21 January 2002. (899)

In the Aylesbury County Court No 270 of 1994

### EDWARD CHRISTOPHER JOHN LOONEY

I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend in the above matter. All Creditors who do not prove their debt by 26 February 2002 will be excluded from the Dividend. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months from the above date. Claims, or queries in respect of claims, should be directed to Kingston Smith & Partners, 105 St Peters Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 3EJ.

N J Miller, Trustee

22 January 2002. (296)

In the Guildford County Court No 325 of 1995

#### **CRAIG SMITH**

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—22 February 2002. H Phillips, Trustee

Phillips & Co, 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES.

22 January 2002.

### **Annulment of Proceedings**

POOLE, Anthony Philip, of Roxwell, 60 Lichfield Road, Burntwood, Staffordshire WS7 9HT lately trading with another at an unknown address as an unknown occupation as Midland Game & Country Sports Fair. Court—WALSALL. No. of Matter—149 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th June 2001. Date of Annulment—15th November 2001. Grounds of annulment—The Bankruptcy Order ought not to have been made. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2137)

## **Companies Regulation**



## Redemption or Purchase of Own **Shares out of Capital**

BEESON GREGORY LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, Beeson Gregory Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:-

(a) the Company has approved a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 900,000 of its own Ordinary Shares of £1.00 each by

(b) the amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £14,511,060, and was approved by a Special Resolution of the Company, passed on 23 January 2002, pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985;

(c) the Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors report, required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for

inspection at the Company's registered office; and (d) any Creditor of the Company may, at any time prior to the date falling 5 weeks after the date of the Resolution for payment out of capital, apply to the court, under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an Order prohibiting the payment.

(058)

### **HALLCO 161 LIMITED**

The above-named Company has approved a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring its own shares by purchase. The amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £265,319.55, and the date of the Resolutions for payment out of capital and share premium account was 20 January 2002. The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report, required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for inspection at the Company's registered office. Any Creditor of the Company may, at any time within the 5 weeks immediately following the date of the Resolution for payment out of capital, apply to the Court, under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an Order prohibiting the payment. By Order of the Board.

Chairman

20 January 2002. (057)

### **Notices under the Trustee Act 1925**

DENNISON PLC PENSION & ASSURANCE SCHEME ("THE

### NOTICE TO CREDITORS AND BENEFICIARIES FOR CLAIMS **UNDER TRUSTEE ACT 1925 SECTION 27(1)**

Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925, notice is given that all Creditors and others having any claims against or claiming to be beneficially interested in the scheme are required to send particulars in writing to Mrs Beverley Cooper, Avery Office Accessories, PO Box 16, Station Road, Oldbury, Warley, West Midlands B69 4LB on behalf of the Trustees of the Scheme, within 2 months of the date of issue of this notice, after which date the Trustees will proceed to apply all remaining assets of the Scheme in securing the liabilities attributable to the persons so entitled having regard only to the claims of which they then have notice and shall not be liable for the assets of the Scheme or any part of them so applied to any persons whose claims or demands they have then not had notice. If you have already been in contact with the Trustees (or Aon Consulting on behalf of the Trustees) before, you need not respond to this notice.

## SWINDON GUIDEX LTD (BIRMINGHAM DIVISION) PENSION AND LIFE ASSURANCE SCHEME ("THE SCHEME")

### NOTICE TO CREDITORS AND BENEFICIARIES FOR CLAIMS UNDER TRUSTEE ACT 1925 SECTION 27 (1)

Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925, notice is given that all Creditors and others having any claims against or claiming to be beneficially interested in the Scheme are required to send particulars in writing to Mrs Beverley Cooper, Avery Office Accessories, PO Box 16, Station Road, Oldbury, Warley, West Midlands B69 4LB on behalf of the Trustees of the Scheme, within 2 months of the date of issue of this notice, after which date the Trustees will proceed to apply all remaining assets of the Scheme in securing the liabilities attributable to the persons so entitled having regard only to the claims of which they then have notice and shall not be liable for the assets of the Scheme or any part of them so applied to any persons whose claims or demands they have then not had notice. If you have already been in contact with the Trustees (or Aon Consulting on behalf of the Trustees) before, you need not respond to this notice.

## **Company Documents**

**COMPANIES ACT 1985** 

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Section 711 of the Companies Act 1985 as applied to Unregistered Companies by the Companies (Unregistered Companies) Regulations 1985, that, in respect of the undermentioned Companies, documents of the following description were received by me on the dates indicated.

Company Number	Company Name	Document Type	Date of Receipt
ZC11	The British South Africa Company	Form 288b	11.1.02
ZC173	Neath Canal Navigation	Accounts	15.1.02

Holden, Chief Executive and Registrar of Companies, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3UZ.

## **Partnerships**



## **Dissolution of Partnership**

KATHLEEN HOLDEN & SON

Notice is given that the Partnership hitherto subsisting between Kathleen Holden and William Holden carrying on business as Farmers and Fencing Contractors under the style or firm name of Kathleen Holden & Son, has been dissolved as from 31 October 2001.

Haworth & Nuttall, 7 Lord Street West, Blackburn

14 January 2002. (258)

### R W CHENERY

### CHENERY TRAVEL

Notice is given that the Partnership hitherto subsisting beween Pauline Glenda Garnham (formerly Chenery) and George Chenery carrying on business as R W Chenery and also Chenery Travel, at The Garage, Ipswich Road, Dickleburgh, Norfolk, has been dissolved as from 1 January 2002, so far as concerns George Chenery who retires as a Partner from the firm. All debts due and owing by the said former firm will be received and paid respectively by Pauline Glenda Garnham (formerly Chenery) who will continue to carry on the said business as a Sole Trader under the same names.

Overbury, Steward, Eaton & Woolsey, Solicitors and Agent for Pauline Glenda Garnham (formerly Chenery).

21 January 2002. (259)

## Societies Regulation



### **Industrial and Provident Societies**

ST KATHARINE HOUSING ASSOCIATION LIMITED INDUSTRIAL AND PROVIDENT SOCIETIES ACT 1965 NOTICE OF CANCELLATION PURSUANT TO SECTION 16 OF THE ACT

Notice is hereby given that the Authority has, pursuant to the above-mentioned section, this day cancelled the registration of St Katharine Housing Association Limited (Register No 25910 R), the registered office of which is at 3 Heath Road, Thornton Heath, Surrey CR7 8NF, at its request. The Society ceases to enjoy the privileges of a registered society, but without prejudice to any liability incurred by the Society, which may be enforced against it as if such cancellation had not taken place.

 $\it M\ Cook,$  Financial Services Authority, 25 The North Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 5HS.

21 January 2002. (1005)

## **Personal Legal**



### **Deceased Estates**

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such

particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ABBOTTS, John Stanley	30A Hall Street, Darlaston, West Midlands WS10 8PE. 2 January 2002.	Sarah Bevington, Birmingham Probate Services Ltd, Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA. (Ref 220101/11.)	26 March 2002	(536)
AMBTMAN, Albertus	1 Elms Court, Swains Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight PO35 5XG. Chief Steward Merchant Navy (Retired). 31 December 2001.	Christina A Pay, The Old Manse, 4 Egerton Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight PO35 5RF. Solicitor.	30 March 2002	(528)
ARKWRIGHT, Robert Andrew Boycott	The Pygthle, Lower Broad Oak Road, West Hill, Ottery, St Mary, Devon. Farmer (Retired). 27 December 2001.	Michelmores, 18 Cathedral Yard, Exeter EX1 1HE. (Rosabelle Jenefer Arkwright and Robert Hugh Thompson.)	28 March 2002	(511)
ASHFORD, Thomas Denzil	<ul><li>10 Victoria Street, Caerau, Maesteg,</li><li>County Borough of Bridgend.</li><li>22 October 2001.</li></ul>	King-Davies & Partners, Lloyds Bank Chambers, 18 Talbot Street, Maesteg CF349BP. (Ref CHM/IG/A0064001.) (Valerie Jenkins.)	26 March 2002	(902)
ATALLAH, Farid Nagib	Salida A Co Bolivar, Zona Vea El Tigre, Edo Anzoategui, Venezuela. Businessman. 31 January 1995.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref LZIEX242.)	27 March 2002	(906)
BADGER, Frederick George	20 Castlecroft Road, Finchfield, Wolverhampton WV3 8BT. Surgeon (Retired). 4 December 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (Ian Lawrence Russell Badger.)	3 April 2002	(355)
BAKER, Glenys Muriel	50 Pen-y-Maes Avenue, Rhyl, Denbighshire. Secretary (Retired). 26 November 2001.	Rushworth & Glyn Owen, 16 Clwyd Street, Rhyl, Denbighshire LL18 3LG. Solicitors. (Michael John Rushworth.)	26 March 2002	(503)
BANCROFT, Alma Grace	116 Cleevelands Avenue, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire. Homemaker (Retired). 3 June 2001.	Midwinters, Crescent Place, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire GL50 3PJ. (Hugh John Oliver Harries.)	3 April 2002	(358)
BANKS, Emma Nellie May	76 Brighton Road, Newhaven, East Sussex. 15 November 2001.	Trevor J Smith, Aqua House, 370 South Coast Road, Telscombe Cliffs, Peacehaven, East Sussex BM1 7ES. Solicitor. (Trevor John Smith.)	3 April 2002	(326)
BARNETT, Darrell Melville	8 Windsor Court, 120 Durnsford Road, Wimbledon SW19. Factory Worker (Retired). 11 August 2001.	TWM, 7 Queens Road, Wimbledon, London SW19 8NG. Solicitors. (John Edward Padgett and Peter Bertram Lambert.)	5 April 2002	(034)
BENEDICT, Claus Werner	Ton y Bwlch House, Blaengwynlais, Caerphilly Mountain, Caerphilly. 27 March 2000.	Sian Llinos Williams, Edwards Geldard, Dumfries House, Dumfries Place, Cardiff CF10 3ZF. Solicitors.	26 March 2002	(481)
BRIMBLECOMBE, Ruby Alice	8 Queens Road, Moretonhampstead, Devon TQ13 8LP. Housewife. 24 December 2001.	Michelmores, 18 Cathedral Yard, Exeter EX1 1HE. (Richard Kenneth Wheeler.)	26 March 2002	(522)
BROWN, Raymond Geoffrey (otherwise known as Raymond Jeffrey Brown)	30 Chapel Street, Wem, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY4 5ER. Lorry Driver (Retired). 27 December 2001.	Hatcher Rogerson, 5 Mill Street, Wem, Shropshire SY4 5EL. Solicitors. (Ref 102B592.SC.) (Andrew Douglas Cross.)	26 March 2002	(483)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
BURKE, Patricia Mary	11 Greenacres Drive, Burnage, Manchester M19 1SB. Civil Servant. 25 January 2001.	Daniels, County Chambers, 6 Chestergate, Macclesfield SK11 6BA. Solicitors. (Angela Paton.)	26 March 2002	(504)
BURT, Edward Thomas	Springfield Nursing Home, 26 Arthur's Hill, Shanklin, Isle of Wight, and formerly of Tile House Residential Home, Victoria Avenue, Shanklin, Isle of Wight. Printer (Retired). 3 January 2002.	Walter Gray & Co, 3-4 St Thomas' Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2ND. Solicitors. (Ref LAT.) (Lucy Alice Thomas and Anthony John Norgate.)	27 March 2002	(901)
BUSSEY, George Frederick Richard	23 Tucker Street, Cromer, Norfolk. Retired. 16 November 2001.	Ware & Kay, 32 Market Place, Wetherby, West Yorkshire LS22 6NE. (Norwich Union Life & Pensions Ltd.)	12 April 2002	(032)
BUTLER, Ian Geoffrey	Wyke House, Ellanore Lane, West Wittering, West Sussex PO20 8AN. 4 March 2001.	Farrer & Co, 66 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London WC2A 3LH. Solicitors.	3 April 2002	(345)
CHAINEY, Betty Doreen	94 Alcester Road, Stratford upon Avon, Warwickshire. 29 December 2001.	Lodders, The Turrets, 96 High Street, Henley in Arden, Solihull, West Midlands B95 5BW. (Ref CFV.)	26 March 2002	(527)
CHALCROFT, Eva Lily Annie	Kiln Lodge, 66 Kiln Road, Fareham, Hampshire PO167UG. Widow. 11 January 2002.	Allsworth & Spears, 1 High Street, Fareham, Hampshire PO167AG. Solicitor. (Robert Charles Foster.)	28 March 2002	(486)
CLARK, Peter	9 D'Arcy Road, Selby, North Yorkshire. 17 February 2001.	Elmhirst & Maxton, 13 Finkle Street, Selby, North Yorkshire. Solicitors. (Martin Peter Legg and John Charles Cox.)	24 April 2002	(515)
CLOSE, Bridget Marina Theresa	Hertfordshire. 22 November 2001.	Matthew Arnold & Baldwin, 21 Station Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HT. Solicitors. (Iain Christopher Donaldson and Steven Paul Mills.)	3 April 2002	(342)
COLE, David Lawton	<ul><li>19 Allensbank, Providence Hill,</li><li>Narberth, Pembrokeshire.</li><li>19 October 2001.</li></ul>	Darwin Bowie & Co, 24 High Street, Narberth, Pembrokeshire SA67 7AR. Solicitors. (Richard Lucien Darwin and Naomi Mary Bowie.)	26 March 2002	(487)
COLE, Elizabeth	23 Armada Court, Ransum Way, Tavistock PL19 8PT. Office Cleaner (Retired). 26 December 2001.	Mark Grassam, Foot Anstey Sargent, 21 Derry's Cross, Plymouth PL1 2SW. (John Philip Westwell and Robin Hugh Brown.)	3 April 2002	(354)
COLE, Wilfred Edward	44 Looe Road, Felixstowe, Suffolk IP11 9QB. Motor Engineer (Retired). 6 October 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(352)
COLLINGWOOD, Betty Blanche	104 Radford Park Road, Plymstock, Plymouth PL9 9DX. Nurse (Retired). 7 December 2001.	Thornleys, 247 Dean Cross Road, Plymstock, Plymouth PL9 7AZ. (John Collingwood and Jane Collingwood- Bates.)	12 April 2002	(026)
CONNOLLY, John Christopher	<ul><li>108 Acacia Road, Falmouth, Cornwall.</li><li>Vehicle Engineer (Retired).</li><li>26 November 2001.</li></ul>	Hine Downing, of 8-10 Berkeley Vale, Falmouth, Cornwall. (George Reginald Frank Pearce and Patricia Sylvia Ready.)	24 March 2002	(510)
CORNEY, Gerald	56 Russell Court, Woburn Place, London WC1H 0LW. Doctor of Medicine (Retired). 28 November 2001.	Walter Gray & Co., 3-4 St Thomas' Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2ND. Solicitors. (Ref LAT.) (David Crossley Kershaw and Brian Martin Casson Heptinstall.)	27 March 2002	(905)
COTTRELL, William James	Cranmore House, 93 George Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight. 7 December 2001.	Marsh Ferriman & Cheale, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 ISD. (Albert William Cottrell and Jean Pearl Hogburn.)	19 April 2002	(518)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
COWLEY, Mary Cecily	Oak House, 19 Queens Road, Weybridge, Surrey. Nurse (Retired). 5 August 2001.	Wynne Baxter, Century House, 15-19 Dyke Road, Brighton BN1 3FE. (Wynne Baxter.)	12 April 2002	(029)
CRAY, Norman Frederick	7 Romilly Gardens, Ramsgate. 4 January 2002.	Boys and Maughan, India House, Hawley Street, Margate, Kent CT9 1PZ.	26 March 2002	(500)
CUNNINGHAM, David	Roos House, Pinfold Lane, Burstwick, Hull, East Yorkshire HU12 9EW. Butcher (Retired). 18 December 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(356)
DANCE, Gwendoline	Gordon Lodge 102 Gordon Road, Ealing, London W13. 30 December 2001.	W.A.G. Davidson & Co., 33 Horn Lane, Acton, London W3 9NJ. (Sydney George James Francis.)	3 April 2002	(331)
DANIELS, Arthur	51 Buxton Road, Disley, Stockport, Cheshire. Butcher (Retired). 8 December 2001.	Bishop & Co., 6 Market Street, Disley, Stockport, Cheshire SK12 2AA. Solicitors. (John Hollingworth.)	28 March 2002	(517)
DEEMING, Alexander Frederick	3 Ditton Grove, Longbridge, Birmingham B31 4RY. 1 January 2002.	Birmingham Probate Services Ltd, Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA.	26 March 2002	(537)
DENBY, Kathleen Mary	10 Kingsfield Avenue, Ipswich, Suffolk IP1 3TA. Housewife. 21 November 2001.	Birketts, 24-26 Museum Street, Ipswich, Suffolk IP1 1HZ. (Ref CRB/LW/ Denby.) (Douglas Roy Denby, Louise Frances Denby and Charles Richard Boscawen.)	26 March 2002	(497)
DIXON, Dorothy Winifred	24 Eleanor Cross Road, Waltham Cross, Hertfordshire. Teacher (Retired). 29 June 2001.	Jameson & Hill, 60-62 High Street, Ware, Hertfordshire SG12 9DA. (Nicholas Andrew Evans and Robert Andrew Jameson.)	3 April 2002	(334)
DUNNING, Lilian Ethel	16 Sarum Way, Hungerford, Berkshire RG17 0LJ. 2 November 2001.	Horsey Lightly, 20 West Mills, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 5HG. (David John Sutton.)	6 April 2002	(516)
DYKES, Olive May	The Melfort Hotel, Llannerch Road East, Rhos on Sea, Colwyn Bay, Conwy. 1 November 2001.	Gamlins, 13 Everard Road, Ros on Sea, Colwyn Bay, Conwy LL28 4EY. Solicitors. (Mark Pryce Salisbury and Richard Hugh Williams.)	28 March 2002	(529)
EDWARDS, Bernard George Michael	Elm Cottage, 110 Thorpe Road, Kirby Cross, Frinton on Sea, Essex. 19 March 2001.	Pleass Thomson & Company of Rosemary Chambers, 91-93 Rosemary Road West, Clacton on Sea, Essex CO15 1EP. (Patrick Anthony Edwards and Lisa Marie Edwards.)	26 March 2002	(490)
EDWARDS, Eileen	Elm Cottage, 110 Thorpe Road, Kirby Cross, Finton on Sea, Essex. 25 September 1999.	Pleass Thomson & Company of Rosemary Chambers, 91-93 Rosemary Road West, Clacton on Sea, Essex CO15 1EP. (Patrick Anthony Edwards.)	26 March 2002	(489)
EVANS, Ellen Evelyn	Knellwood Residential Home, 83 Canterbury Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14. Widow. 4 January 2002.	Woodford Stauffer. Church Path House, 63A Lynchford Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 6EJ. Solicitors. (Darren Bowen and Philip Woodford.)	3 April 2002	(344)
FEARNLEY, Caroline Millicent	21 Wallner Crescent, Felpham, Bognor Regis, West Sussex. Widow. 11 December 2001.	George Ide, Phillips of Belmont Lodge, Belmont Street, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 ILE. Solicitors. (Charles John Fearnley and George Ide.)	2 April 2002	(904)
FEARNLEY, Doreen Mary	58 High Street, Farnborough, Hampshire GU146HR. Widow. 30 December 2001.	Woodford Stauffer, Church Path House, 63a Lynchford Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 6EJ. Solicitors. (Darren Bowen, Philip Woodford & Joyce Eastwick.)	3 April 2002	(328)
FISHER, Sam	6 Hazel Grove, Crewe. Turner (Retired). 27 November 2001.	Speakman & Co, 180 Nantwich Road, Crewe CW2 6BS. (Kenneth Charles Fisher and Edward Gareth Williams.)	12 April 2002	(031)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
FORSYTH, Karen Elizabeth	32 Kings Drive, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 2NU. 27 November 2000.	Temple Bird & Co, 40 Meads Street, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN20 7RG. Solicitors. (Ref RPC/FOR2190G.) (Mark Edward Forsyth and Malcolm John Harper.)	3 April 2002	(325)
GANZ, Millicent	Fauld House Nursing Home, Fauld Lane, Fauld, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire. 18 August 2001.	Drewry & Newbold, 45 High Street, Burton On Trent, Staffordshire DE14 1JP. Solicitors.	26 March 2002	(531)
GARCIA, Monica Marcia (formerly Windle)	Casablanca, Nether Lane, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 4AP. Widow. 24 April 2001.	Cartmell Shepherd, Viaduct House, Carlisle CA3 8EZ. (Ref SED.) (Hugh Geoffrey Ellison and Alan Douglas Castledine.)	1 April 2002	(357)
GAUNT, Joan	Meyal, Long Swailes Lane, Kirby Malzeard, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 3RY. 27 December 2001	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG	3 April 2002	(332)
GILDEA, Joan	8 Filey Road, Flixton, Scarborough. Retired. 3 December 2001.	Barcan Woodward, 374 Gloucester Road, Bristol BS7 8TP. Solicitors. (G J Woodward.)	3 April 2002	(347)
GODWIN, Edward Thomas	New Way Cottage, New Way, Godalming, Surrey. Bank Official (Retired). 27 December 2001.	Barlows, 30 Church Street, Godalming, Surrey GU7 1EP. Solicitors. (Ref JCN/ EM.) (Michael Edward Godwin and Colin Murray Roy Campbell.)	3 April 2002	(338)
GREER, Patricia Marjorie	Ravens Court, Coronation Road, Ascot, Berkshire. Retired. 30 November 2001.	Kidd Rapinet, 35 Windsor Road, Slough, Berkshire SL1 2EB.	26 March 2002	(532)
HALLS, Stanley	25 Corbett Street, Cottenham, Cambridge. Regional Manager (Retired). 26 May 2001.	Lorimer Longhurst & Lees, Devonshire House, 89 Regent Street, Cambridge CB2 1AW. (Rachel Conn and John Dumville Lees.)	3 April 2002	(350)
HARRIS, Jane (otherwise Jayne Harris)	47 St. Johns Avenue, Kidderminster, Worcestershire. 12 May 2001.	Middleton Dummer, High Trees House, 1-9 Pool Lane, Oldbury, West Midlands B69 4QX. (John Michael Harris.)	26 March 2002	(534)
HATT, Elsie Annie	12 Titchfield Close, Tadley, Hampshire RG26 3UF. 3 December 2001.	Lamb Brooks, Victoria House, 39 Winchester Street, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG21 7EQ. Solicitors. (Ref SVW/H3778/2.) (Dennis Raymond Hatt and Graham Antony Hatt.)	3 April 2002	(335)
HICKMAN, John Thomas	41 Gloucester Road, South Kensington, London SW7 4QN. Senior Taxation Manager (Retired). 7 November 2001.	Nutt & Oliver, Bride House, 18-20 Bride Lane, London EC4Y 8JQ. (Frank Peter Hills, David Jonothan Gottler, Rodney John Hills and Diana Evelyn Hickman.)	26 March 2002	(484)
HOLT, Elizabeth	15 Craneswater Park, Southsea, Hampshire. Rest Home Proprietor. 21 October 2001.	Biscoes, 88 Kingston Crescent, Portsmouth, Hampshire PO2 8AJ. (Gary Russell Holt and Peter Dolamore).	29 March 2002	(493)
INGLETON, Jean Willoughby	Gernos, Llanfarian, Aberystwyth, Ceredigion. Spinster. 7 May 2001.	David James & Davies, 15 Eastgate, Aberystwyth, Ceredigion SY23 2AR. Solicitors. (Mary Frances Layton, David Wynne James and David Martin James Davies.)	26 March 2002	(499)
JACKSON, Eunice Sylpha	Towneley House, 143-145 Todmorden Road, Burnley, Lancashire. Widow. 21 December 2001.	Donald Race & Newton, 4 Nicholas Street, Burnley, Lancashire BB11 2AG. (Alison Mary Gledhill and Simon John Newton.)	1 April 2002	(520)
JACOBS, Kathleen	6 Filmer Court, Filmer Grove, Godalming, Surrey GU7 3AE. Registered Nurse (Retired). 12 October 2001.	M A Watts, 9 High Street, Olney, Buckinghamshire MK46 4EB. Solicitors. (Gwendoline Lawrence and Michael Alistair Watts.)	3 April 2002	(321)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
JAMES, Keith Robert Hanshaw	Broadfield Court, Bodenham, Herefordshire HR1 3LG. Farmer. 20 November 2001.	Safter Karim, Morton Fisher, Bank House, 12-13 The Foregate, Worcester WR1 3QD. Solicitors. (Nora Vivienne James, Mark Alwyne Henshaw James, Lieutenant Colonel Alwyne Maudsley Gabb and James Stephen Christopher Quinn.)	12 April 2002	(028)
JOHNSON, Frederick Saxby	30 Dower Road, Four Oaks, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B75 6UA. Marketing Director (Retired). 21 November 2001.	Vickery & Co., 2 Hill Village Road, Four Oaks, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B75 5BA. Solicitors. (Monica Gertrude Johnson and Jennifer Ann Dowling.)	5 April 2002	(039)
JOHNSON, Mavis	23 Ettrick Road, Jarrow, Tyne and Wear NE32 5SL and 3 King Street, Bellingham, Hexham, Northumberland NE48 2AY. Civil Servant (Retired). 5 December 2001.	Ward Hadaway, 7 Beach Road, South Shields, Tyne and Wear NE33 2QR. (Auriel Brown and Derrick Laland Robson.)	3 April 2002	(360)
JONES, Olive	8 Tudor Court, Hucknall, Nottingham. 5 November 2001.	Sheltons, Belmont House, Station Road, Hucknall, Nottingham NG15 7UE. (Mr D E Tomlinson and Mr J W Kujawinski.)	26 March 2002	(521)
KEAY, Donald Leonard	48a Abbots Leys Road, Winchcombe, Cheltenham GL54 5QG. County Council Road Maintenance Worker. 2 November 2001.	Langley Wellingtons, 8 Mill Parade, Church Road, Bishops Cleeve, Cheltenham GL52 8RL. Solicitors. (Michael John Keay and George Douglas Frederick Keay.)	12 April 2002	(037)
KING, John Henry	190 Sandown Court, Avenham Lane, Preston, Lancashire. 22 January 2001.	Hayes Dixon, Greenhill House, 90-93 Cowcross Street, London EC1M 6HX. Solicitors. (Ref SH/tmf/12978.) (Rita Hughes.)	3 April 2002	(349)
KIRBY, Violet	1 Albion Road, Sandhurst, Berkshire. 13 September 2000.	Close Goff Humphreys, 90 Park Street, Camberley, Surrey GU15 3NY. Solicitors. (Daphne Violet June Chillman and Andrew Richard Fowles.)	3 April 2002	(343)
LAVENDER, Alison	4 Beaufort Road, Weston-super-Mare, North Somerset. Domestic Assistant. 23 December 2001.	Berry, Redmond & Robinson, 121 High Street, Worle, Weston-super-Mare, North Somerset BS22 6HB. Solicitors.	31 March 2002	(519)
LOWE, William Kenneth	Green Edge, Butley Hall Green, Prestbury, Macclesfield, Cheshire SK10 4DN. Knitwear Manufacturer. 13 December 2000.	Daniels, County Chambers, 6 Chestergate, Macclesfield, Cheshire SK116BA. Solicitors. (Ref ALT.) (Marthe Jacqueline Lowe, Alvin Lawrence Tudin and Michael Frank Marsden.)	29 March 2002	(488)
MANOCK, Patricia Monica	Sidmouth Nursing Home, Winslade Road, Sidmouth, Devon EX10 9EZ. 7 January 2002.	Mossop & Whitham, 36 High Street, Sidmouth, Devon EX10 8ED. Solicitors. (Alastair Jonathan Bates and Carol Dehane Whitwill.)	26 March 2002	(498)
MARRIAGE, Freda Rose Edith	Room 7, Flat 5, Queens Court, 2 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridgeshire. Administrative Clerk (Retired). 25 July 2001.	Lorimer Longhurst & Lees, Devonshire House, 89 Regent Street, Cambridge CB2 1AW. (Rachel Conn.)	3 April 2002	(351)
MARTIN, William Arthur	<ul><li>2 Ward Close, Aylestone, Leicester LE2</li><li>8NJ. Master Plumber (Retired).</li><li>25 December 2001.</li></ul>	Branston & Co, Walnut Court, Thurcaston House, 42 Anstey Lane, Thurcaston, Leicester LE77JA. (Julian Rex Branston and Kelvyn William Martin.)	12 April 2002	(040)
McDONALD, John	55 Lowndes Lane, Offerton, Stockport, Cheshire. Painter and Decorator (Retired). 30 November 2001.	Jane Parker, of O'Neill Patient, 251 London Road, Hazel Grove, Stockport SK7 4PL. Solicitors. (Ref JVP/ McDonald.) (Olga Jane Parker and Leslie James Patient.)	29 March 2002	(524)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
MEADOWS, Margaret Mary	46 Buckley House, Sheffield Road, Barnsley S70 1JS. Midwife (Retired.) 22 December 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(330)
MEIKLE, Catherine Henderson McFarlane	Cestria House, 45 Sanderson Road, Jesmond, Newcastle upon Tyne, formerly of 83 Newlands Road, High West Jesmond, Newcastle upon Tyne. 13 December 2000.	Bennett Richmond, 33 Front Street, Consett, County Durham DH8 5AB. Solicitors. (Brian Lucas Richardson.)	12 April 2002	(023)
MEYRICK, Zena	7 Margaret Road, St. John's, Worcester. Retired. 18 December 2001.	March and Edwards, 8 Sansome Walk, Worcester WR1 1LW. Solicitors. (Ref ER.)	3 April 2002	(359)
MITCHELL, Margaret Evalyn (otherwise Margaret Evelyn)	The Downs Christian Nursing Home, Laburnam Avenue, Hove, West Sussex. 4 July 2001.	Wyles Howard & Co, Excelsior House, 3-5 Balfour Road, Ilford, Essex IG1 4HP. (Ian Malcolm McLachlan and David Vincent Guy.)	3 April 2002	(320)
MORRIS, Jane Ann	Plas Mona, Llanfairpwll, Anglesey. 25 October 2001.	Tudur Owen, Roberts Glynne & Co, 157 High Street, Bangor, Gwynedd LL57 INU. (Joyce Roberts.)	26 March 2002	(496)
NEWELL, Mary Alice	Threeways Nursing Home, Beacon Road, Seaford East, Sussex BN25 2LT. Widow. 8 January 2002.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(336)
PARKER, Eileen Florence	2a Sycamore Road, Kingsbury, Staffordshire B78 2JE. 2 October 2001.	Birmingham Probate Services Ltd, Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA	26 March 2002	(535)
PENDLEBURY, Anne Marie	4 Lancaster Stables, Lambolle Place, London NW3. 26 September 2001.	Osbornes, 68 Parkway, London NW1 7AH. Solicitors. (Carl Joseph Pendlebury and Michael Casey.)	26 March 2002	(506)
PIKE, Geoffrey Wallace	12 Torrington Road, Berkhamsted, Hertfordshire. 21 July 2001.	Pickworths, 55 Marlowes, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP1 1LE. (Alan Howard Pike and Alison Margaret Pike.)	26 March 2002	(501)
POTTER, Alan	c/Bolivia, 157 YB, Malaga, Spain. Doctor (Retired). 20 September 2001.	Janet Bond, Clarkson Wright & Jakes, Valiant House, 12 Knoll Rise, Orpington, Kent BR6 0PG.	3 April 2002	(324)
POTTER, Leonard Arthur	67 Lutterworth Road, Blaby, Leicester. 22 February 2001.	Paul Cooper & Company, 2 De Montford Street, Leicester LE1 7GA. Solicitors. (Dorothy Lillian Potter and Andrew Mark Potter.)	26 March 2002	(495)
PRICE, Geoffrey Robert	7 Monroe Close, Alverstoke, Gosport, Hampshire PO12 2RT. School Teacher (Retired). 5 November 2001.	Christina A Pay, The Old Manse, 4 Egerton Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight PO35 5RF. Solicitor.	20 March 2002	(530)
PRYKE, Ivan Donald	The Firs, 186 Grange Road, Felixstowe, Suffolk. 7 December 2001.	Barrett & Thomson, 2 The Quadrangle, 10 Church Street, Slough, Berkshire SL1 1TQ. (Catherine Anne Lang.)	12 April 2002	(024)
PUPKOWSKI, Michael	4 Graham Street, Burnley, Lancashire. 14 December 2001.	Hardman Wood, 11 Wellington Street (St Johns), Blackburn, Lancashire BB18BZ.	31 March 2002	(541)
READ, Dorothy Kathleen	Flat 8, 14 The Esplanade, Scarborough, North Yorkshire. 8 January 2002.	John P Martin & Co, Bank Chambers, Albion Road, Scarborough, North Yorkshire YO11 2BT. Solicitors. (John Peter Martin and Josephine Marie Leake.)	26 March 2002	(482)
READE, Frank	24 Rainow Road, Macclesfield, Cheshire SK10 2PF. 30 December 2001.	Knight & Sons, The Brampton, Newcastle-under-Lyme, Staffordshire ST50QW. Solicitors. (Thomas Geoffrey Thornber and Ann Thornber.)	12 April 2002	(027)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
		Personal Representatives		
REED, George William	65 Newland Street, New Bilton, Rugby, Warwickshire. Chiropodist. 17 November 2001.	Bray & Bray, 51 High Street, Market Harborough, Leicestershire LE16 7AN. Solicitors. (Ref MVTH.)	26 March 2002	(533)
RENNISON, Velma	9 Chestnut Grove, Clayton-le-Moors, Accrington, Lancashire. 12 December 2001.	Hardman Wood, 11 Wellington Street (St Johns), Blackburn, Lancashire BBI 8BZ.	31 March 2002	(542)
RICHARDS, Terry	4 The Parsonage, Sixpenny Handley, Wiltshire SP5 5QJ. Sole Trader, County Motors and Poole Mobilty. 8 August 2001.	John S Collins, 22 Downsview Road, Upper Norwood, London SE19 3XB.	26 March 2002	(507)
RITTE, Louisa Joyce	16 Jameson Street, London W8 7SH. 27 November 2001.	National Westminster Bank PLC, NatWest Private Banking, PO Box 1236, National Westminster House, 6 High Street, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 1BQ. (Patricia Ann Brock.)	26 March 2002	(485)
RYDER, Joyce Margaret	Little Orchard, 123 Church Lane, Backwell, Bristol. 8 September 2001.	Wadge Rapps & Hunt, 3 West Town Road, Backwell, Bristol BS48 3HA.	26 March 2002	(494)
SAMWELL, Daisy Violet	The Squirrels, 1 Mundford Road, Methwold, Thetford, Norfolk IP264PD. Director, Holiday Park (Retired). 31 December 2001.	Rudlings & Wakelam, 1 Well Street, Thetford, Norfolk IP24 2BL. (John Gordon Crisp and Timothy Gavin O'Regan.)	12 April 2002	(041)
SARGENT, Evelyn Mary Musgrave	<ul><li>155 Southborough Lane, Bromley, Kent.</li><li>Piano Teacher (Retired).</li><li>January 2002.</li></ul>	Woolsey Morris & Kennedy, 100 Station Road, Sidcup, Kent, DA15 7DT. Solicitors. (Roger Frederick Cornish and Gillian Vera Scott.)	3 April 2002	(337)
SCARBOROUGH, Brian	65 Orchard Way, Thorpe Willoughby, Selby, North Yorkshire. 28 July 2001.	Elmhirst & Maxton, 13 Finkle Street, Selby, North Yorkshire YO8 4DT. Solicitors. (Paul Jeremy Singleton.)	24 April 2002	(514)
SCHAERLI, Vera Eileen	23 Farmlands Way, Polegate, East Sussex. Welfare Officer (Retired). 13 October 2001.	Rix & Kay, 84 High Street, Heathfield. Solicitors. (John Cohen and Michael Edmond Goodsell.)	12 April 2002	(036)
SEARLE, Phyllis Lorain Ypres	Quintaville, 1 Quinta Road, Torquay, Devon. Widow. 17 October 2001.	Slade Son & Taylor, 7 St Martin's Street, Wallingford, Oxfordshire OX100AN. (Wing Commander Ernest Baillie Bohm.)	28 March 2002	(543)
SEFTON, William Henry, Baron Sefton of Garston	8a Parkfield Road, Liverpool L17. Retired. 9 September 2001.	Black Norman, 76-78 Coronation Road, Crosby, Liverpool L23 5RH. Solicitors. (Ref SLB/S92.) (Solomon Leslie Black and Evelyn, Lady Sefton of Garston.)	26 March 2002	(492)
SHRIMPTON, Emily Louisa	6 Stocking Green Close, Hanslope, Milton Keynes. 5 April 2001.	Wards, 52 Broad Street, Bristol BS1 2EP. Solicitors. (Ref JP/sjp/128562.) (David James Sheridan and Timothy Forsey.)	26 March 2002	(508)
SIMPKINS, Vera Lilian	50 Bell Road, Coalpit Heath, South Gloucestershire. 27 December 2001.	Batchelor Sharp, 3 Badminton Court, Station Road, Yate, Bristol BS37 5HZ.	26 March 2002	(505)
SKINGSLEY, Frederick Arthur	1 Bradley Road, South Norwood, London SE19 3NT. Watchmaker (Retired). 19 June 2001.	Clarkson Wright & Jakes, Valiant House, 12 Knoll Rise, Orpington, Kent BR6 0PG. (Thomas Skingsley.)	3 April 2002	(333)
SMITH, Freda May	15 Cumberland Crescent, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire. 4 December 2001.	Bailey McIlquham, 7 Royal Crescent, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire GL50 3DF. (Christopher William Jenkins and Andrew Denys Chapman.)	5 April 2002	(509)
SMITH-MARRIOTT, Lady Barbara Mary	28A Westover Road, Westbury-on-Trym, Bristol BS9 3LZ. Widow. 9 January 2002.	National Westminster Bank plc, Natwest Private Banking, Trust & Estate Services, 5th Floor, Trinity Quay 2, Bristol BS2 0PT. (Ref 2SW044493.)	3 April 2002	(348)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
SPOONER, Edward Hardwicke	Oak House, Wildhern, Andover, Hampshire. Underwriter, Lloyds. 12 March 2000.	Druces and Attlee, Salisbury House, London Wall, London EC2M 5PS. (Ref 08/83/8636.1.) (John Anthony Hardwicke Spooner power reserved to Fay Mary Spooner.)	3 April 2002	(339)
STEIN, John Barry	9 Roseberry Court, Grandfield Avenue, Watford. Company Director. 3 January 2002.	Penman Johnson, 5 George Street, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 OSQ. (Sylvia June Stein and Julie Yvonne Windsor.)	3 April 2002	(327)
STILLIARD, Douglas	"Casements" 6 Blakes Road, Felpham, Bognor Regis, West Sussex. Oil Company Executive (Retired). 19 July 2001.	George Ide, Phillips of Belmont Lodge, Belmont Street, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 ILE. (Eleanor Mary Cameron Stilliard and Christopher Alan Powell.)	2 April 2002	(903)
TATEM, Ethel	3 Whitehall Road, Kingswinford, West Midlands. Widow. 13 January 2002.	Sheltons, 47 Queen Street, Wolverhampton, West Midlands WV1 3BJ. (David Hingley and Peter Jex Caddick)	22 April 2002	(512)
TAYLOR, Elizabeth Diana	72 Canbury Avenue, Kingston upon Thames KT2 6JR. On or about 1-7 November 2001.	Carter Bells, Kings' Stone House, 12 High Street, Kingston KT1 1HD. (Vivien Hawkins and Lindsey Paice.)	12 April 2002	(030)
TAYLOR, William Edward	<ul><li>10 Framlingham Close, Worcester.</li><li>Factory Worker (Retired).</li><li>17 December 2001.</li></ul>	Thursfields, 42 Foregate Street, Worcester WR1 1EF. Solicitors. (Richard Arthur John Watkins and Paul Nicholas Gammon.)	3 April 2002	(361)
THORNE, Margaret Elizabeth	Flat 6, The Grange, Bannings Vale, Saltdean, Brighton. 1 November 2001.	Trevor J Smith, Aqua House, 370 South Coast Road, Telscombe Cliffs, Peacehaven, East Sussex BN10 7ES. Solicitor. (Trevor John Smith.)	3 April 2002	(346)
TODHUNTER, Jonah Robinson	High Cragg Cottage, Buttermere, Cockermouth, Cumbria CA139XA. Farm Labourer (Retired). 1 January 2002.	The Executor HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(341)
TOMLINSON, Elizabeth Grace (formerly known as Elizabeth Grace Moraes)	Rose Cottage, 49 Cheriton Road, Folkestone, Kent. Retail Stamp Collection Proprietor (Retired). 16 January 2002.	Worthington-Edridge Hulme & Co., 28 Cheriton Gardens, Folkestone, Kent.	26 March 2002	(491)
TUPLING, Cecil Leonard	10 Fountains Road, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL6 1QR. Scientific Officer (Retired). 14 December 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Service, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	3 April 2002	(340)
VON EICHSTORFF, Iris Mary	Westminster Beaumont Oxford, 1 The Lodge, Bayworth Lane, Boars Hill, Oxford. Antiques Consultant (Retired). 11 September 2001.	Steele & Co, 2 Mount Street, Diss, Norfolk IP224QE. (Oswald Peter Albery Von Eichstorff, Katrina Mary Von Eichstorff, Peter Daniel George Von Eichstorff and Stephen Kenneth Drake.)	3 April 2002	(353)
WALL, Leonard Frederick	169 Crawley Green Road, Luton, Bedfordshire. 26 December 2001.	David Robin Welch and Antonio Fallanca, 2 George Street West, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 2BX.	28 March 2002	(540)
WALLACE, Josee Emily Mary Teresa (also known as Josepha Maria Theresa Emiliana)	136 Hampton Road, Ilford, Essex. Assembly Line Worker (Retired). 20 June 2001.	Hargreaves, 2nd Floor, Roycraft House, Linton Road, Barking, Essex IG11 8HE. (John Robert Devile and David Cantor Keng Tuck Wong.)	5 April 2002	(038)
WALMSLEY, Jean Thomson Clark	Guildford, Surrey. 28 December 2001.	Hamways, 11-13 Godstone Road, Caterham, Surrey CR3 6XJ. Solicitors. (Jay Grace Walmsley and Robert Nigel Johnson.)	3 April 2002	(322)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
WATKIN, William Brian	Pen y Bryn Nursing Home, Bontnewydd Caernarfon, Gwyneed, formerly of Cymerau, Belle Vue, Ffestiniog, Gwynedd. Clerk (Retired). 17 September 2001.	Ellis Davies & Co., 27 Bangor Street, Caernarfon, Gwynedd LL55 1AT. Solicitors. (Edmund George Williams.)	28 March 2002	(502)
WEEKES, David Albert	17 Belmont Road, Erith, Kent. Retired. 18 September 2001.	Baily & Goff with Hilkoff-Boulding & Co, 10 Cross Street, Erith, Kent DA8 1TR. (Ref J E.) (Russell John Neal and Lorraine Neal.)	3 April 2002	(329)
WELLER, Selina (otherwise known as Lena)	<ul><li>15 Allen Road, Oulton Broad,</li><li>Lowestoft, Suffolk. Widow.</li><li>23 November 2001.</li></ul>	HKB Wiltshires, 13 Surrey Street, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 1LJ. Solicitors. (Ref WBK.WEL 117-1.)(Hugh Edward Charles Wiltshire and Philip Ian Tuttle.)	29 March 2002	(523)
WHITE, Agnes Victoria	Gartells Farm, Kingston, Sturminster Newton, Dorset. 31 January 1992.	Brennand & Wilson, Fern Cottage, The Row, Sturminster Newton, Dorset DT10 1AX. (Simon Russell Wollen.)	5 April 2002	(539)
WHITE, Cecil Walter George	Gartells Farm, Kingston, Sturminster Newton, Dorset. 13 April 1998.	Brennand & Wilston, Fern Cottage, The Row, Sturminster Newton, Dorset DT10 1AX. (Robert Marcus Goodbody and Ian Charles MacFarlane.)	5 April 2002	(538)
WHITE, James Rowland Thomas	18 Riverholme, Hampton Court Road, Hamton Court, Surrey. Electrical Engineer (Retired). 21 October 2001.	Janet Dawes, Carter Bells, Kings' Stone House, 12 High Street, Kingston KT1 1HD. (Andrew Thorne and Sheila Rey.)	12 April 2002	(025)
WHITE, Peter Anthony	Flat 18, Sarum Court, 2 St Osmunds Road, Parkstone Poole, Dorset BH14 9JN. Warehouse Assistant (Retired). 15 December 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (Graham Moore.)	3 April 2002	(362)
WHITE, Simon Peter	Station View, Temple Hirst, Selby, North Yorkshire. 16 March 2001.	Elmhirst & Maxton, 13 Finkle Street, Selby, North Yorkshire. Solicitors. (Christopher Raines and Martin Peter Legg.)	24 April 2002	(513)
WILKINS, Peter	2 East Woodlands, Hexham, Northumberland. 18 September 2001.	Savages, Bellwood Buildings, 36 Mosley Street, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 1DL. Solicitors. (Ref DMC/ND/02W00423.) (Eileen Patricia Savage and Richard Latham Savage.)	3 April 2002	(323)
WISDOM, Joyce Mary	Bermuda, 50 Broom Avenue, Thorpe St Andrew, Norwich. Senior Catering Officer (Insurance Company) (Retired). 11 October 2001.	Ware & Kay, 32 Market Place, Wetherby, West Yorkshire LS22 6NE. (Norwich Union Life & Pensions Ltd.)	12 April 2002	(033)
WOOLF, Dr Douglas Langton	2 The Green, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0NF. 15 October 2000.	Wiseman Lee, 9-11 Cambridge Park, Wanstead, London E11 2PU. Solicitors. (Ref BJB/DM/WOO157/1-Woolf.)	12 April 2002	(035)
WOOTTON, May Annie	194 Earlshall Road, Eltham, London SE9 1PW. Widow. 17 November 2001.	Braund & Fedrick, 18 Well Hall Road, Eltham, London SE9 6SS. Solicitors. (Richard Charles Grove and David William Fedrick.)	1 April 2002	(525)

### AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 15th OCTOBER 2001



			exclusive of VAT	inclusive of VAT
1	Notice of Appointment of Liquidator [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Compa	anies (Forms)	25.00	29.38
	(Amendment) Regulations 1987].	4.3		
	(2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the charged at the charged will be charged will be charged will be charged at the charged will be charged will be charged will be charged at the charged will be charged w			
2		company rate)	30.00	35.25
-	Winding up Petition [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]	the Insolvent	30.00	33.23
3	Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Credit	tors	65.00	76.38
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986] (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the charged companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the charged companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged Companies will be charged Companies will be charged Companies will be charged at the (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged Companies will	company rate)		
4	Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of		CE 00	76 20
4	Members / Creditors		65.00	76.38
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 and the Insolvency Rules 1986] (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of the			
5	All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Notices		30.00	35.25
6	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	35.25
7	Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.38
<i>.</i> 8	Appointment of Administrative Receiver		30.00	35.25
9	Notices under the Friendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies	e Acts	25.00	29.38
	[Pursuant to the Friendly Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societ			
10	Pension Scheme [Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]		65.00	76.38
11	Insurance Company Notices		65.00	76.38
	[Pursuant to the Insurance Companies Act 1982]		33.33	
12	Notice of Disclaimer		65.00	76.38
	[Pursuant to the Companies Act 1985 Ch 6, Section 656 (5)]			
13	Notices under the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47.00
	[Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925]			
14	Deputy Lieutenants Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Forces Act 1980]		25.00	29.38
15	Marriage Act		30.00	35.25
	[Places registered for solemnising Marriages]			
16	Partnership Notices		65.00	76.38
	[Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]			
17	Water Resources Notices [Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]		100.00	117.50
18	All Public Notices	up to 25 lines	70.00	82.25
	(Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health, Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Telecom)	•		
19	All other Notices or Advertisements, (including Applications to Parliament)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.25
		Additional 5	12.00	14.10
		Lines or Less	_	
		Column Rate Page Rate	165.00 320.00	193.88 376.00
20	Proofing - per notice (Copy must be submitted at least one week prior to publication	ition date)	30.00	35.25
21	Late Advertisements (Up to 4.30 pm of day prior to Publication Date)		30.00	35.25
22	Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication		30.00	35.25
23	Voucher copy (will be posted on day of publication) (post free)	pre-payment required	1.55	
Ar	nnual Subscription to London Gazette (Telephone 0870 600 5522)		390.00	

All Notices and Advertisements should reach the London Gazette Office before 11.30 am, two working days previous to publication (eg A Notice to be published on a Monday, must be received in the London Gazette office by 11.30 am on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set out in (21) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances permit. See (22) above.

The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Friday. (Bank holidays excepted).

# Government Tracker



### **Including Daily UK & European Press Releases**

A guide to the latest Government publications

Every day, The London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday - New Law Tracker. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday - Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday - Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday - European Tracker. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday - Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

### Home Affairs

### Government

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Committee on Standards in Public Life - NCSR Awarded Contract For Wicks Committee Public Research http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### Law & Justice

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Home Office - Implementation Of "Speaking Up For Justice" Measures http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Police**

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Metropolitan Police Authority - Metropolitan Police Authority Full Authority Meeting

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### International Affairs

### Aid

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Commission Adopts Euro 17 Million Humanitarian Aid Package For

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### **European Policy**

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

EU Voices Concern At US Decision To Impose Protective Duties In Uranium

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

#### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

European Commission Announces Next Steps In Implementing New Senior Staff Policy

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Barcelona European Council: Commission Launches Proposal For Comprehensive Biotechnology Policy http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Programme URBAN II: L'Union Européenne Accorde Une Aide De 11,8 Millions D'euros Pour Le Développement De La Zone Urbaine Franaise Du Val De Seine.

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Programme URBAN II: L'Union Européenne Accorde Une Aide De 12,9 Millions D'euros Pour Le Développement De La Zone Urbaine Franaise Du Mantois

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Commission Adopts Blueprint To Help Put Information And Communication Technologies At Service Of Worlds' Poor http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Results Of The Council Of Economics And Finance Ministers, Brussels, 22nd January 2002 Taxation And Financial Services http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Mr Erkki Liikanen Member Of The European Commission, Responsible For Enterprise And The Information Society "Prospects For Digital Radio Development In The European Union" Worddab (The World Forum For Digital Audio Broadcasting) Annual General Assembly Brussels, 8 November 2001 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

## Trade, Industry & Energy

### **Business**

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Information And Communication Technologies Crucial To Business Logistics, Says Commission Survey http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### Competition

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Commission Launches Investigation Into Planned Aid To Vauxhall In Ellesmere Port (United Kingdom) http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Commission Refers Review Of Oil And Gas Aspects Of Aker Maritime/ Kvaerner Deal To Norway, Clears Shipbuilding Aspects http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DTI – Johnson Accepts Undertakings From Interbrew http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Office of Fair Trading – OFT Launches Major Investigation Into Private Dentistry

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### Finance & Banking

#### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Financial Services Authority – Personal Finance Education Gets Boost From Financial Watchdog http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Imports & Exports**

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Export Credits Guarantee Department – ECGD Supporting British Bridges In The Philippines http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Industry**

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DTI – Hewitt Backs British Manufacturing http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Taxation**

### Website News 18.01.2002

Inland Revenue Corporation Tax On Chargeable Gains: Indexation Allowance: December 2001 The Indexation Allowance Table For December 2001 Is Available

 $http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/rates/cgt.htm\pounds 2$ 

### Website News 17.01.2002

Inland Revenue The Euro Information About How To Pay Your Tax And National Insurance Contributions In Euro Is Now Available On This Site

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/euro/index.htm

## **Social Policy**

### **Community & Citizenship**

#### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DTLGR – Forging A Link With Communities http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Education**

#### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DFES – Ministers Welcome OFSTED Findings For Pilot 11-14 Strategy

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

OFSTED – Key Stage 3 Strategy Is Improving Standards Of Teaching In English And Maths

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

OFSTED – Bexley LEA'S Strengths Outweigh Its Weaknesses http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Social Security**

#### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Department for Work and Pensions – Benefit Fraud Inspectorate Report:East Riding

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Department for Work and Pensions – Benefit Fraud Inspectorate Report: Plymouth

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

Department for Work and Pensions – Doing Nothing Is Not An Option - Maria Eagle

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

## Transport & Environment

### Aviation

### Green Paper 14.01.2002

Aviation

Second Consultation on Single European Sky. Copies from DTLR. Tel: 020 7944 3000 website www.aviation.dtlr.gov.uk/consult/sky/intro.htm Comments by 13 March 2002

### **Environment**

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Making The Polluter Pay: Commission Adopts Liability Scheme To Prevent And Repair Environmental Damage http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

### **Maritime & Shipping**

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

 $\label{lem:main_eq} \textbf{Maritime\,\&\,Coastguard\,Agency-Coastguards\,Raising\,Funds\,For\,UK\,Sailing\,Charity}$ 

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DTLGR – MAIB Publishes Report Into European Highway http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### Railways

### \*European Press Release 23.01.2002

Revitalising The Railways: Commission Makes Proposals To Speed Up Establishment Of An Integrated Railway Area http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

## Culture & Sport

### Libraries & Museums

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DCMS - Modernising Regional Museum Sector In England http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### Agriculture & Food

### **Agriculture & Farming**

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DEFRA - Help For Growers Of Swedes And Turnips  $http://213.38.8\hat{8}.195/coi/coipress.nsf$ 

### \*Press Release 23.01.2002

DEFRA - Rhizomania Consultation http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Animals**

### Green Paper 11.01.2002

Animals

Animal Welfare Bill - Consultation on whether to introduce a Bill to consolidate legislation.

Copies from DEFRA. Tel: 0945 9335577

 $website\ www.defra.gov.uk/corporate/consult/animalwelfare/index.htm$ Comments by 30 April 2002

### Green Paper 11.01.2002

Animals

Consultation on Implementation of New Animal Disease Control Powers in Animal Health Bill. Copies from DEFRA. Tel: 0845 9335577  $website\ www.defra.gov.uk/corporate/consult/ahbill/letter.htm$ Comments by 15 March 2002

## The London Gazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 1062.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

The Stationery Office, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH

Telephone: 020 7394 4580 Fax: 020 7394 4581

#### NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body

of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@theso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B46AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
33 Wine Street, Bristol BS1 2BQ 0117 9264306 Fax 0117 9294515
9–21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833
0634

16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 5588 The Stationery Office Oriel Bookshop, 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF1 2BZ 028 2039 5548 Fax 028 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages) and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament